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; 1 UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

2 NUCLEAR REGULATORY CO!L'iISSION

3
,

0 < ------ ---------------x
:

5 In the Matter of: :
-

:

6 SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA EDISON CO'!PANY, et al. : Docket Nos.
: 50-361 OL

7 (San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station, : 50-362 OL
:

8 Units 2 and 3) -

:

9 ----------------------x

10 Grand Ballroom Salon J-K
.iarriott Hotel'

11 700 N. Convention iday
Anaheim, California

12
Friday,

13 August 28, 1981

14 Evidentiary hearing in the above-entitledQ,

15 matter was resumed, pursuant to adjournment, at 9:07 a.m.

16 BEFORE:

17 JAtiES L. KELLEY, Chairman
;

Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
18

DR. CADET H. HIdD , JR., Member

19
MRS. ELIZABETH B. JOHNSON, Member

20
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1 APPEARANCES:

O
2 On oehalf of the Applicants, Southern California'

Edison, et al:
3

(} DAVID R. PIGOTT, Esq.
; 4 EDWARD B. ROGIN, Esq.

SAMUEL B. CASEY, Esq.
5 Orrick, Herrington & Sutcliffe

600 Montgomery Street
6 San Francisco, CA 94111

7 JAMES BEOLETTO, Esq.
General Counsel

3 Southern California Edison Company

9 On behalf of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission Staff: ,

10 RICHARD J. HOEFLING, Esq.'

DONALD EASSELL, Esq.
11 Office of the Executive Legal Director

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
12 Washington, D.C. 20555

13 SPENCE PERRY, Esq.
Assistant General Counsel'

'( ) 14 Federal Emergency Management Agency'

| Washington, D.C.

15
HARRY ROOD

16 Project Manager
San Onofre Units 2 & 3

17
'

i

| 13 On behalf of the Intervenors, GUARD, Carstens, et al:

19 PHYLLIS M. GALLAGHER, Esq.
1695 West Crescent, Suite 222

20 Anaheim, CA 92801

21 CHARLES E. MC CLUNG, JR., Esq.
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tp 1 _P _R _O _C _E _E _D _I _N _G _S
j

2 9:07 a.m.

| 3 JUDGE KELLEY: Good morning. Back on the

O'

4 record. Mr. Hoefling has a preliminary matter. Where do

i 5 you stand on a filing with regard to certification?

6 MR. HOEFLING: Mr. Chairman, the document is
i

7 close to finalization. I don't believe we are going to see

a it this week, but I hope that it will be before the Board

9 the beginning of next week.

10 JUDGE KELLEY: Monday?

11 MR. HOEPLING: That's what we are hoping for,i

12 yes. I would point out that we do consider the question an

13 important one and the reason for the time that we are asking

(O i4 eor te to make sure thae the staff, the c11ene, the searf

15 views are properly reflected in the document and that proper

16 attention is given to it. We would like to again point out'

; 17 that we think our view would be helpful to the Board and we

is want to make it as complete as possible.

19 JUDGE KELLEY: Do I correctly assume that you are

20 focusing exclusively on the question of whether either a

21 certification or a referral is appropriate or not as dis-

22 tinguished from what I'll call the merits, the legality of
,

|

| 23 the earthquake issue?

24 MR. HOEFLING: Yes, sir. That's correct.

25 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. And again, I think

O' -
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3

1 Mr. Pigott mentioned the other day they stand ready with

O
2 assistance if you need any on transmission of the paper or

3 the content of the paper.

()'

4 MR. HOEFLING: Yes. That's helpful. We are

5 having Mr. Rutberg, from our office, coming out this weekend

6 and, if the document is finalized and ready for presentation

7 on Monday, he would be in a position to bring it with him.

8 So that's what we are hoping for.

9 JUDGE KELLEY: Can he get on the plane with the
,

10 latest draft?
!

11 MR. HOEFLING: I think that'll happen.

12 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. We have nothing else of a

13 preliminary nature. Anycne else?

(( ) 14 MR. PIGOTT: I would ask if we might inquire when
1

15 we are going to hear the same from the Intervenor, if they

16 are going to take a position on the certification.
:

i 17 JUDGE KELLEY: My recollection -- if I can just

18 turn right to Mrs. Gallagher -- I wasn't expecting a written

| 19 filing, perhaps some sort of statement or argument from you

20 at an appropriate point. But you may have changed your mind.

21 MS. GALLAGHER: When is the date for everybody

22 else?

23 JUDGE KELLEY: We didn't set a date certain. The

() Staff simply indicated their desire to take a hard look at24

25 the question and to file a paper.

() ,

,
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1 MS. GALLAGHER: We would like to file papers

O
2 along with everybody else, and will, depending on the

3 schedule. I don't think we should have any input into

4 scheduling because it's kind of contingent on whether we

5 could manage it. So I wouldn' t want to hold anybody else

6 back from their scheduling.

7 JUDGE KELLEY: I know from the Applicant they

8 are most anxious and would prefer to have done this yester-

9 day.

10 MR. PIGOTT: Or the day before.

11 JUDGE KELLEY: Right. So the Board will expect

12 the Staff to file on Monday, barring some extraordinary

13 reason not to do so.

(() 14 MS. GALLAGHER: In that -- excuse me.

15 JUDGE KELLEY: Then would you file also?

16 MS. GALLAGHER: In that case, I think we will not,

17 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. But you will have the

18 filing from the Staff and I don't think that we need to

19 think in terms of elaborate oral presentation on top of that.

20 But once we have read the Staff's filing we may have some

21 questions and if you want to make some statement at that time

12 you will have had a copy also, as well as the Applicants'

23 application for certification, and you will have a chance to

24 do that on the record.{}
25 MS. GALLAGHER: Thank you.

O
.h.

A
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1 JUDGE KELLEY: Anything else before we get to the

O .

2 next witness?

3 (No response)

4 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.

5 MR. PIGOTT: I would recall Mr. Ilarold Ray

6 for a very brief redirect.

7 JUDGE KELLEY: Pine.

8 Whereupon,

9 !!AROLD B. RAY

10 the witness at the time of the adjournment, was recalled as
i

11 a witness and, having been previously duly sworn by the

12 Chairman, was examined and testified further as follows:

13 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

(( ) 14 BY MR. PIGOTT:

15 Q Mr. Ray, I believe dur.ng the questioning of

16 Dr. Linnemann there was some questioning of Dr. Linnemann

17 concerning the training with respect to site access in the

|
| 18 event emergency procedures of any kind are initiated. Could >

19 you describe for us -- and I'll refer you to the requirement,

20 which is in NUREG 0654, page 75, and articulated in footnote

21 number 1 -- and I would refer you specifically to the second

22 sentence of that footnote.

23 A Yes, thank you.

24 0 Could you describe for us how that requirement

25 is handled, either through actual training or some alternate

()i

__ -
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1 method?

2 A Yes. Our site is staffed by -- the site -

3 staffing includes a security force. The security force

O 4 mans posts throughout the site, including at the entry or

5 all entries that may exist at the time to the site and

6 within the site as well. And the security personnel are

'

7 in communication with each other and with a central control

8 point at all times. In the event of 3- emergency which

9 did not invozve site evacuation, the access of supporting

10 emergency vehicles or others to the site would be controlled

11 just as it is under non-emergency conditions, namely, that

12 that security personnel are advised through the station

13 management staff and various individuals are authorized to

i( ) 14 do this that access is to be granted to particular vehicles

15 or personnel who have been requested to come on the site

16 property and the purpose for which they are responding.

17 The security personnel then meet the in-coming

18 resource, whatever it may be, and escort it to the location

19 where it may be needed. In the event of an emergency which

20 involves site evacuation, access to the site falls under

21 one of the emergency procedures or a portion of the

22 emergency procedures which deal with site' evacuation and

23 specific provision is included there for the emergency co-

({} 24 ordinator or the administrative support leader -- a position

25 identified in our security plan as part of the emergency,

O
(_/

)
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1 on-site emergency team -- provision is made in our procedures

O'
2 for either of those individuals to advise security to admit

3 and escort to the point of need in a responding or requested

i ~ )
4 assistance.

5 The procedure specifically provides that this

6 direction can be provided from these two individuals during

| 7 an emergency condition which involves site evacuation.

3 So under the full range, then, of emergency

9 conditions that might be postulated, we do have in place as-

10 part of our security organization which receives training,

11 as has been described earlier, means to admit and direct to

12 the needed location resources that may be requested to

13 respond to emergency and provide assistance to the site of

(( ) 14 any kind. And therefore, in connection with the footnote

15 referenced regarding local services support organization

16 access, the training that is needed there is training of our

17 security personnel and, as I have indicated, that is in fact
,

18 provided and explicitly set forth in our procedures.

19 MR. PIGOTT: Thank you. I have no further

20 question.

21 JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Ray, thank you very much.

12 (The witness was excused.)

23 MR. PIGOTT: The Applicants would next call to

24 the stand Mr. Ernie Murri, and Mr. Murri will be handled
/}

25 by Mr. Casey.

( i

-
__ . .
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1 Whereupon,

2 ERNEST L. MURRI

: 3 was called as a witness herein and, after being first duly

O 4 sworn by the Chairman, was examined and testified as follows:

5 DIRECT EXAMINATION

6 BY MR. CASEY:

7 0 Mr. Murri, could you please state your full name

8 and business address for the record?

- 9 A My name is Ernest L. Murri. I am associated~

10 with NUS Corporation at 4 Research Place in Roc 4ville,

11 Maryland.

12 ///

| 13

f(2) 14

15

16

17
.

18

19

20
i
1

21

22
|

| 23

(]) 24

25
l

O
1
'

t
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ina 1 I Q Have you previously prepared your direct testimony

() TAPE 2 2 in this proceeding in a document consisting of 87 pages entitled,
3 Applicant's Direct Testimony of Ernest L. ?'urri?

() 4 A : have.

5 Q Have you brought that testimony with you today?
6 A I have.

7 Q Have you reviewed that testimony since it was
8 served on the parties in this proceeding?
9 A Yes, I have.

10 Q Do you have any revisions or additions to make to
11 that testimony at this time?

12 A Yes, I would like to make one chance. On page 42

[{} 13 of the testimony, line 2, last word, change the word "for" to

14 "with." That is the only change.

15 Q As corrected, if you were asked the questions in
16 that testimony today, would you respond with the answers set
17 forth in that testimony?

18 A I would.

| 19 MR. CASEY: I move the admission of the Applicant's
20 Testimony of Ernest L. Murri into evidence in this proceeding,

i

21 JUDGE KELLEY: So ordered.

22 BY MR. CASEY:(~}U
13 Q Mr. Murri, have you previously prepared a set of
14 exhibits to acconpany your testimony that was just admitted?
15 A : have.

|
__ _ - - - - - - - -

- -- -- - --
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:hp 2 1 Q And were these exhibits identified in your testimoni

2 as ELM-1 through ELM-9?

3 A That is correct.

() 4 Q Have they been identified in this proceeding as

5 Applicant's Exhibits No. 105 through No. 113?

6 A Yes.

7 Q Turning to each of these exhibits, with the excep-

8 tion of Exhibit ELN-2, Applicant's Exhibit No. 106, were these

"
9,- exhibits prepared by you personally or under your direct super-

10 vision and control?

11 A Yes, they were.

12 MR. CASEY: Your Honor, I would move for the admis-

13 sion of Exhibits ELM-1, ELM-3, ELM-4, ELM-5, ELM-6, ELM-7,

14 ELM-8 and ELM-9, which are Applicant's Exhibits No. 105, No. 101 ,

15 No. 108, No. 109, No. 110, No. 111, No, 112 and No, 113.

16 MS. GALLAGHER: No objection.

17 JUDGE KELLEY: So ordered.

18 (The documents identified as

19 Applicant's Exhibits No. 105,

20 No. 107 through No, 113 were

21 received into evidence.)

22 BY MR. CASEY:

23 g Mr. Murri, turning to your exhibit identified as

24 Exhibit ELM-2, Acolicant's Exhibit No. 106, was that document() ~~

25 the document produced by the Environmental Protection Agency
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7872up 3 -1 that you relied on in your testimony?
2 A Yes, sir, it was.{)
3 Q Is it a true and correct copy of that document?
4 A It is.

5 MR. CASEY: Your Honor, I would move for admission
%

6 of Exhibit ELM-2, Applicant's Exhibit No. 106, to be evidence
! 7 in this proceeding.

8 JUDGE KELLEY: So ordered.

,
9

. (The document identified as
. 10

Applicant's Exhibit No. 106 was

11 received into evidence.)
12 BY FUt. CASEY:

-) 13 Q Just to make the record clear, Mr. Murri, do you
14 have any corrections in those exhibits?

15 A I have none.

16 Q Mr. Murri, have you prepared a general overview or

17 summary of your testimony this morning?
1

18 A Yes, I have.

19 Q Would you please proceed to present that overview?

20 A Yes. My direct testimony summarizes my educational

21 background experience in responding - and planning for radio-

22
/~T logical emergency conditions.|

|

1 \/
13 It generally describes emergency planning terms andi

!

24 methodology. It describes some of the significant details of
15 the emergency planning work that I or people under my direct

. - _ - _ - - . . _ . . _. _ _ - _
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.;hp 4 1 supervision have done relative to SONGS, including the on-going

(]} 2 efforts to further improve off-site emergency planning pre-!

3 paredness in response "; suggestions made by the Federal

() 4 Emergency Management Agency, FEMA.
I

5 It is the central purpose of my testimony to provide

6 the necessary perspective from which one can reasonably assess
,

7 the current adequacy of current emergency preparedness, the

8 significance of the concerns and suagestions that have been

9 expressed by FEMA and the sufficiency of the oingoing efforts
,

' - 10 to maintain and improve offsite emergency planning preparedness

11 to a level that provides a reasonable assurance that the public
!

12 health and safety can and will be protected.

13 My prepared testimony is supported by nine exhibits

14 identified as Exhibits ELM-1 through ELM-9 and Applicant's

15 Exhibits No. 105 through No. 113. Exhibit ELM-1 consists of

16 a summary of instances wherein large-scale evacuations of people

17 have been conducted and documented.

18 This exhibit demonstrates that large numbers of
|
,

19 people can be evacuated in a safe, orderly and timely manner

20 if and when the need for such evacuation arises, even in the

21 absence of the detailed evacuation planning that has already

22 been accomplished in the area around SONGS.

23 ELM-2 is, as previously indicat'd, the Environmental

Protection Agency Manual of Protective Action G ides for pro-~

|
l 25 tective actions in nuclear incidents.

,

|

.- -_ _ _ _ - - _ _ - . - _ - - _ , _ . .- ___-_ . - - _ - -. . _ _ -
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1 This manual provides guidelines and rationale for'

(])2 implementing protective actions such as evacuation or shelters|

t

3 as measures to minimize or reduce the radiation doses to members

( )4 of the public in the event of a serious nuclear incident.

|
5 These guidelines were used quite extensively in i

i 6 the development of the SONGS and the offsite er.ergency response

7 plans and procedures.

I 8 In Exhibit ELM-3 is a summary of factors and con-

9- siderations to be taken into account if the need should arise

10 to recommend either sheltering or evacuation or a combination

11 thereof as protective measures to minimize or reduce the radia-

12 tion doses to members of he public in the event of an emergency -

at SONGS.g$3

14 These factors, including the type and magnitude of

15 radioactive material released, the anticipated duration of the

16 release, the time estimated to effect an evacuation, and the

17 existing meteorlogical conditions must all be considered by the

18 decision makers at the time that the emergency occurs.

19 Exhibit ELM-4 describes the program which is now in

20 progress for the review, revision and development of the stan-

21 dard operating procedures -- SOP's -- necessary to implement

2 emergency plans of each of the offsite agencies.

23 Most of the concerns previously expressed by FEMA,

! g4 as discussed in detail in my Exhibit ELM-9, in my opinion will
)

25 be resolved by the development of formal SOP's that describe

;

1

.- - . - - - _ - _ _ . . . , . ,- -. . . , , _ . - - . - _ _ _ _ _ . - - . - . - --
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7875rhp 6 1 the emergency response functions of the of fsite organizations
2

} in greater depth than is contained in the basic emergency plans
3 that were reviewed and evaluated by FEMA.

() 4 The training program described in my Exhibit ELM-9,
5 of course, is an integral part of the overall SOP development

!

6 and implementation progrtm.

7 Exhibit ELM-5 identifies the organizations and the
| 8 key j?.dividuals within organizations that were contacted by me

9 or NUS personnel under my dire <. supervision during the course
10 of assisting Applicants and the offsite agencies in the develop--

11 ment of their emergency plans.

12 Exhibit ELM-6 summarizes and presents in a chrono-
13 logical order many of the significant events that occurred

.

14 during the full-scale exercise conducted at SONGS on May 13,
15 1981. This log of events, which is presented in a matrix form
16 illustrates not only the overall excellent coordination among
17 the various Applicants and offsite emergency response centers,
18 but also points out areas where improvements need to be made
19 in the collective and the irdividual agency emergency planning,

1

20 effort.
!

21 The latter aspect was indeed a major objective in
22 conducting the exercise. That is, to identify and correct de-

-

23 ficiencies.

24 Steps have been taken, or are presently underway,O
25 for completion prior to February 1, 1982, to remedy each

___ _. ,__ ._. -. - - _ - . - - - . - - _ _ . -
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thp 7 1 deficienciy noted by FEMA or other carticipating organizations

(]) 2 as a result of that May 13th exercise.

3 Exhibit ELM-7, as previously mentioned, describes

() 4 the program which was established and is now in progress to

5 provide training for offsite emergency personnel on the newly-

6 developed and/or revised SOP's,

7 This training will include drills and exercises that

8 allow the participants the capability to perform the new or

9 revised functions and insure the proficiency to carry out those

10 functions in an emergency.

11 //

t
l 12

. C~)
23

_

,

| 14

! 15

f
16

17

18

19

20

21

22
(v')

23

24
l C:)

25

- _ _ _ . - . . - _ . _ . - .- - - .__ .._. - . - . - . . - . . - _ . _ - _ - . - -
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!

T3 kl 1 Exhibit ELM-8 is a cross-reference which identi-,

(
' 2 fies the location within each of the offsite emergency plans

3 where applicable evaluation criteria of NUREG 0654 are ad-

4 dressed. It should be recognized that due to the varied and
,

5 sometimes limited involvement of some of the offsite agencies ,-

6 not all of the NUREG 0564 evaluation criteria are applicable

i 7 to each of the agencies.
!

| 8 Furthermore, many of the evaluation criteria in

9 NUREG 0564 are or will be more fully addressed and satisified

10 my the material contained in the individual agency SOPS.

Exhibit ELM-9 is our finding by finding response
11

to the comments contained in the FEMA Region 9/ Regional
12

i

Assistance Committee informal review of the San Onofre off-
| 13

'(]) j4 site emergency response plan dated April 27th, 1981.

This informal review contained a large number of
15

! 16 FEMA comments. However, many of the comments were repetition s

17 among the various jurisdiction plans, thus the actual number
,

| 13 of FEMA concerns was really significantly less than the total
i

f cumulative comments listed in the informal review due to the39

20 repetitious nature.

Many of the FEMA questions, I believe, would have21

22 been answered, and the corresponding comments unnecessary if

( the SOPS in existence at that time had been included in the23
t

review24
)

M st of the other comments not resolved by
25

O

i
i

l
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k2 1 previously existing SOPS, I feel, can be readily resolved by

O 2 the development of some additional SOPS and conducting train-

3 ing on those documents as described in my exhibits ELM-4 and

fid 4 ELM-7.

5 The level of effort to complete the development
'

.

6 of all of the necessary SOPS is about 20 to 30 man days per

7 jurisdiction, depending on the scope of the specific juris-

8 diction's involvement.

9 This SOP development work is now in progress and

10 will be completed by about November 15th, 1981. The corres-

11 ponding training program, including demonstration of profi-

12 ciency for the offsite agency personnel, will be completed

13 by about February 1, 1981.

(]) 14 The FEMA findings in their interim report were

15 somewhat discouraging to me, based on my confidence in the

16 overall emergency response capabilities of the involved out-

17 side agencies.

18 The individuals with whom we have dealt exten- ,

19 sively have demonstrated the utmost competence and sincerity

20 in achieving appropriate workable emergency planning relative

21 to SONGS.

22 The FEMA findings, together with our own findings

23 from the May 13th exercise, identified some areas where im-

24 provement should be made, primarily through addition,tl SOPS

| 25 and training.
.

()
,

!
!
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k3 1 Applicants, with the assistance of NUS, and

2 cooperation by the outside agencies, are taking the necessary

3 actions to ensure that the offsite emergency response plans ,

O 4 and implementation capabilities are adequate in every respect .

5 Q Does that complete your statement, Mr. Murri?
-

.

6 A Yes, it does.

7 MR. CASEY: Unless the Board has further ques-

8 tions of the Witness at this time, I would tender Mr. Murri

9 for cross-examination.

10 JUDGE KELLEY: Fine. Thank you.

11 CROSS EXAMINATION

12 BY MS. GALLAGHER:'

13 Q Mr. Murri, would you please tell me what is NUS?

| (( ) 14 A NUS -- when the organization was originally

15 formed in 1960 stood for Nuclear Utilities Services. After

16 several years under that name, the organization grew and ex-
1
' 17 panded into other areas which were not specifically related

18 to nuclear utilities, but were generally generating facilities,

19 fossil and otherwise, and so the name no longer was appropri-

20 ate. However, many of the clients throughout the United

21 States and throughout the world recognized the name of NUS.

22 Therefore, Nuclear Utilities Services was dropped and the

23 acronym NUS was Jetained. So therefore, it no longer stands

24 for anything.
[}

25 Q Thank you very much. I appreciate that

()

|
|
|

.- . _ _ _ _ . _ . _ . . _ . _ _ _ _ , , _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ . . _ , _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ . _ . . . , . _ . . _ _ _ _ . . . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ ,_
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k4 1 explanation. What kinds of services does NUS provide? I

O
2 will narrow that. What kinds of services does NUS generally

; 3 provide to utilities?

()
l 4 A The services they provide are extensive in that

5 it begins for a -- for example, in nuclear facility, with
-

.

6 the pre-licensing stage and is involved in every aspect of

7 the facility, new licensing through start-up, through opera-

8 tion, and extends to decommission of a plant.

9 In my testimony on pages 8, 9, and 10, I believe,

is addressed in great detail, giving the capabilities of NUS10 ,

|

11 including --

i2 Q Yes.

13 A -- the total numbers of people in all categories

<( ) 14 of all professions.

15 Q Yes, thank you. Directing your attention to

16 page 13, line 22 of your testimony, I believe there is a

17 Mr. Beatty who works for you? Am I pronouncing it correctly?

| 13 A It is pronounced Beatty.

|

| 19 Q Mr. Beatty is noted to have been involved or a
i

member of FEMA for a brief period of time. Would you please
20

tell me for what length of time he was in FEMA?
23

22 A I believe that is spelled out in the testimony.

|

! 23 Q It just says subsequently. It was essentially |

from the beginning of the formation of FEMA, and I don't j

{} 24

25 have that date. It hasn't been that long. It has been

O
|

__. . _ _ . _ _ _ _ - - _ . _ - _ . . _ . _ , _ ---. -_ - - - - -
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k5 1 about two years since FEMA was organized. Is that approxi-
,

()'

2| mately correct?

3 Q So --

4 A But he was with the precursor agency to FEMA,

5 and with the formation of FEMA he became a part thereof. -

6 O And he left FEMA in February, 1980 when he came
!

7 aboard NUS?

8 A No, in July, 1980.<

9 Q July, 1980, thank you.

10 MR. CASEY: Mr. Chairman, if I could just clari~

ti fy the record, Mr. Beatty was involved with Federal Emergen-

12 cy Preparedness for approximately 12 years.

13 WITNESS MURRI: That is prior to -- about ten

14 years prior to the formation of FEMA.()
.

15 MS. GALLAGHER: Okay.

16 JUDGE KELLEY: All richt.

17 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

18 Q At page 14, lines 8 and 9, referring to

19 Mr. Beatty, and then a second reference on, I believe, page

20 13, line 13, you mentioned that Mr. Beatty served on a

national task force to develop emergency plan criteria.
21

22 Would you please identify that national task force?

23 A I don't know the name of that task force. I

,

can determine that for you if you like.24

25 Q Thank you. I would like that. On page 13,

|

($)
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k6 1 line 15, -- I am -sorry, that is a mista..e. That should be

2 page 15, line 15. Now, we are looking at Mr. Crowe, who is

'

3 also a member of NUS, and he was designated as an SCE ob-

() 4 server during the SONGS emergency response exercise. Why

5 was he not identified as an NUS person, or was he identified? -

6 A He was representing Southern California Edison5

7 as an observer in that exercise. kor clarification, NUS

3 provided five observers to assist Southern California Edison

9 in the observation of that exercise.

10

11

12

13

'([) '4

15

16

17

18

19'

! 20

21

22

I 23

'()
25

0
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;hp 1 Q Mr. Murri, do you have any training in psychology,

( human factors and the like, any course work?

3
A As I recall I took two courses as electives in

psychology in undergraduate school.-

5
Q Has Mr. Crow any training in psychology or human

.6
factors?

7
MR. CASEY: Your Honor, when the word training --

,

8
does that mean formal education and experience?

9
MS. GALLAGHER: I am sorry, I mean academic prepara-

10
tion. I am sorry, I should have used the correct term.

11
MR. CASEY: Fine.

12
WITNESS MURRI: I don' t recall Mr. Crow's transcript

t' 13(,j) of credits that well, so I can' t answer in the affirmative.

14
BY MS. GALLAGHER:

15
Q Do I take it, then, that that is not a high priority

16
on your hiring criteria list, training in psychology and so

! 17
i forth?

( 18
A No, it is not.

19
Q I would ask the same question about Mr. Beatty.

20
A And the answer is the same.

21
Q Thank you. Turning now to page 21, line 18, I am

,,

(') making reference to your notation that is starting really up at
~~

23'

| line 16. The public health hazard presented by ionizing radia-

'4

(]) tion is fully described in the direct testimony of Dr. Roger E.
~

25
Linnemann.

|

.
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,1yp 2 I would ask you if you have any expertise or com-

() petence to assess the level of public health standards.

3
A I have been a health physicist for approximately 20

() years and yes, in my opinion, I have that competence and that

5
training. I fully support the testimony of Dr. Linnemann in

6
this area and concur with his discussions of yesterday's tes-

7
timony.

.

8
Q I am not trying to undermine your support. What I

9
am looking at is whether your assessment of his opinion is

10
justified, whether you have the competence to make an opinion

11
that Dr. Linnemann's view presents a full description of the

12
public health hazard, and I take it that your answer is yes, you

(]) believe that you have the competence to say that that is a full

14
description?

15
A Yes, ma'am.

16
Q Moving down to line 21, you have said, physical

17
destruction of property is not a vital consideration in radio-

18
logical emergency planning, but it is in other types of emergency

19
planning.

'O~
I would ask you if you are familiar with reports

21
that have come out of the state of California which detail the

,,

{} kinds of property damage that could happen in the event of a~~

23
serious nuclear accident.

'4
MR. CASEY: Could you more specifically give us some~

[}
25

kind of a title or handle that Mr. Murri cou?d arab ontn here?

. __ _ __. -
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thp 3 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

2O o ^re you remi11er with ene accume=t or the stete oss:

3
A Yes.

JUDGE KELLEY: Excuse me, at this point could we

5 inject the full title of that so we know what we are talking

0 about?

7 MS. GALLAGHER: Site Specific Studies, Nuclear
_

8 Power Plants, State of California Department of Emergency Ser-

9 vices.

10 MR. CASEY: Do you have a date on that?

11 MS. GALLAGHER: July 1980.

12 JUDGE KELLEY: Is this sometimes referred to col-

IA loquially as the SAI report or is that another report?
C/

14 MS. GAIJ AGHER: Science Applications Interncational,

15
Inc.

JUDGE KELLEY: Are they consultants on this?

| 17 MS. G3.LLAGHER : They are consultants.

18 JUDGE KELLEY- Under contract to the State of

19 California?

20 MS. GALLAGHER: That is correct.

'l MR. CASEY: Just for clarity of the record,-

'
. ,,

Mr. Chairman, the correct title of that report is cited in the**

23
| direct testimony of Mr. Woodard.

24 JUDGE KELLEY: All right.|

v

///

:
1



,oou

:hp 4 1 BY MS. GALI.AGHER:

2 Q Do you have --(}
3 A I believe that the reference that you are making in

(]) 4 that report deals with contamination in offsite locations, that

5 being the physical thing. That, in my opinion, is not physical

6 destruction of property. The connotation of the physical des-

7 truction of property in my testimony relates to, like, buildingo
.

8 being blown down, carried off by floods and.this sort of thing.

9 Q Would you characterize property that is uninhabitabJ e

10 as valuable?

11 A Yes, I guess I would do that.

12 Q What if it was uninhabitable for many years?

13 A Relating to a nuclear power plant accident, I cannot
)

14 foresee that that would be possible.

15 Q Do you disagree conceptually with the idea that

16 property which is uninhabitable loses its value?

17 A Again- relating to a nuclear power plant accident anc.

18 the possible composition of fission products that would con-

19 t iminate the surrounding area, again in my opinion, it would be

20 an impossible situation to have a long-term uninhabitable lo-

21 cation.

22 O I appreciate your strong conviction of that, but it

23 doesn't answer my question.

24 MR. CASEY: I am going to object, Your Honor, to-

v

25 this line of questioning on the grounds that.it goes beyond the

__ . _ _ _ _
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The legislative

scope of the contentions and the regulations.
5 1

history of the regulations makes it clear that the NRC did2(}
consider whether emergency planning for the protection of pro-3

perty was to be a consideration in these regulations and they
(]) 4

in the proposed rules and they de-
5 deemed that an alternative B

6 cided not to do that.
That is not to say that protection of property is

7

for emergency response planning,
8 not a vital consideration, but

the regulators determined that we should be concerned about9

So I would object to this whole line of questions as
10 . people.

1

11 ' being beyond the scope of the regulations.

12 MS. GALLAGHER: May I be heard? Mr. Murri is pre-

senting himself as an expert with qualifications to assess the
13

)
adequacy of the planning and the implementability of the plan-14

Therefore his opinions with regard to the extent and the
15 ning.

in this proceeding.nature of the damage are relevant16

Let's take it from the beginning.
JUDGE KELLEY:17

What contention does this issue of property damage and the
18

duration thereof arise under?19

This dcesn't go directly to a con-
20 MS. GALLAGHER:

This is a witness credibility kind of issue and I am
t21 tention.

trying to explore here with Mr. Murri -- and I believe I am22
is,

making progress -- he has said that he doesn't believe that th~-)
23

My
kind of accident could happen.and that wasn't my question.24

25 question was --

-
- --___
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I:hp 6 JUDGE KELLEY: I will cet to that in a minute. I

A am not thrcugh yet with the contention point. So are you saying

3 that the general area of property damage by contamination is

O 4( ,i not within any contention?
.

5 MS. GALLAGHER: No, I am not saying that.

JUDGE KELLEY: Which one is it in?

! MS. GALLAGHER: It is 2-K, general plans for re-entry

I and recovery, 10 CFR, Section 50,47 (b) (13) . It is certainly

I pertinent to the issue of whether one can re-enter, whether the

10 ground is so contaminated that it is a health hazard to do so,

11 JUDGE KELLEY: So on the face of it, I would agree

12 with you. Is this witness proffered on this point?

13 MS. GALLAGHER: He has so stated that he believes

14 physical destruction of property is not a vital consideration

15 and I am probing that.

16 JUDGE KELLEY: I am asking a somewhat different

17 question. I am asking if this witness is proffered on that isst.e .

18 MR. CASEY: Your Honor, the regulations, general

19~ plans for re-entry and recovery are covered in Mr. Murri's tes-
|

20 timony but it is a very narrow issue as to, do you have plans

21 to reissue and re-enter property and does not. go to the broad

/" 22
( )) spectrum of general questions about property damage because

23 there is no contention about property damage.

24 The contentions read, transient and permament popu-
25 lations, all of them.

|

|
1
.

|
.
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1 JUDGE KELLEY: Just a moment, please. I am afraid

() I am fumbling. Don't you have all those contentions in your

3 trial brief?

I () 4 MS. GALLAGHER: The contention here, Your Honor,

5 is listed at page 8 of Mr. Murri's testimony -- excuse me, that
- |

6 is not the proper cite. I just had it a moment ago. Okay, it

7 is page 18, at the top of the page. |

I JUDGE KELLEY: Okay, fine. Appreciating where you

9 were looking, where is your testimony on re-entry and recovery?

10 WITNESS MURRI-: On page 63, Mr. Chairman, beginning

11 with Q, line 15, the answer beginning on line 18.

12.

| MR. CASEY: Re-entry and recovery is also covered
[ I3'

/~T in other testimony the Applicants have submitted, specificallyV
I4 Mr. Pilmer's testimony.

15 Your. Honor, in addition to my objection --

16 JUDGE KELLEY: Just a minute, please. We are on

17 page 21?

II MS. GALLAGHER: Yes. We can move, if you wish, to

19 page 64.

'O JUDGE KELLEY: I have looked at it. What was your~

'l'

question once more?*

,,

MS. GALLAGHER: My question was whether physical~~

23 destruction of property, such as might happen in a nuclear ac-

'4~
cident, was not a vital consideration in radiological emergeruy

25 planning, and Mr. Murri said that it wasn't.
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hp 8 I posed to him the question that it might be highly

() contaminated and therefore uninhabitable and did that make it
3

less valuable, and he said, in his view, no.

'S 4
(%) MR. CASEY: Your Honor, I think Ms. Gallagher is

5
mischaracterizing Mr. Murri's direct testimony as well as his

6'
answer. He says physical destruction of property is not a

7
vital considers. tion in radiological emergency planning, not that

8
it isn't a vital consideration when it happens.

9
///

10

11

12

'

(:)
14

15

16

17

18

19
|

20

21

*
(:)

23

'4
|

25
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1

tp45-1 1 MS. GALLAGHER: I believe that refers back to

rO
2 radiological planning. If you look at the syntax and if

3 you look at the previous sentence, he says "In hurricane

( emergency planning, the threat is wind, water, and flooding".4

5 MR. CASEY: In other words, you --
4

6 JUDGE KELLEY: All right. I think I understand

7 the thrust of your question. I'm going to overrule your

~

objection because the witness has addressed physical de-8

9 struction, albeit only in a sentence on 21, but further on

10 he talks about reentry and recovery and it seems to me

gj whether he addresses it directly in detail o r not, he is

12 being held out as someone who is an expert on contamination

13 of property in the context of a nuclear accident.

14 And within reason, Mrs. Gallagher, I don't know,( )
15 that we - well, go ahead for a while. I'm not at all

I

16 clear that the issue you are raising is at all central here,

17 but I think it is pertinent at least to the witness' back-

18 ground. So on that basis for now, go ahead.

19 MS. GALLAGHER: That is the basis on which I

20 offer it.

21 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

22 Q So I will ask you again if you disagree with the

23 concept of loss of value of property through a radioactive

| 24 contamination that lasts for a long time?

15 A And I repeat my answer. I do not discgree that

)

1
\ ._. . . - .. . .- . - _ . _- _ .- _
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2 1 it would be a serious consideration; however, it is not an

2 emergency contention. There is no immediate concern for

3 radiation injury should property become damaged and you

() 4 can't get back in for a while. It certainly is an incon-

5 venience, but if you can't come back in for days, weeks, or
,.

6 months, that is not posing an emergency consideration rela-

7 tive to people'c health and safety.

8 Q What if it were a 25-mile radius for 30 years?

9 A Again, I think that --

10 MR. CASEY: Calls for the speculation of the
I

11 witness, I think, Your Honor.

12 MS. GALLAGHER: It's a hypothetical put to him

13 to frame the issue so that he'll think of it in terms other

(]) 14 than weeks, days, or months.

15 JUDGE KELLEY: Would you restate it, please?

16 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

17 C What 'ould your opinion be about the emergent

i 18 nature and the neec to plan for reentry and recovery if the

19 kind of contamination that took place took place over a

20 25-mile radius for 30 years?

21 MR. CASEY: Your Honor, I don't understand the
i

12 emergency nature of 25 or 30 years.
|

13 WITNESS MURRI: Exactly.

24 MR. CASEY: I don't understand the question. I'm

25 sorry.

O

|
1

- - - - - _ _
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t

3 1 MS. GALLAGHER: May I explain, Mr. Casey? There

O
2 would be problems of relocating people. There would be

3 problems of security. If you have highly radioactive land

O 4 you cannot allow people to go on that land. It remains a

5 public health threat. Therefore, I believe there are
.

6 emergency components to this issue.

7 MR. CASEY: I'm not trying to argue with you,

3 Mrs. Gallagher. I'm just saying that I don't understand how
.

9 something where a 20 or 30 year period is involved rises to

lo ' the level of uuaething that has to be preplanned in the

11 emergency response planning context.

It MITNESS MURRI: If I may, there are plans in

13 existence for evacuating people and providing security

() 14 should the need arise. Once that has been done and then it

15 is determined that it's going to be a long duration, then

16 you simply extend those same efforts for whatever time it

17 may take. And this is strictly on an ad hoc basis. You've

is got time. This is not an emergency for which you must pre-

19 plan for 30 years. You've already got the plans in place

20 to effect this action. Once the action has been effected

21 you can continue it for as long as need be.
.

22 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

23 Q So what you are saying is that you would have

24 security forces to protect the public health and keep people(]}
25 off land that is badly contaminated for long periods of time?

(:)<

- . __ --
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1 A Oh yes, indeed.

O
2 Q How would yoa protect a 25-mile radius?

3 A I believe that is addressed in some detail in

4 Mr. Brothers' testimony, wherein he has interviewed all of

5 the agencier involved and identified which of the agencies
,

6 would be responsible for providing security at which

| 7 locations. After that initial security has been established

8 then, as I keep repeating, you do from then on on an ad hoc>

.

9 basis for whatever time need be.

10 Q Does the magnitude of the job distress you at

11 all?

12 A Not as an emergency planner.

13 MR. CASEY: I object to that question as

;( ) 14 characterizing -- I don't know where the magnitude comes

15 from or where the 25 miles comes from. There just seems to

16 be a lot of questions here without foundation.
|

| 17 MS. GALLAGHER: Excuse me. They are from tha
l

18 SAI document.

19 MR. CASEY: Well --

20 JUDGE KELLEY: Let me interject at this point.

21 I must say that the Board is somewhat troubled by the line

22 of questioning of this nature that is not documented in any

23 fashion. The SAI report, as it is called, is not in evidence

f 24 in this case. It has not been offered by you as evidence in

25 this case. Now it would be one thing if you wanted to :.

O

.
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1 from the report, let's say, and say "Do you agree with that?"

()
2 But at least it is tied to something and we know where we

3 are. But absent something lik e that, I don't believe there
i g

V 4 is anything in the record in this case that has anything to,

5 do with magnitudes you are suggesting, certainly not 30

6 years. And absent that, I think it is difficult for the

7 witness to intelligently respond and makes for a very unclear

8 record.

|
'

9 MS. GALLAGHER: I will drop that line of ques-c

! 10 tioning now.

11 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

12 0 Okay. On page 22 of your tectimony at line 4
i

| 13 to 6 you are talking about emergency planning and the simi-

((]) 14 larities between it and other types of planning.

15 MR. CASEY: You mean the similarities between

16 radiological emergency planning and other types of emergency

17 planning?

18 AS. GALLAGHER: Yes, I do.

19 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

20 0 Okay. And at line 6 you say that the similar-

21 ities are involved in identifying the hazard and its potential

22 effects upon the community. And I would ask you if -- well,

23 let me lay a foundation first. You have told me thm.t you

24 adopt in total Dr. Linnemann's view about radiological hazards

25 having to do with low level radiation and so forch.

O

:

_ _ _ . _ - _ _ . - . _ _ _
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1 A Correct.

< (
2 Q Okay. Bearing that in mind, do you consider that'

3 you have correctly identified the hazard and its potential

( 4 effects upon the community, that you did that, actually did-

5 that in your planning?

{ 6 MR. CASEY: What exact hazard? A low level

7 hazard? What kind of hazard are you talking about?

8 MS. GALLAGHER: I'm talking about a range of

9 hazards, some of which have been excluded by a previous

to witness and which this witness has adopted.

11 MR. CASEY: And which are those hazards that

12 you refer to?

13 MS. GALLAGHER: I can go through some of them.

14 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

15 Q How about the hazard of property destruction

16 through high level contamination?

17 A I think we are back where we were on the pre-

18 vious li.e of questioning.

19 Q Well, what I would ask you is is that a hazard

20 -- all you have to say is yes or no -- is that a hazard that

|
I 21 you would not consider in your radiological emergency

12 planning?

23 A 'he key word is " emergency" planning. A long
,

i
24 term hazard such as you keep referring to isnot an emergencv

25 for which preplanning must be taken.

O
I

-

-
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1 Q Okay. What about the hazard of lou level radia-
O

2 tion?

i 3 A I think that the levels at which we have stipu-
| (:) 4 lated in all of our plans, including the SONGS 2 & 3 emergency
r

5 plan which is Exhibit HBR-1, sufficiently address that issue.
4

6 Recalling the testimony of Dr. Linnemann from yesterday,

i 7 to which I agree, that the levels at which you would expect

8 and be concerned about injury are of the order of 150,000

9 millirem. The levels at which we have identified taking

to action, protective action such as sheltering or evacuation,

11 are not 150,000 millirem the whole body, they are 500 milli-

12 rem to the whole body. And I think in that context we have

13 adequately considered the effects of low level radiation in

( I( ) 14 our emergency planning.

15 MR. CASEY: Just for clarity, HBR-1 is no longer

i 16 HBR-1; it's Applicants' Exhibit 51.

17 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

| 18 Q Okay. Again, in regard to identifying hazards
|

19 and their potential effects upon the community, as a planner

20 I take it you ascribe a great deal of importance to being

|

21 able to do that.

:

12 A I don't understand that question.
,

,

23 Q Oh. As a planner, do you consider it important

24 to be able to clearly identify the nazards to a community(}
25 and their effects on a community?

O
_
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1 MR. CASEY: We're not offering Mr. Murri as a

2 planner on all hazards. He is here to talk about radio-

3 logical emergency planning and the NRC regulations.

4 MS. GALLAGHER: I give it as a general concept

5 that as a planner -- and it's not a difficult question --
.

6 that you would consider it important.

7 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

8 Q Is it not correct that as a planner you consider

9 it important to be able to identify hazards?

. 10 JUDGE KELLEY: The witness can answer the question.

11 WITNESS MURRI: Certainly I consider it important

12 to identify hazards. And in the case of radiological

13 emergency planning, the hazard is exposure to ionizing

.( ) 14 radiation.

15 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

16 Q And I know you believe you have identified them,

17 too.

18 A Yes. We have.

19 Q What would be the effect of a failure to identify

20 total hazards and their complete effect on a community, again ,

21 as a general concept?

22 MR. CASEY: Could you define " total hazards"?

23 JUDGE KELLEY: I think that is too vague.
|
' 24 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

)
25 Q What would be the effect of an underestimation

()!

. . , _ - - . , . , , . . . - _ , - - . . - . - . - . . _ - - .- . - - - -- -..-- - - - - . ..-
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1 of the hazard and its effects on the community?

O
2 JUDGE KELLEY: Which hazard? The plume?

3 MS. GALLAGHER: As a general proposition, as an

4 abstract proposition. What would be the effect of a planner' s

5 failure to consider the whole hazard?

6 JUDGE KELLEY: That question is too vague, the

7 witness can't answer it.
i

8 MS. GALLAGHER: All right. Then I'll confine it'

9 to --

|

10 JUDGE KELLEY: You can take one hazard at a

11 time. That's all right.

12 MG. GALLAGHER: Okay.

13 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

j((]) 14 Q If you have failed to identify the whole radia-

i 15 tion hazard -- and I know you believe you have identified

16 the whole -- but hypothetically, if you have failed what

!
t 17 would be the effect on the community?

18 MR. CASEY: He's answered that he feels that he

19 has done that. Now he's being asked to speculate about

20 something he doesn't believe. I don' t understand what we ' re

21 getting into this line of questioning about.

22 ///

| 23

| ([) **

25
|

0
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T6 kl 1 WITNESS MURRI: May I -- if I can possibly clari-

2 fy your concern, if Dr. Linnemann's and my belief, as well

3 as the majority of the technical community are correct, that

4 the concern really comes around the order of doses of 150,000

5 millirem, and we are taking action at the level of 500 milli- -

6 rem in the state of California, and if that is an underesti-

mate of the dose at which we should take hazard, then all
I 7

of the people in the state of Colorado would have long sinceg

been dead, because the dose rates there, just simply due to9

the altitude and the less absorbtion through the atmosphere,
10

result in radiation doses of the order of 500 millirem perjy

year from natural background.
12

There are locations in other parts of the world,
13

such as one location in Brazil, Pocos De Caldras, I believe
14

is the name of the general area, where the radiation doses
15

are on the order of 5,000 millirem per year, and have been
16

that way since day one, so I don't think the question is
17

really pertinent, because we have taken the action at such18

an extremely low level, that there is no possibility for
39

underestimating the hazard due to radiation dose, which is
20

the underlying consideration in radiological emergency
21

planning.| 22
l

sy us, cALLacasa:
| 23

Q Is it not true, though, that exposure to levels
24

O f background radiation have different health effects than
| 25
(

( O
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k2 1 sudden exoosures of other low level radiation?
O 2 A At these levels, no one in the world can answer

3 that question.

() 4 0 Isn't it said in texts that the background level

5 of radiation is something that the body can recover from,
-

i

6 whereas sudden exposures have other kinds of health effects?'

7 MR. CASEY: I am going to ask the Witness to not

8 answer that question unless we get a reference to what the

,
9 text is and is able to examine it.

10 MS. GALLAGHER: May I have a minute?

11 JUDGE KELLEY: You can have 15 and we will have

12 a cup of coffee. Off the record.

13 (Whereupon, a brief recess was taken.)

14 JUDGE KELLEY: On the record. We will resume
(]}

15 with cross-examination.

16 MR. CASEY: Before Ms. Gallagher begins her

17 cross-examination, to clear up the record, a question was

18 asked by Ms. Gallagher what task' force it was that

19 Mr, Beatty served on, and referring to page 13 of Mr. Murri' s

20 testimony, line 13, the words national task force are used
'

21 there. Let me give you the official title of that task

22 force, It was the Defense Civil Preparedness Agency National

Task Force for Crisis Relocation Planning which conducted a23

national program of preparedness review around the country24

O
25 for approximately three years, ending in about 1979.

O
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k3 1 MS. GALLAGHER: Thank you.

2 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

3 Q Okay, Mr. Casey had wanted some references about

() 4 my question about the effects of radiation over time, rather

5 than in a large -- or in a one dose kind of an administratior ,-

6 and I have a couple of references here. The first on e is a

| 7 text on toxicology, The Basic Science of Poisons, by Cassaret.

'8 and Duels, editors John Duel, Ph.D., Curtis D. Classen, Mary

f' 9 O. Amdur, Ph.D., and it is published by McMillan Publishing
-

10 Company, -- let's see, I think it is 1980 -- 1980. And in

11 the chapter called radiation and radioactive matet.als, at

12 Page 509, if I may read a paragraph.

13 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay, and let me just interject

14 as we get into this kind of questioning, it has been our
[}

15 Practice -- we prefer to have Xerox copies of relevant pages

16 so we can hand them out and the Witness and Board can see it.

17 MS. GALLAGHER: I will. get them for you.

18 JUDGE KELLEY: In this instance you can supply

19 it later, but after you read it, if it is more than a sen-

20 tence or two, you may want to give the Witness a chance to

21 read it too.

22 MS. GALLAGHER: Sure. Okay,

23 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

24 Q " Dose rate and dose fractionation both influence
)

25 the total dose required to produce all of the acute effects

O
1
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k4 1 of low linear energy transfer radiation in experimental

O
2 animals. For example" -- then there is a figure -- anyhow,

3 that is one reference. And if you would like me to read on,

) 4 I can. Another reference I have --

5 JUDGE KELLEY: Well, is that the only -- -

6 MS. GALLAGHER: It is just a sentence or two

7 also.

.8 JUDGE KELLEY: -- only portion that you are

g[ 9 reading, and asking whether he agrees with it of not? I am

10 not sure where we are going with this.

11 MS. GALLAGHER: I just want -- I wanted to sub-

12 stantiate that other people think that dose rate has an ef-

13 fect on injury.

() 14 MR. CASEY: Objection, Your Honor. They are not

15 here to substantiate it. If that is -- if she is offering

16 that bcok and what it said in that book as evidence in this

17 proceeding, I object to it.

18 MS. GALLAGHER: I won't offer it as evidence. I

19 Will offer it as illustration.
|

|

20 MR. CASEY: For what purpose?

21 MS. GALLAGHER: As though it were a hypothetical

22 for him to agree or disagree.

23 MR. CASEY: He is not offered as a witness on
1

24 toxicology.

25 JUDGE KELLEY: Nell, Mr. Casey -

,

1

|
|

|

|

|
|

|
'

. _ . _ _ _ _ _ .,_.-. _ . , _ _ _ _____ __,._,._ ,_ ,,__.__ _ . , - . . . - . _ . - _ _ _
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k5 1 MS. GALLAGHER: It is radiation --
,

|

2 JUDGE KELLEY: -- he is offered as -- he is a'

3 heal th physicist in f act, and he is here to testify on the

() adequacy of offsite plans, and he would need to have some4
i

5 expertise on what the hazard is in order to do that, and he

6 in fact has spoken to the hazard in many places.

7 Now what we have done so far in the seismic half,
i

l
i

j 8 and it seems to me to be sensible and you could do it here.

-[ 9 this kind of a question has been asked scores if not hund.eds

of times in this case of various experts to test their know-10

13 ledge and their expertise, and the document that is used to

12 do that is not put in evidence, but it is marked and it is

13 there as an exhibit, if you will. It is not substantive

14 evidence. It just shows what it is that is being referred
(])

15 to, in order to get the Witness's answer.

16 Now the pending question, I think, could stand

17 a little --

18 MS. GALLAGHER: To clarify --
|

JUDGE KELLEY: -- clarification, and perhaps you
19

20 should stop with that first one and get an answer to that

21 before going on to another one.

MS. GALLGHER: Okay.22

BY MS. GALLAGHER:23

24 Q The issue was whether background levels of

I (:) radiation in which many people live and thrive, are an. equal25

)
i
,

1

,
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k6 1 threat to the health of populations, as for example releases

O 2 from nuclear power plants that come quickly and go quickly,

3 but do their work in a short span of time.

4 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay, and the grote you read from

5 that first book substantiates that distinction?
~

6 MS. GALLAGHER: I belie v. it does. It says that

7 dose rate and dose fractionation both influence the total

8 dose required to produce all of the 7. cute effects of low

9 linear energy transfer radiation in experimental animals.*

- 10 And it goes on to talk about some animals taking a much

11 larger dose of radiation over a long period of time, whereas

12 other anir.als got to the LD50 doses in brief periods of time

13 because the dose was administered over -- you know, a smaller

14 dose administered over a brief period of time produced death. k'
(])

15 JUDGE KELLEY: Does the Witness -- I think the

16 question is appropriate, but does the Witness think he could

17 just give an answer now, or do you want to read that page of

18 the book, or do you want to read more than one page over the

19 lunch hour and then give an answer?

20 WITNESS MURRI: No, I can respond to the question

21 now.

12 JDUGE KELLEY: All right. Thank you.

23 WITNESS MURRI: I agree entirely with the quota-

24 tion from the text that acute exposure is different than

25 chronic exposure. Certainly the body, the human body or the

O

- - - -
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k7 1 animal body repairs damage over a period of time, and I
,

(
2 think this was adequately addressed in Dr. Linnemann's testi-

3 many yesterday wherein he gave examples of numbers required

O 4 to produce effects over a given period of time.

5 It is interesting to note that the toxicology

6 text also refers to only the animal studies having been ob-

7 served to produce effects at chronic exposure conditions,

j 's low levels over long periods of time. It still to this day
,

j .# 9 has never been observed in humans.
,

- 10 0 There are of course no human experiments ethical-
-

11 ly permissable.

12 A Oh, but there have been a large number of cases

13 dat:ng back to watch uial painters, for example, wherein

14 they received chronic exposure from putting the tip of their(])
15 pai:st bruch in their mouth as they were painting the watch

16 dials with radium paint, wherein there really were no --
i

17 there is no evidence that low levels created damage. There

13 were some acute exposures involved in those, but there are
i

19 a large number of human data to draw upon from radiologists

20 over the years and everything like this.,

21 Q My point in raising the issue was only to make

12 a distinction between background levels of radiation and

| 23 levels that -- you know, we may disagree whether they are

24 high or low, but levels that come quickly and go quickly.

25 A I agree with what the text says, and I point out

O

-. _ _ - - _ _ - - _ - - - _ -
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k8 1 that at these levels that we are talking about of taking

O
2 protective action, there has never been, even in animals,

3 any evidence of radiation damage.
,

4 Q Okay, I guess you don't need the other reference

5 which is sireilar about that.
*

6 JUDGE KELLEY: If you don't need it, we don't

7 need it.

8 MS. GALLAGHER: Let's see what it says. It is

9 the same thing. It says, almost equally important --

10 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay, then I guess we don't need

11 it.

12 MS. GALLAGHER: Okay.

! 13 BY M3. GALLAGHER:
(
t( ) 14 Q All right, Mr. Murri, turning next to page 23,

15 I am sorry, page 24, at line three, it is cited incorrectly

16 on my cross-examination plan, too -- will you say that fol-

17 lowing through from the previous page, the question had

la been, what happens in an emergency involving the need for

19 public response where there has been no prior emergency

20 planning for the particular contingency involved? And you

21 answered that it may result in a short period of indecision,

22 and I guess I am asking you to clarify indecision on whose

23 part?

i 24 A On the part of the decision makers as to what
|

25 action should be recommended for the public. That relates|

O

1

1

.
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k9 1 to an instance, for e:nnple, where there has been some pre-

O 2 planning done for emergencies such as tornadoes or hurricanes

3 or something like this, and there is a basic organization

( 4 set up to handle the emergency, and then some other kind of

5 emergency totally unexpected occurs.
-

6 Okay, you have the basic organization from your

' 7 previous planning, but the emergency is totally different,

8 so it takes a little bit of wheel-spinning to say okay, how

/-9 does this organization now going to handle this emergency?

10 S o i '. is better than if you had no organization,
.

but there will be a period of indecision until you -- until11

12 the decision makers have a chance to evaluate how they shoulc

13 respond to this particular emergency.

(])
i 14t

15

16 --

,

17

18

19
i

20

21

22
!

23

()
i 25
l

O

.-._ .__--- - - - . _ . _ - . .__ _ - - - -
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P" 7 1 Q What makes you confiden' that it would be a short2

thp 1

2 period of indecision?

3 A I can't define short.

4 0 Might short be hours?

5 A or it could be minutes. The point that is to be

6 made is that having some emergency preplanning for any contin-

7 gency is better than having no preplanning for any contingency

8 and then it is just a matter of how long it takes to recognize

9 what you should do for this particular emergency that may be

10 different than for the one for which you have specific plans..

11 Q So in your view the ability to make decisions is

12 certainly very important for being able to lead?

13 A Well, certainly.

14 Q Then it would follow that in order to avoid inde-

15 cision, it is better to prepare for as many contingencies as

16 is reasonably possible?

17 A I think there is a limit for which you can prepare

18 for numerous contingencies, but it is important in my opinion

19 to have the basic emergency response structure in place to plan

20 for the things that are likely to happen, and then adapt that

! 21 emergency response organization and t.te ensuing response to
|

22 whatever emergency happens to come about.

O
23 Q Dut you would not see it as a priority to plan tl.e

24 things which are unlikely to happen even though they may have

O 25 grave consequences?

_ . . . . .- __. ._ __ _ _ _ _

-
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[hp 2 I MR. CASEY: Why don't we get some definition of

2 things that are likely.

3 MS. GALLAGHER: I am sorry for being so colloquial.

4O MR. CASEY: Y u are being vague, I think.

5 JUDGE KELLEY: Could you state it perhaps more

0 specifically?

7 -

BY MS. GALLE3ER:

I Q I take it, then, that you would say that it is less

9 important to plan for events that are unlikely to happen, even

10 though they may have very serious consequences.'

11 A I don't think I said that. I said that it is im-

12 portant to have a basic emergency response organization in place.

13 You can gear your plans to whatever emergency you want to con-

14 sider.

15 Now in the case of nuclear power plants, we are

16 currently planning for the most disastrous t.ype of emergencies

17 you can consider, and I hope that we are not forgetting the

18 common everyday sorts of things that are not going to come

19 about that are not disasters in so doing.

20 I fear that in planning for the sheer disaster, than

21 we may overlook these things.

22 JUDGE KELLEY: May I interrupt just a moment and
O

23 ask a question? When you say we are planning for the disasters ,

24 do you have reference to your general professional activities

O
25 or are you talking about the SONGS plan?

_ _ _ _ _
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::hp 3 1 WITNESS MURRI: The SONGS plan and other nuclear

2 power plant plans throughout the country related to the dis-{)
3 astrous aclear accidents which are beyond the design base-type

(} 4 accident.
,

5 JUDGE KELLEY: So-called Class 9?

6 WITNESS MURRI: Yes.
i

7 JUDGE KELLEY: Thank you.

8 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

'

9 Q Mr. Murri, if you would turn to page 27 of your

e 10 written testimony. I would now like to address line 10 You

11 talk about spontaneous evacuation. You say that spontaneous

12 evacuation naturally improves a directed evacuation because it

s 13 will have lowered the number of pecole that will have to be
pJ

14 mobilized and evacuated in the directed evacuation; is that

i 15 correct?

16 A That is correct.

17 Q What if the people who spontaneously evacuate would

18 not necessarily be people who must be mobilized and evacuatedi

19 Would it still be helpful?

20 In other words, if we had spontaneous evacuation'

1
l

21 of the northern part of the 10-mile emergency planning zone

22 plume exposure pathway when the only evacuation that was ordered

23 would be the southerly of that sector?

24 Might not then spontaneous evacuation impede directed

25 evacuation?

i

l
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-hp 4 1 A No, I don't see how it could,

2 Q Why not?

3 A The spontaneous evacuation is going to occur before

| 4 the directive for any directed evacuation and those people who

5 started out before are just going to be out of the way, no mat-

6 ter which way the other evacuation is directed.

7 Q Why do you assume they will leave before the other

8 people?

'

9 A Otherwise it wouldn't be spontaneous.-

/ 10 Q Are you .aying the people who evacuate spontaneously

11 get a head start?

12 A Generally speaking, yes.

13 Q Assume, as happened at TMI according to a study

14 that was done of it, that people who evacuate spontaneously

15 move out along the radius of the emergency planning zone and do

16 so out of a perception of danger that is related to their

17 closeness of the plant.

18 JUDGE KELLEY: Which study are you referring to?

19 MS. GALLAGHER: It is a study by some geographers

20 in a journal -- I have the papers here somewhere and I will finc.

21 it during a break, if you wish.

(O
22 MR. CASEY: Why don't we get to the question?

:
'

23 MS. GALLAGHER: Their names are Donald Zeigler,

24 Stanley Brunn (ph.) and James Johnson, Jr.

O
25 JUDGE KELLEY: If you will supply it for us later,
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hp 5 1 why don't you go ahead with the question.

(]) 2 MR. CASEY: If we can make it available to the

3 witness as well, Applicant's will make a copy for you.

(]) 4 MS. GALLAGHER: Okay.

5 JUDGE KELLEY: Fine.

6 BY MS. GALLACHER:

7 0 In that study, they found that they tended to move
'

8 in relation to their distance from the plant. In other words,
_i
~

9 people who lived, say, two miles from the plant felt fairly
.

/ 10 safe when they got out to eight miles, whereas people who lived

11 10 miles from the plant tend to go much farther in order to

12 feel safe.

13 If evacuation of a fiv emile radius of a sector were)
14 ordered and people were moving in the way the study indicated

15 that they tended to move, might not the presence of the evacueec,

16 within the second five-mile radius of an EPZ tend to have a

17 displacement effect on persons in that segment of the EPZ who,

18 you know, would move and assume the risks of evacuation when it

19 wasn' t necessary to do so?
$

20 A The effect would be small compared to the same effect

21 if a total 10-mile evacuation were ordered at once, so the spon-

22 taneous evacuation can do nothing but help you.

23 Q I would ask you'if evacuating when you don't have

24 to evacuate can be dangerous,

25 A That is a very interesting question, Ms. Gallagher.

- _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ .
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ihp 6 1 For a number of years I was of the opinion that that was the

2 case.
)

In talking to more and more people and investigating

3 rere and more documented evidence of evacuations for any reason,

4
[}

I have come to the conclusion or the opinion that the risks of

5 evacuating people are relatively small,

6 As stated in my testimony -- and I am not sure if

| 7 I can put my hand right on it at the moment -- but at any rate,

' he reaction response of people to an emergency, particularly8 t

N 9 an emergency, is surprisingly calm. There is none of this

f 10 movie-script type thing.

11 It does make good movie script to see people

12 crashing down the highway and heads flyiag off and this sort

13 of thing, but in reality this sort of thing just doesn't seem

14 te occur. People are very collected and calm, go by an orderly

15 evacuation and of course there is some risk.

16 Whenever you get large numbers of people on the

17 highway there are going to be fender benders, but I was quite

18 surprised over the years of investigating this on my own ini-

19 tiative that the risk is quite small.

|
20 Q In wha.t way did you investigate?

21 A In discussions with a large number of local agency
,

22 people, civil defense people, sheriffs. In the line of work I

O
23 am in I deal with these people all the time and just make it a

1
'

24 point to discuss this with a large number of people who have had

()
25 very large and very small types of evacuations in their experience.

. _ _ __. . _ - , _ _ . - . - . _ _ , - . - - - . _ . - - _ _
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:hp 7 1 MR. CASE: Just for the record, Mr. Murri, in his

2 prior statement there was referring to his direct testimony,

3 page 29, the answer that begins on line 13.

4 BY MS. GALLAGHER:{}
5 o On page 27, line 18, you said that you had learned

6 that orderly evacuations could take place under such circumstances

7 and two examples experienced within the U.S. demonstrated this.
,

8 At line 21 you cite the evacuation at TMI, the evacuation of

'J.
9 pregnant women and preschool children within five miles.

- 10 I wonder if you had taken into account, in assessinc

11 the applicability of this e'racuation to an evacuation which

12 would take place at SONGS, the roadways involved?

. 13 A I believe that the evacuation plans and the evacua-

| '
14 tion time estimates which are the subject of Mr. Brothers' tes-

15 timony will adequately answer that question.

16 Yes, all the things relative to the SONGS area have
I

17 been considered in those evacuation time estimates and the

18 evacuation plans.

i
19 0 I am referring now, though, not to the Wilbur Smith

20 study, but to a comparison of the relative roadway networks
|
l

| 21 between SONGS and between TMI, too.

22 A Given- the same set of conditions -- and you can

23 never assume that the same set of conditions will prevail from

24 one evacuation or one emergency to another -- but assuming it

O
25 did, the recommendation at TMI went out and people responded

i

_ - - , - _ . -
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Jhp 8 1 very slowly. They started off. A few left. A few hours a

} 2 few more left and over a period of about two days this evacua-

3 tion occurred.

(]} 4 I was in and around the area. There was no evidence

5 of anyone leaving. There was evidence that people had left

6 because you couldn' t find anybody around, there was nobr+; on

7 'the streets, but there was no evidence of traffic congestion or

3 anything of that nature.
. . .
~

9 The only traffic congestion was right around the

*~ 10 vicinity of TMI where the rubberneckers were coming around to

11 see what was going on.

12 Q But if you had a similar evacuation at SONGS with
I

13 the two major routes -- Pacific Coast Highway and Interstate 5 ---
[

14 you might see more evidence of vehicular traffic?

15 MR. CASEY: Can I ask for a clarification? Are we

16 talking about a spontaneous evacuation or a directed evacuation

<

17 in the context of his testimony?

13 MS. GALLAGHER: We are talking about a directed

19 evacuation because at TMI the evacuation was directed, so I

20 would like to compare a similar circumstance.

21 JUDGE KELLEY: Could I ask, just for the Board's

22 cla rir ica t. ion, you are getting at, I take it -- correct me if

23 I am wrong -- whether the SONGS area can be characterized as

24 a hard place to evacuate or an easy place to evacuate or some-

O
'

25 thing in the middle as compared to TMI?

|

|

_
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;hp 9 1 MS. GALLAGHER: Yes.

2 JUDGE.'KELLEY: Can you speak to that, first of all?{}
3 Do you know the roads and the populations?

() 4 WITNESS MURRI: Yes.

5 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.

6 WITNESS MURRI: In general terms. I will refer any

( 7 specifics regarding the actual evacuation time estimates and

|
8 the evacuation plan --1

'

_i
~

9 JUDGE KELLEY: That is another witness?

- 10 WITNESS MURRI: Yes, that is Mr. Brothers.

11 MR. CASEY: Yes, four Horror, that will be Mr. Brothers.

12 WITNESS MURRI: In general terms in the context of
|

13 the question, the TMI evacuation which was directed was a selec-'O
14 ted group. It was pregnant women and preschoolage children.

15 That is a fairly small fraction of the total.

l

16 If that directive were to take place in the vicinity
,

17 of SONGS, I think you would find essentially no congestion.

18 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

19 Q On the other hand, if you had had a full-scale

| 20 evacuation of TMI, might you not have had more congestion on
1

l

| 21 the roads?

22 A From my own personal ubservations, assume that ap-

23 proximately 40 percent of the 20-mile radius spontaneously

24 evacuated, if that had doubled, I doubt if there would have

25 been any noticeable traffic congestion because of the period of



ihp 10 1 time over which it occurred.

2 0 Mr. Murri, if you would not consider spontaneous

3 .;vacuation for a moment, I would like you to consider a hypo-

O 4 thetic=1-

5
| Supposing at TMI there had been a full-scale eva-

6 cuation of, let's say, 100,000 people, just to settle on a
,

7 constant, and there were simultaneously at SONGS the need for

8 a full-scale evacuation around here with 111,000 people,

9 As between the two facilities, where would you

10 expect to see more congestion on the roads?

11 A I am not sure I can address the evacuation time

12 estimates of Three Mile Island and compare them with the

13 evacuation time estimates of SONGS. I don't believe that I

14 have the information at hand to do that.

15 Q Have you seen maps of the facility at TMI and the

16 roads around them?

17 A I certainly have.

18 0 If TMI were the hub of a wheel, how would you

19 characterize the roads that go off around that hub?

20 A In the vicinity of the plant, there are roads that

21 run on either side of the river -- Susquehannah River -- one

22 road each in the noith south direction.

23 Q Is that on the exclusion area only or off the plant

24 site?

25 A It runs for several miles in either directicn.

l
.
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Jp 8 7919h
; ape 8 1 Three tiile Island is not what I would conisder an
l

2 ideal area to evacuate.{)
! 3 MS. GALLAGHER: I won't belabor that. We may have

[}
4 some maps later and if I may use them for purposes of illustra-

5 tion, I would just like to point out the road network.

I 6 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay, we will see. I can't anti-

7 cipate in advance what objections there are going to be.

8 BY MS. GALLAGHER:
J.

9 Q Mr. Murri, turning to your testimony again at page 28

10 line 3, I know you have already answered that you can't compare-

11 TMI to an evacuation time estimate down here, but may I ask

12 you if you would expect any eaffic jams, increasc in accidents

13 or additional strains placed upon, for example, Los Angeles,

14 should there be an evacuation of a 10-mile plume exposure path-

15 way, sa; one sector.

16 MR. CASEY: Your Honor, I am not trying to, I guess,
|

17 object, but this whole line of questioning is more appropriately

18 directed not only to Mr. Brothers, but our subpoenad witness

19 from Caltrans and the CHP.

| 20 Mr. Murri, in his testmony here, was merely trying

21 to give us an estimate ofLthe effects and dif ferences between a

22 spontaneous and directed evacuation.

)
| 13 The testimony isn' t being offered to drag Mr. Murri

24 into a comparative tra.ffic study between Milltown, Pennsylvania

O
15 and San Onofre, California and insofar as other witnesses will

I

l

1
'

_ . _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ .
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rhp 2 1 be able to provide answers to Ms. Gallagter's questions, I

2
) think we should speed this up a little bit on this point.

| 3 MS. GALLAGHER: Excuse me, Mr. Casey, on page 27

4 at line 16 the question to which Mr. Murri's answer is directed{}
f 5 is what happens when a public evacuation is directed and no

i 6 formal evacuation plan exists,
l

| 7 So this is a directed evacuation taking place. That

' s what we are considering taking place without good planning.i8

5 IP MR. CASEY: And he has told you in his testimony
'

- 10 what happened in two instances from his point of view. I just

11 don't see where we are going with this thing.

12 JUDGE KELLEY: Could you repeat your question please?

' 13 MS. GALLAGHER: I asked him, directing his atten-

14 tion to page 28 at line 3, if he would anticipate that there

15 would be no traffic jams, no increase in accidents and no ad-

16 ditional strains placed upon the c;pabilities of, say, Los

17 Angeles if a full-scale evacuation of the northern sector of

13 the plume exposure pathway were evacuated.

19 JUDGE.KELLEY: I am not clear how we got to Los

20 Angeles from San Onofre.

| 21 MS. GALLAGHER: I am just using that as a parallel
l

| 22 to New York. When you were talking about TMI and using a city - -

O
23 which is probably not a whole lot farther than Los Angeles is ---

24 MR. CASEY: It is not New York. It is York County,

O
25 MS. GALLAGHER: Excuse me, I misread.

|

,

i

- . * .- _ _- - - . . -_ _ ._ , _ , _ . . . .-. e
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Tp 3 1 MR. LASEY: Just to press on a little bit, I thinkh

2 we can expedite it. Mr. Murri is testifying as to his personal
L

3 experienca and knowledge of TMI . You are asking him to theore-

4 tize or speculate about the situation out here on the west coast(}
5 and we have other witnesses who are expert in that.

6 Mr. Murri is not offered as an expert in that area

7 and I wou]d just like to move on.

8 MS. GALLAGHER: I believe that Mr. Murri is offered

i 9 as an expert in evacuation and since he is making very positive

f' 10 statements about the relative orderliness of evacuations, it

11 doesn't preclude my probing into what assumptions he is making

12 about evacuation and under which circumstances, and roadways

13 are a primary consideration.

14 JUDGE KELLEY: All right, I think we have aired this

15 fairly thoroughly. Now I think I asked you earlicr. Could you

16 give me a rerun of your question, and I am prepared to make a

17 ruling.

18 MS. GALLAGHER: And I will not say New York this

19 time.

20 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

21 Q Mr. Murri, do I understand you to suggest that there

12 would be no traffic jams, no increase in accidents and no ad-

13 ditional strains placed upon the capabilities of adjacent areas

24 if there were an evacuation of the 10-mile plume exposure path-

O
15 way emergency planning zone from SONGS?

_ - - _ - _ _ _ _ .
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7hp 4 1 JUDGE KELLEY: Excuse me, and Mr. Casey, are you

2
)

saying that Mr. Brothers -- I believe that is the correct wit-

3 ness -- is he your witness with regard to - _that you are putting

4
[}

forward as having detailed knowledge of the characteristics of
,

5 the 10-mile zone in terms cf highways and so on, traffic? He

6 is the witnesa for that issue; iJ that what you are saying?

7 MR. CASEY: Yes, Mr. Chairman.

8 JUDGE KELLEY: Apart from your general knowledge in

- 9 dealing with problems of:this kind, have you made cay site spe-
'.

10 cific study yourself of the highways and access routes and re-

11 lated matters around the SONGS area?

12 WITNESS MURRI: No, sir, I have not.

13 JUDGE KELLEY: I am going to sustain the objection.

14 MS. GALLAGHER: Then I would move that Mr. Murri'_s

15 testimony regarding evacuation be stricken from the record.

16 JUDGE KELLEY: On what basis?

| 17 MS. GALLAGHER: On the basis that he is not compe-

18 tent to testify about it and also that it is not within the per -

| 19 vue of the evidence that he is being offered. It is not within

20 the contentions that he is addressing.

21 JUDGE KELLEY: If you would care to specify. Are
|

22 you saying that this entire testimony you are moving be stricken?_

%.)
23 MS. GALLAGHER: Anything having to do with evacuation.

24 JUDGE KELLEY: It is the job of counsel to point

1

l 25 those things out. If you want to file such a motion, then I
"

|

. -
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Irhp 5 would be happy to take it under consideration, but we wculd

2() require specificity and argument in support thereof beyond what

3 we have heard.

() * MS. GALLAGHER: Okay.

BY MS. GALLAGHER:

6
Q Turning to page 30 at line 19, you are talking

7
about sheltering. You say that sheltering -- well, going back

8 to line 17 so we get the whole sentence: Sheltering is an
:

9 appropriate protective action fcr severe events in which
_

-

10 evacuation cannot be implemented because of inadequate lead

11 time due to the rapid passage of the plume.

12 My question to you is, what do you consider an

(~T I3 adequate lead time?
v

14 A The answer is not a straightforward one in that the

15 decision-makers must have some knowledge or estimate of the

16 time that the pluce will reach a given populated area and must

17 also have a knowledge of the estimated time that it would take

18 to evacuate the effected area and how largo the effected area

19 was, and the magnitude of the plume and the composi tion of the

'O radionuclides in the plume.-

21 These things must all be taken into consideration
|
' ,,

| r% when you determine if there is, indeed, a requirement to evacuate'"

%)'

13 or to take shelter.
1
'

24 Let me cite an example. If, for a given sector atO
15 a given distance, you estimated that it would take two hours or

|

_ __
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Iihp 6 three hours to evacuate and, based on the r agnitude and the

2 type of release that you had at the plant and the existing

3 meteorological conditions, the plume was going to pass over the

4 area that you were anticipating to evacuate in an hour, it

5 wouldn't make much sense to evacuate.

6 It. would make much more sense to tell people to go

7 inside their houses, close the windows and doors, turn off the

I air conditioning and await further instructions. I am sorry,

9 but it is not a definitive time.

10 0 I understand that you can' t give an hours and

11 second time, but it is a difficult question which requires sone

12 kind of answer in order for people to have confidence in

<O '3 evacuetioa 9 aas.1

14 Can you address, for example, the hypothetical of
1

15 a moderately fast-moving event of a puff-type release?. Under

16 what circumstance:: would you consider -- and here you were

17 goir:g to have limited evacuation of, say, two or five miles.

18 How much lead time would you require under such circumstances?

19 A In the case of SONGS,. as I recall the evacuation

20 time estimates, you probably would recorimend shelter for those

21 areas for a puff release under, really, any conditions, if it

22p) is a puff release.
1 u.

23 Q Will you modify my hypothetical so that evacuation

24
| is the protective action of choice and substituting the kind of

25 accident that you wish?



_

7925
thp 7 1 MR. CASEY: I don't understand the question. It

('_/)
2 is sone kind of an equation where he is supposed to substitute

N

3 a word into the last question? Could you just state the ques-

() 4 tion that you want to ask?

5 MS. GALLAGHER: He is more of an expert, I guess,

6 in categories of release than I am. I was trying to accommodate

7 him so that he would be able to give me an example of a case

8 in which evacuation is the protective action of choice and in

9 which he would cause it enough lead time. I want to hear scme

10 kind of a hypothetical like that.

11 WITNESS MURRI: ;0kay, that makes it much simpler.

12 If the release is a fairly low-level release, but anticipated

L3 to extend over a long period of time due to circumstances beyond
[}

| 14 the plant's control, evacuation would probably, in all cases

15 such as that, be the recommended protective action, because the

16 dose rates would be fairly low but extended over a long period

j 17 of time so that the shelter would be less effective, and you

|

| 18 would have time to evacuate before the accumulation of large

19 doses of radiation,

20 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

( 21 O In other words, if you had to pass through the

i

22 radiation, because it was at a low level, you would be receiving

23 less of a dose than you would if you stayed sheltered?

24 A Over the long ceriod,

25 Q Over the long period.

l
. - . __ . _ . _ - - - . _ - - - - . . _ . __ . - - .
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hp 8 1 A Sure.

2 C Can you give me a hypothetical in which the release{)
3 is expected to be large but evacuation is still the recommended

(} 4 action? I particularly ask you to look at lead time.,

5 A I doubt that I can. Let me refer to my Exhibit

6 ELM-3, which is Applicant's Exhibit No. 108, I believe. This

7 exhibit was presented to give an idea of the kind of thinking

8 that the decision makers must make in assessing the protective

9 action to be taken, be it sheltering or evacuation.

10 Without the circumstances fairly well known -- I

11 don't think you can just make a hypothetical case, because there

12 are so many things to be considered. I believe the summary

L3 statement on page 4 of that exhibit, it is direct quotations
|

14 from one of the studies that has been presented or conducted

15 by the Sandia people.

16 It says: If the projected dose exceeds protective

17 action guides by more than a few fold and timely evacuation is

18 feasible, then evacuation is recor. mended,

i 19 of if timely evacuation is not feasible -- i.e. the

20 time available before cloud arrival is short compared with the

21 required warning, mobilization and transit time for evacuation,

22 then sheltering is recommended.

23 Item 2. If the projected dose does not exceed the

24 protective action guides by more than a few fold, then shel-

i (
25 tering will probably be adequate and economically preferable,;

i

. _ . - - _ , - - _ _ _ m . . , - _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ , . _ . . -_. ,
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dyp 9 1 Q Would you say, then, that in almost every case you

2() would have to know all of those fa-tors before you could de-

3 fine adequate lead time?

{} 4 A 'I think in almost every case that you would make a

5 first recommendation for shelter while you were evaluating all

6 the different applicable parameters to base your judgement of,

7 now should we evacuate some sectors or should we not, but in

8 the meantime I think you would always, if the releases were
,

9 significant, recommend shelter.

10 Q So people like me, who are looking for hours or

11 minutes, are going to be disappointed in terms of lead tin.a

12 answers?
|

l
'

gs 13 A I am not sure what you mean by that,
t

14 0 I mean, people are always asking how much time you

15 chink you would need in crder to have an evacuation which ac-

16 tually serves the purpose of an evacuation, which is a protec-
i

i 17 tion from dcse.
1

18 A Without defining a number of the parameters, yes, I

19 think you are going to be disappointed because you are not goinc

20 to get those definitive answers.

21 MR. CASEY: I might add that the critical time is
.c

22 evacuation time estimate. It will be the subject of Mr. Brothers'
,-,
\ /

13 testimony.

24 MS. GALLAGHER: Okay,
f

(d
15 ///
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ghp 10 1 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

() 2 o Turning to page 31, at line 15, and again talking

3 about sheltering, you say that generally speaking studies in-

() 4 dicate that a normal wood structure with windows and doors

5 closed and ventilation turned off can significantly reduce the

6 inhalation dose if the sheltering action is taken prior to the

7 arrival of the plume.

8 What is the significance of taking the action prior
.

9 to the arrival of the plume?
.

10 A If you haven't taken the action bsfore the plume

11 got there, then the plume is already in your house and you are

12 going to inhale the plume.

13 Q In your exhibit, again tab 3 at page 3, you mention{)
14 a filtration rate that is significant in terms of the length of

15 time you will be protected from sheltering. Would you please

16 describe that?

| 17 JUDGE KELLEY. Where is that?

18 MS. GALLAGHER: In the exhibit -- I don't have the

l 19 exhibit numbers with me today. It is ELM-3.

20 JUDGE KELLEY: Where?

21 MS. GALLAGHER: At page 3.

I
12 JUDGE KELLEY: But where on page 37

13 MR. CASEY: Applicant's Exhibit No. 107,

24 JUDGE KELLEY: Where on page 3.fg
'V

15 MS. GALLAGHER: At the top of page 3,

i
'

.
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ihp 11 JUDGE KELLEY: Could you read again the part you

() are referring to?

3
MS. GALLAGHER: Okay. Starting at page 2, really,

() at the bottom: Because there can be many combinations of shelter

5
types, infiltration rates, filtration during infiltration, time

6
of sheltering in relation to time of release, and length of

7
time in shelter, the net dose reduction value can vary con-

8
.,

siderably.

9
BY MS. GALLAGHER:

10
Q I take it that even though it can vary considerably

11
there are circumstances under which you can have a significant

12
reduction?

(}
A Oh, yes.

14
Q So that is what I want to hear about. I want to

15
hear the good news.

16
A All of the radionuclides which will produce dose

17
through inhalation have the characteristic of being able to

I 18
| filter them out to some extent, or they play out. In real world

19
terms, we would normally -- we would almost always -- be dealing

'O'
with two components, a gaseous component such as xenon which is

'l inert that is not going to be filtered out anyway and which also*

(~) does not produce an internal dose of any significance, and the
U

23 other one would be the radiciodins which would, if taken in-

24'

| ternally, produce internal dose.
i

25'

However, radioicdins, dependina upon the chemical
|

|
,

t

! _ _ , . - _ _
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;hp 12 1 composition they are in at the time they reach this point of

2 filtration, are quite subject to playing out and filtering out(}
3 on almost any medium.

(]) 4 Q You mean they will adhere to surfaces?

5 A Yes, they will adhere --

.
6 Q What kinds of surfaces? Any kind?

t

7 A Almost any kind. organic surfaces are predominantly

8 good, even plain ground, wood, glass. They will adhere.
r .

9 ///

10

11

12

23()
14

15

16

17

18

19

20
t

21

22
l C:)

n

()
2s
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l

I T9 kl i O So in other words you are saying that they don't

O stay suspended in the air?2

A Not predominantly.3

O 4 o " t area "=i"e=t17-
A They are quasi-gaseous and they are strange .

5

animals in the fact that they change chemical composition6

as a function of time. In other words, as they leave the
7

plant point of effluent, they might be in one chemical com-
8

#- 9 Position which is totally gaseous, like a molecular iodine J

which behaves as a gas. As it progresses through the air
10

it may pick up a dust part,icle or adhere to a dust particle.yy

Then it behaves as a particulant and plates out. It may
12

convert into elemental iodine, which is just two atoms of J13

i dine combined, and plate out on most anything. j14

Q If it remains gaseous, and if you have sequestered ;
15

y urself in your shelter and closed all the windows and vents
16

as you are supposed to, what method does it take to gainy7

access?yg

A o ga n access?
19

0 " "*
20

MR. CASEY: It meaning iodine?g

MS. GALLAGHER: Yeah.g

WITNESS MURRI: Oh, it will find cracks, under
g

the windowsill, a sund the door. The infiltration of any
! 24
i O house will occur. You know --

25

I
,

O
.

~
. - - - - - - . . . - - , _ . . - .
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,

I k2 1 BY MS. GALLAGHER:
! '

2 Q At what rate?

3 A As stated in the testimony in that exhibit you
4 just cited, approximately -- let's see --

5 Q I believe it says 3/10 to 5/10.

6 A Yeah, 3/10 to 5/10.

7 Q What kind of factor is that? I don't know the

8 unit that we are talking about?

9 A No, excuse me. The dose reduction factor for

.

thyroid dose, we are talking now about the iodines --10

11 Q Okay.

12 A -- is the same for both large and small struc-

13 tures, that is because they all breath, and ranges from .02

{) 14 to .4 when people are sheltered before the cloud arrives.

15 Okay. You close it out before it gets there. So that is

16 the -- if you divided the numbers given into one, you would
17 get the factor by which you are protected.

18 Q Coefficient?

19 A Yes,

20 Q All right.

21 A I might point out that there is another protec-

22 tive measure that is very seldom discussed, but would un-

23 doubtedly be recommended if long-term sheltering would be

24 a necessity.

25 Q Let's hear it.

O



7933

the time when the breathing of the house
k3 1 A Past

O infiltration of significant quantities of iodine,
2 would allow

3
and that is something like a wet terrycloth towel to breath

It does a tremendous job of filtering out particula r( 4 through.

radioactivity such as iodine.5

6 Q
At what point in your shelter wilt you have dis-

placed the original non-iodine air with air that has whatever7

8 is outside in it?

9 A A few hours.

10 Q M-hmm. So after a while, one woula assume that

if the plcme had traveled, it would be safe to open your
11

windows again and air out your house?*
12

A It is most likely, yes.
13

9 "=e e*9 ""reti" '"t" 9 e""i"9 e r 'he1'eri"9t
'4 oO around SONGS, has anypathway in this -- around this site,15

consideration been given to designating public shelter areas
16

17 A That is under a consideration, it is my under-

by Applicants to designate some specific shelter
la standing,

areas for -- particularly for transient personnel who may
19

have a home to go into.
20 not

And looking at your exhibit again on -- on page
21 Q

two of exhibit ELN-3, looking at the structure and the at-
12

airtight
tenuation factor, what kinds of buildings are most

23

24 and best for sheltering?
two of the exhibitThe information given on pageA25

O
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k4 1 for the attenuation factor is relating to direct radiation

() '

2 exposure from outside the building, and not related to in-

3 filtration of the particulants' activity in the plume.

4 Q Okay.

5 A Okay? These are just --
-

6 Q Those are not applicable to my question?

7 A Not for the infiltration of radionuclides, no.

8 Q Are there certain types of buildings which are

9 more sheltering than others in general?

10 A Yes. As indicated in the too tables on page two

11 of the exhibit. Quite obviously, for the first set of

12 structures near the middle of the page, a larce office or

13 industrial building will provide a great deal more attenua-

14 tion of the direct radiation than will for e.xample a wood-
(])

15 frame house with no basement to go on.

16 Q Are there many of these in the area around the

17 site?

18 A I don''t know of any very large buildings in the

19 San Clemente area.

20 Q Okay. Turning to question at line 20 on page

21 31, regarding Dr. Linnemann's testinony about Potassium

12 Iodide for protection of persons from thyroid uptake, and

23 moving on through your testimony to page 32 at line eight,

24 you say, "I do not believe provisions for use of potassium

25 iodide by the general public should be made until further

Ov

_ - _ - _ _ _ .
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k5 1 federal guidance and state department of health service ap-

O
2 proval is obtained."

3 Is there special reasons for wanting federal

4 guidance and state department of health service approval

5 that is specific to potassium iodide?

6 A Let me confess that the reason for those words

7 in the testimony was a bit of a hedge, in that I personally

8 do not believe that it is feasible to distribute potassium

9 iodide to the general public. However, should it become a

10 federal or state mandate, obviously Applicants would agree

11 to do it.

12 Q I see. I had wondered if it were the other way

13 and you were afraid of some kind of liability unless you

(]) 14 had the governmental approval. Well, about potassium iodide,

15 isn't it true that when it is given for -- to protect from

16 radioactive iodine uptake, that it is oi.ly given in maybe

17 one dose?

18 A No.

19 Q How many doses?

20 A If it is recommended to be given, the dosage is

| 21 about 130 milligrams per day extended over about ten days.

22 O Ten days.

23 A Yeah.

24 Q Okay, Isn't potassium iodide a fairly commonly

O,

l 25 used medication that is used for things like an expectorant

O
!

.
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k6 1 and that sort of thing?

O 2 A It is my understanding that it is commonly ad-

|
3 ministered in the medical field, and that is beyond my exper-

( 4 tise and competence to respond.

5 Q Okay. I guess I am trying to get at what it is
I
' 6 about potassium iodide that seems to discourage so many

7 people in the health physics area from recommending it when

8 it does such a marvelous job. I am trying to look at what

9 you know about the risks of potassium iodide administration.i

10 A I don't feel that really the risks are that ;

l
II large. I think it is more of a logistics problem. j

|
'

| 12 Q M-hmm.
i
'

13 A The logistics of getting the potassium iodide

(]) 14 to the individual member of the general public, and all of

15 the members of the general public in a timely manner -- the

16 only way that I can see this to be an effective method would

17 be to have potassium iodide in the hands of every member of

18 'he general public at all times in order for them to be able

19 to take the pill prior to the time of the arrival of the

20 plume. That is the only way it is going to be 100 effective.

21 Now, anytime after the inhalation of the radio-

12 iodine has started, you rapidly lose the effect of the potas-

23 sium iodine.

24 Q Sure.

25 A So short of having it in the hands of everyone,

O
i
1

s

g -, . - - - _- ,, - _- .r.. _ _ - _ _ . , , _ , . , _ _ _ , . , , _ . - _ - _ _ - .--
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|

| k7 I which would be extremely difficult to control, and they would

() 2 forget where it was anyway after several years, and you could|

i

3 have maybe locations where it could be dispensed, but in all

() 4 probability, you would expose people to higher doses of radio -

i

5 iodine traveling to the point to pick up the potassium iodide
~

6 that if they just stayed in their house and put a towel over
[

7 their face.

l 8 Q What if our Southern California Edison meterman

9 were to deliver it along with his meter readings and replace

10 it every three years after it got outdated in a little at-

Il tachable box or waterproof vessel.

12 A How many people do you think would know where

13 that was after three years?

14 Q I don't know. I haven't done a study on that.(},

j 15 MR. CASEY: Mr. Chairman, just to clarify the

16 record, I believe that in the state of C lifornia, potassium

17 iodide is a prescription drug, and I don't know if the meter
|

18 man would be a good person to be doing that.

19 MS. GALLAGHER: We would have to lobby the board

20 of pharmacy and medical board to have an exception made for

21 the public health.

12 MR. CASEY: Perhaps.

23 MS. GALLAGHER: Okay.

24 JUDGE KELLEY: May I interrupt at this point just

O
25 to ask --

i ()
|

!
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k8 1 MS. GALLAGHEn: Sure.

2 JUDGE KELL _.. -- a question? We had thought

3 we would hear some discussion on the time and place to re-

O 4 convene. Is hk . Pigott going to be your spokesman on that

5 question?
'

6 MR. CASEY: Yes. We thought we would get to

7 all those procedurel issues that were on the table yesterday

8 right after lunch, the first item.

9 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. Sorry. Go ahead.

10 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

11 Q Well, if you maintain you disapproval of potas-

12 sium iodide, I will have to seek some other protective mea-

13 sure for people in regard to radioactive iodide. What other --

() line 13 on page 32, you do mention other means of respira-i 14 at

15 tory protection that are not available and not practicable,

16 but assuming that they are sometimes available and practic-

17 able, besides the terrycloth towel, what are they?

18 A Recognize that we are talking about emergency

19 workers, okay? These are -- you know, we are not talking

20 about large number of people, and depending on the locatica

21 where they are, depending on the concentrations of radionu-

22 clides in that particular area, it might be feasible to send

23 some people out with respiratory protection on. If you have

24 a larger number of people it may not.{}
25 Q You mean masks and that sort of thing?

O

.
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k9 ; A Yes.

Q Okay, at page 33, line eight, I have a question.2

What do you mean by -- what do you mean by trigger values3

O when you ere ee1 kine eboet the grotective ec on euide11nes24

A The projected doses where you would initiate
5

action.6
|

| Q So in other words, it is not a biological kind of
7

l

trigger --'

8

A No.9

Q But a decision making kind of trigger?
10

A Yes.gy

Q Okay. At page 33, line seven, you are speakingg

about the protective action guidelines again as being ex-
13

'"*"* ' "" "" "i"*' ""* '"*" ' " '^ * ' "' """ " '""'
O '4-

w uld produce detectable short-term biological effects and| 15
i

at levels that would minimize risks of long-term biological
16

effects and I am interested to.know what you mean by long-
37

term biological effects in this context.
18

A These are the -- excuse me. These are the latent
39

effects that are predicted by statistical methods to occur

j over a long period of time.

Q What kind --

A Not a radiation injury of a detectable magnitude,

but oh, possible shortening of lifespan by some number ofy
O<

m nths or whatever like that. Latent cancer, but over a lonc
25

l
i
I

O!

|

1

-. - _ - _ _ - - .
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kl0 1 period of time and certainly no acute and recognizable

O
2 radiation injury.

3 Q M-hmm. I am interested in that distinction be-
1

4 tween injury and latent effects. Could you please clarify

5 that for me?

6 A If you extrapolate the effect of higher doses,

7 for which we do know that there is an effect, down to the

8 levels that we are talking about, you can predict that at

9 some point there will be an effect, even though it is not

10 recognizable clinically on a short term basis, that there

11 may be some latent effect, you know, 29, 30, 40 years.

12 Q Would that be due to damage to the DNA, genetic

13 mutation?

() 14 A Not genetic mutation.

15 Q Cell mutation?

16 A Damaged --

17 Q Cellmatic mutation?
;

I 18 A Yeah, cellmatic mutation.

19 Q Okay. Well, now you have posed an interesting

20 problem. How do we find the threshold level where you don't

21 have a latent effect, but you do have an injury? How do
1

22 you identify that?

23 A I don't think you do. It is just all theoretical ,

24 because it has never been clinically observed at whatever
)

25 that threshold level might be.

i (
|
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, kll 1 Q I have never heard that distinction before.

U 2 A We assume a linear relationship, and we assume

3 that on a very ccnservative basis because we have no reason

4 to believe that there isn't, so you just assume that it is

5 on a conservative basis, and that is why we take action at
-

6 such low levels.

7 Q Okay. Page 34, line one, now, to back up again --

8 I always jump right into it and then I have to back up.

9 Going back to page 33 at line 20, you are talking about

10 methods of developing a radiological emergency response plan,

11 and I wasn't as interested in the items one through four as

12 I was in item number five, where you say that you match the

13 resources to your deficiencies. Could you please expand upon

(]) 14 that?

15 A Yes, you know, the goal that you are trying to

16 attain and the things that you recognize need to be in place

17 and so you just match those resources that are in place,

18 versus the deficiencies that aren't in place.

19 Q Would you define -- would you concretize for

20 me what a resource might be and what a deficiency might be?

21 A Numbers of fire engines versus how many you need

12 to be for this particular area, numbers of policemen, numbers

23 of almost anything, communication systems that you think

24 should be in place. If the items that you feel should be

25 in place are not there, then you itemize that as a deficiency.

O
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k12 1 Q So you are matching your resources, and I know

2 now what resources are, the deficiency -- is that the thing

3 you need or the thing you still need after you have applied

() 4 your resources?

5 A The difference between existing resources and -

6 needs are what you identify as the deficiencies that you

7 need to work on.

8 Q I see.

9 JUDGE KELLEY: This is approximately a good time

10 to beat the crowd to the restaurant if it is not a bad time

11 for you to break off.

12 MS. .GALLAGHER: Okay, fine.

13 JUDGE KELLEY: Let's come back at one o' clock.

- 14 Off the record.

15 (Whereupon, at 11:44 a.m., the hearing was

16 recessed, to reconvene at 1:00 p.m.)

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

O
25

O
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tp410-1 1 AFTERNOON ~~~~ SESSION ~~

O
~~~~~~~~~

2 1:07 p.m.

3 JUDGE KELLEY: Back on the record. Let me note

4 first I was just talking briefly with Mr. Rogin and Mr.

5 Pigott on what and when they would provide with respect to

6 their subpenaed witnesses in the way of an outline of areas

7 that would be covered by those witnesses and Mr. Pigott

8 indicated that they would try to provide those outlines

9 tomorrow at least with respect to the first two or three

10 witnesses who would be coming up probably on Monday, is that

11 right?

12 MR. PIGOTT: That's correct.

13 JUDGE KELLEY: Right. And a purpose of that,

[(]) 14 obviously, is to give the other parties some advance notice

15 of what it is that is sought to be elicited from this witness

| 16 so that they can prepare for cross examination as well as

17 one can with a subpenaed witness, which is very often not

18 very well. But it gives you an idea, in any event. And that

19 seems reasonable under the circumstances. Let me just say

20 for now that -- well, let me ask you, Mr. Pigott. Do you

21 think that you could have your outlines of anticipated

22 testimony -- when do you think you could have them as to

23 all witnesses?

24 MR. PIGOTT: Hopefully Monday. The first three

25 we will have to you tomorrow, Saturday, and we would expect

O
!

1

_
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1 to be able to deliver the rest of tnem Monday. And on the

O
2 same thing, we are currently scheduling -- I think we have

3 12 witnesses. Obviously we can't bring all 12 in and have

4 them sit around as we go through them. We are currently

5 scheduling them for three a day and we have a problem that,

! 6 unfortunately, two of them are not available at all until

7 Friday, which insures that we don't close until Friday, I'm

8 afraid.

~

Also --9

10 JUDGE KELLEY: Wonderful. Go on.

11 MR. PIGOTT: I know. I'm giving you all the good

12 news first here. Then also unfortunately, it looks like we

13 might have a gap in these people on Thursday and we had

() 14 planned to talk to the parties, hopefully we could get other

15 witnesses from other parties, maybe Mr. Plotkin or Dr. Plotkin

16 or whoever it is from the -- that the Intervenors may have,

17 if that's convenient. It is something we will have to work

18 out rather than any demand. But we are working with public

19 officials. They are not volunteers but, on the other hand,

20 you know, you can't just say you've got a subgena, you've

21 got to show up.

22 JUDGE KELLEY: Right. Okay. That sounds like

23 you are gcing down a reasonable track. We would certainly

24 very much regret and want to avoid having a whole day say

25 just go to waste with all of us convened here and ready to

O

i
_ . _
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1 do business but for lack of a witness.

O
2 MR. PIGOTT: We certainly agree with that.

3 JUDGE KELLEY: Fine. Is Mr. McClung going to be

4 here today?

5 MS. GALLAGHER: I believe so.

6 JUDGE KELLEY: We did leave hanging the question

7 of your subgena a plications and I would expect him to ad-

8 dress that. I guess it wouldn't be critical if it went over

9 a day. But you expect him this afternoon?

10 MS. GALLAGHER: I do expect him this afternoon.

11 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. |

12 We would like to now hear comment from the parties

13 as to their preference between v.esuming on the 14th of

'( ) 14 September in the Holiday Inn in Laguna or a week later, on

15 the 21st, here at the Marriott. Mr. Pigott?

16 MR. PIGOTT: Yes. The question of a week's delay

17 in a location has precipitated quite a review on our part of

18 the general direction of the case to date. We have, of

19 course, mentioned several times the request for certification

20 of the issue that we filed on -- the Board's ordered su

21 esponte issue filed on the 17th of this month. We certified

12 or at least lodged it with this Board as we consider that

23 it appropriately should have the first opportunity to conside r

24 whether or not to certify or refer, if there's a difference.

25 We consider that the Board's issue is an importan:

O
:
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1 issue in this proceeding. We also believe it is a very

O 2 important generic issue for the entire industry. We appre-

3 ciate the Board's comments, especially this morning,

( 4 concerning expedition of the comments on our motion for

5 certification and we 2nticipate that the Board will act

6 promptly on thismotion early next week.

7 But the fact is that this process is taking up

8 valuable time. And the Applicants do not believe that they

9 can allow real progress on the case to slow up as the result

to of the certification of this issue. It is our appraisal that

11 if we are required to try the Board issue either in its

12 present form or in some modified form it will result in a

13 delay in an issuance of a full power permit.

(]) 14 At the present time, Applicants are presenting a

15 full power case and we continue to desire to present that

16 full case at the earliest possible time. And in the ordinary

17 course of events it would be Applicants' desire to argue

( 18 vociferously to proceed on September 14, as scheduled. I

19 would note in passing that most of the reasons for the delay

20 as a result of the Intervenors' motion have become moot

21 inasmuch as they really don't have much cross examination to

12 prepare for by the end of next week. The case will be

23 completely, probably, from our standpoint.

24 However, because of the fact that at least our
)

25 appraisal the delay is in fact being caused by the Board's

O
|

|

I

'
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1 su esponte issue, we feel we must modify our present course
O%)

2 of action or at least add to it. We will be filing at the

3 earliest possible date -- I would anticipate in be next
,

4 couple of days, next week -- a motion pursuant to 10 CFR'

5 50. 57 (c) for an operating license authorizing fuel load

6 and low power testing. This motion will be styled in the

7 alternative.
,

8 If the record is such that it will support a

9 full power license, we would expect that full power license

10 to be issued. But if as a result of the su esponte issue

ti a full power license cannot be achieved, we want the docket

12 to be in a position to support a low power license.

13 The motion is required to be in writing, under

() 14 the regulations, and it will be. And we will there attempt

15 to set forth the additional issues, j. a iy -- because I'm

16 not sure that any are required -- that must be tried in order

17 to obtain a low power license. To that end, Applicants will

18 be prepared to try such issues at the end of the next session .

19 And we get to the point we are supposed to be addressing.

20 We would therefore consider it more practical,

21 given this change of events, to commence the next set of

12 hearings September 21 with the proviso that they be continued

23 until completed and that they include any showing found

24 necessary for a low power license. I might add that
[}

'

25 Applicants will commit to file any necessary additional

O
|

|

1
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1 testimony by September 18, 1981. That would be the Friday-

O
2 before the 21st. And I would note as far as the parties'

3 prepar cion that all parties to this case have previously

4 briefed the low power issue and should therefore be in a

5 position to make prompt responses with respect to the motion

6 that will be filed.

7 JUDGE KELLEY: Is that it?

3 MR. PIGOTT: That's it.

9 JUDGE KELLEY: I'm sure we'll see this in your

10 motion but maybe I could ask you now if you know the answer.

11 When you seek your low power license do you intend to seek

12 a partial initial decision as to just seismic or do you

13 propose to seek it as to emergency planning issues as well,

() 14 and if -- well, go ahead, if you can answer that.

15 MR. PIGOTT: It would be my initial feeling

16 that the # ;ecision on emergency planning is not necessary

17 to support a low power license. Therefore, as the Board

18 knows -- I should say therefore, it will be necessary to

19 have findings with respect to the seismic issues ar.d there-

20 fore I guess a partial initial decision as to the seismic

21 issues would be necessary in conjunction with an order on

22 low power, on the low power license. However, I might point

23 out that the findings of fact and conclusions of law are

24 scheduled to be completed and submitted by approximately mid-
{]}

'

25 October, which I"would think would be about the time we could

. O

_ _ __. - - - _ . . - - - _ _
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1 probably have the findings on those issues with respect to

O
2 emergency planning that are necessary to support a low power

3 license So I would see all the necessary findings and

! 4 conclusions being submitted to support at leact a low power

5 license as of approximately the middle of October. So the

6 short answer is yes, I would expect a partial initial decision

7 as to seismic and the rest, tne emergency planning as neces-

8 sary to support low power.
.

9 JUDGE KELLEY: I don't know if you are prepared

~ ~

10
.

to speak tothis. I frankly haven't studied it myself. But

11 you refer to the emergency planni:a decisions that would be

12 necessary to support low power. Could you give me some indi-

13 cation what, in your view, those are?
;

(]) 14 MR. PIGOTT: First of all, let me say 6, hat there

' 15 may not be any. And the best guidance we have to date is a

16 Board decision out of Diablo Canyon. Given that decision,

17 and not going any further with perhaps a Commission determina-

18 tion or going no farthe: than that, it would appear that we

19 may be required to make a showing as to the level of risk

20 in operation with low power and -- well, with low power

21 testing. And that is something that is not in the current
;

12 full power showing and so to that extent maybe an additional

23 issue on which we would have to submit evidence. But that

24 is the maximum amount and, as I say, there are I think

25 probably some arguments and perhaps some guidanc.e that would

O
.
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|
1 indicate that perhaps that is not absolutely necessary that

2 you have a factual hearing on that issue. That is the issue,

3 really, that I would be ready to commit that we would have
.

() 4 our testimony available on the 18th of September.
j

| 5 JUDGE KELLEY: The low power.
|

6 MR. PIGOTT: Yes. The no risk aspect of low

7 power and anything else that may support it. But that would

8 be the major one I could see.

9 JUDGE KELLEY: I raise these questions for I

10 guess what are obvious reasons. If you go this route then

11 a question arises what's the hurry on the main hearing on

12 emergency planning.

13 MR. PIGOTT: As I said, this is in the alternative.

() 14 We believe that, for instance, if we were totally successful

15 on the certification in the very near future and were not

16 required to go ahead with any hearing on that issue as a

17 part of the full power showing, that one could disregard the

18 motion for low power and go directly to issuance of a full

19 power license. However, if, for instance, we had to come

23 back and retry that because we do not prevail or some form

21 of the issue comes back, then you would have before you and

12 submitted the record necessary to support a low power and

23 we would perhaps -- well, we would be in a better position

24 to move forward on the plant itself and at the same time| []}
25 finishing up whatever issue is necessary for full power.

O
;

|
|
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,

! I JUDGE KELLEY: I want to be clear on one point. !

() i,

2 I believe you were saying that you saw the delay in acting'

) 3 on your request for certification as dragging things out and

()
,

prejudicing your position. I'm not quoting you; I'm para-4 .

t

5 phrasing, perhaps, not all that accurately. But my question'

f 6 is this, let me get to the point. We've not set any date
1

|

| 7 for testimony on that particular issue and we intend to do

a that; however, I understood you to say that it was your

9 desire to both pursue certification and go ahead and try
f

10 the issue. Is that correct? And if not, straighten me out.
1

'

'

MR. PIGOTT: !!o . I said that we were pursuing11

| 12 certification and evaluating what. would be necessary to try

13 the issue. We see two things, just the fact of going through

() 14 the certificatior, process to reach a final issue is without

i 15 assessing any responsibility for it, in fact is causing

16 delay.
!

17 JUDGE KELLEY: Sure,
a

18 MR. PIGOTT: And whether we agreed or worked out

19 a procedure to go ahead and try it or not, we are still

20 faced with this same kind of a delay. And as Mr. Ray

I 21 testified, the construction is coming to a point, it's coming

22 to an end. We are faced with an impacted plant and we, from

23 the Applicant side, feet we must do what is necessary to

24 keep it moving. And that's where we see putting this docket
)

25 in a positica where a low pcwer license can be issued is the

I'

(2) !.

. . . . . ... - _-
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I appropriate step to be taken. Now this was not the case back

O
2 in June of this year when we didn't have this additional4

3 issue. But even then, if you take a look at our filing of

i ( 4 June 29, you will find that even then we were contemplating

; 5 that if things got slowed down in one way or another we

6 may have to file for some kind of an alternate relief. And

7 this is it.
!

3 JUDGE KELLEY: Well, you may have a somewhat
,

9 different perspecbive than the Board, and that wouldn't be

la surprising. I don't believe that the Board envisions the

11 trial of the Board's earthquake issue as something that would

12 be all that time consuming or delay producing. I can' t give

13 you a time guess, but we're not talking in terms of doubling'

(]) 14 the hearing or anything like that. That's not what we think,

15 of it in terms. We don't think of it in those terms.
t

i 16 MR. PIGOTT: I wouldn't put it in terms of

17 doubling, but from our assessment so far, it has a real

; 18 potential for being a significant issue in taking up time
i

19 both for preparation and hearing. I don't think this is a

20 one-day or cwo-day issue that we are looking at.

! 21 JUDGE KELLEY: How many days do you think it is?

|
| 12 MR. PIGOTT: I'd suspect if we got into it you

23 are talking a couple of weeks. And if you are going a couple

24 of weeks in hearing it takes some time to prepare for that.

25 And it is area that we, you know, it's fresh ground to the

t
I
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1 extent you get above our design criteria and into uncharted

O
2 areas for sure.

3 JUDGE KELLEY: I think I'll only say at this

4 point that that sounds like a somewhat larger dimensioned

5 matter than we had in mind. But let me stop at this point

6 on that because, quite frankly, we among ourselves haven't

7 attempted to assess it all that finely. But your bottom

8 line is the 21st, right?

9 MR. PIGOTT: That's right.

10 JUDGE KELLEY: Fine. Thank you.

11 Mrs. Gallagher?

12 MS. GALLAGHER: In that regard, we would also

13 agree to the 21st.

([) 14 ///

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

C:)
24

25

O
,
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Thp 1 1 MR. HOEFLING: The 21st is fine for both the Staff

tape 112 and for FEMA.

3 JUDGE KELLEY: Very well, we will be breaking at

/~% 4 what we now envision as the conclusien of the Applicant's af fir-
V

5 mative case after the subpoenad witnesses probably a week from

6 today and we will resume here -- we will see if we can get a
!

1

7 room that is not next to the kitchen -- but in the same buildinq

8 on the 21st.

:- We are leaving open right now a few questions that

10 have been alluded to, deadlines for this and that, and the Board

11 has these in mind. The parties are free to raise them if they

| 12 think them appropriate so we can get various loose ends tied up

|

t 13 as we go ahead.

14 Okay, may we recall the witness? Is there anything
i

15 else that needs to be raised right now?

16 Whereupon,

1 17 ERNEST L. .M'JRRI
|
|

18 the witness on the stand at the time of the recess, resumed the

19 stand, and having been previously duly sworn, was examined and

10 testified further as follows:

21 FURTHER CROSS EXAMINATION

22 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

23 Q Mr. Murri, directing your attention to line 33, at

24 line 20?

O
25 A Yes.

. ___ . -
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I;hp 2 Q You have noted methods for the development of a

() radiological emergency response plan. Are these methods

3
chronological?

( A Not necessarily. Again, as pointed out in the tes-

5
timony, these are the general methods that you use in developinc

6
any emergency plan, not just specifically a radiological emer-

7
gency plan.

8
Q Where do these methods come from?

9
A From common practice down over the years.

10
Q One of the things that concerns me is if, af ter you

11
have done all these things -- these 13 things -- the local

12
jurisdiction were to find the plan unacceptable even though you

(]) have reviewed it with them and made suggestions and prepared

14
second drafts? How do you resolve that?

15 A You resolve that by steps 7 and 9. When you are

16
reviewing the draft, it is their plan at that time. You are in

17
total agreement that that is the kind of plan that they want

18
and you are incorporating everything that they feel needs to be

19 . .

in it.

'O*
You certainly haven't dcae your job well if you get

'l*
to the end and find that they don''t like it.

,,

(} ~~
Q And in this present plan in process that you have

23 been going through with the Applicant, have you hau any diffi-

'4

[}
culties with any of the jurisdictions in this regard?*

25 A No, we have not.

__ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ - - _ _ _ _ __ __._ . __ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ , _ _ _ -
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;hp 3 1 Q Just looking at the order of things at line 15 on

2 page 34, number 12 is, develop implementing procedures , while
[}

3 number 11 is, prepare final plan for adoption and implementation .

'

({} 4 Wouldn't it be better to hava the implementation

5 procedure ready before you develop a final plan?

6 A It is Japossible.

| 7 0 would you tell me why?

. 8 A You have to lay out the basic plan in order to know

9 what you are trying.to implement. The plan is in the program,

10 the philosophy, the general planning, what you are going to do.

11 The implementing procedures describe then how you are going to

12 do it. You can't describe how you are going to do something

13 before you know what you are going to do.

14 0 In terms of assessing how your plan is going to work,

! 15 can you tell how it is going to work before you have the im-

16 plementation stage taken care of?

| 17 A You can certainly make a good guess at it based upon
t

18 previous experience and if you feel that you have all the bases

19 covered. The proof of the pudding is in the exercises. That

20 is the actual test of how your plan works. It is a very essen-

21 tial part.

22 Q Okay, moving on to page 35 at line 17, and again
(|

23 backtracking a little bit. You have been anked in this question

24 whether or not in your opinion an emergency response experienced()|

1 25 during an actual emergency is better or worse than a response

___-- ._ _ - _
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ihp 4 I during an exercise, and your answer is, at line 17: In my

O 2 oeinion the emersency reegonse to e reet emersency se better

3 than during an exercise. My opinion is based on the following

O 4 fectors:

$ You say more resources are brought to bear, the

6 interest level is higher, there is no artificiality, minor prob-

7 lems and interferences of a normal day are dismissed and, in

I some cases, the emergency presents a very serious concern and

9
; people perform in order to protect themselves.

10 Are there any factors that are contrary, in your

11 opinion, to this list of positive factors?

12 A To the effect that the response would be less in a

13 real emergency than in an exercise?

14 Q Yes.

15 A. Negative.

16 Q Going back to page 35, line 20, you say, more re-

17 sources are brought to bear on the problem. What do you mean by
i

18 resources? Fire engines?

19 A It could be fire engines. It is difficult to simu-

20 late in an exercise the actual emergency condition at its fuller t

21 extent. For example, if you are simulating a fire, instead of

22 having a real fire, you might send one fire engine. In a real

23 case you might have four of them there just because you know it

24
j is real.

25 Q What if you have a real fire that requires four

|
l ... - _ _ _ . _,_-- ._,_ , _. .

- _ . _ . .
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ihp 5 1 fire engines and you only have one.

.

2 A Then I guess you send one and call for help from

3 someone else.

i

4 0 I guess my question would be, what effect would a
'

)
5 lack of retrurces have on emergency response?

6 A You would have less response if you had a lack of

7 resources.

8 0 That goes directly to the point, that I am more

9 interested in a total response. For example, what effect might

10 it have on -- well, I will use evacuation just for purposes of

11 illustration -- a lack of vehicles for evacuating.the population?

12 Now, I wonder, are they all going to be orderly and calm and

13 polite?

14 MR. CASEY: I have lost the track of this question,

15 MS. GALLACHER: The question is, what effect on thet

16 population to be evacuated would a lack of vehicles for evacua-

17 ting have?

18 WITNESS MURRI: Certcinly it would present a problen .

19 I think that would be a good exarple of where you would recog-

20 nize how people behave in an emergency situation. If you had

21 people standing alongside the road or somewhere where they had

22 no vehicles, you can rest assured that people who came by with

| ()' 23 some vehicles with some space in it would stop and pick up some

24 people. That is just the sort of thing that happens in an emer-

(~)i|
; 25 gency.
|

|
|

i
i

~
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I-hp 6 Q It is an optimistic point of view. I guess maybe

() 2 if the threat didn' t seem too great, I could agree with that.

3 MR. CASEY: I don't understand -- I don't think

() 4 characterizing the witness' testimony gets us anywhere.

5 MS. GALLAGHER: I will restrain myself from doing

6 that.

7 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

8 0 Other resources which -- which, you know, a scarcity

9 of resources might impact evacuation might be available roads.

10 For example, if an earthquake were to put down overpasses it

11 might have lack of roadways to get out. What effect do you

12 think this would have on behavior?

13
(]) JUDGE KELLEY: I think the day may come for that

14 question but it is not here yet. That is the Board's earth-

15 quaxm. issue.

I6 MS. GALLAGHER: Excuse me, I thought that every

17 time we talked earthquake, I thought we had stipulated that it

18 had meant less than the safe shutdown earthquake.

19 JUDGE KELLEY: We did say that and it came up in

'O
the context of whether the sirens would survive and that was

-

i

t

' 2I answered. When you get into overpasses collapsing, it sounded

33

[}
pretty much like the Board's issue.--

13 MS. GALLAGHER: Okay, I will withdraw that and say

14p3 that because of tdverse weather conditions there has been a very
%)

25 bad accident and all the lanes of the freeway are blocked and

.

- - - - , . . - , - - , -- - - - - , , . - , - ,- n---- - - , - ~
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1thp 7 people are having to be held in a position of suspension while

| () evacuation should be proceeding.

BY MS. GALLAGHER:

( Q Do-you still anticipate at that time a kind of com-

5
munity spirit to carry the day forward?

! 6
A Probably even more so. If, for exam _ble, an accident!

7
was blocking the freeway and people were blocked up behind it,

8
knowing there was a danger to themselves, it doesn't take too

9
many men to pick up a vehicle and turn it upside down and get

10 it out of the road.

11
Q Let's make it a little more difficult than that.

12 Let's make it a large truck that has overturned and has a dan-

13(]) gerous chemical on it too.

14 A I guess the response, then, would be, get a few

15 cars up against it and shove it off, instead of getting men

16 against it and getting it off, but you will get it off. You

17 will indeed get it off. People will pass.

18
Q I guess my question, though, is about the. behavior

19
modes that you think would happen. Do you think that they

'O* would continue to exist or would people become frightened and

'l act ander stress as people sometimes do?*

3,

{} A Any my previous response was that you would see~~

23 moreso, more of the coalition of people, a unity.

24
Q Okay. Going on to page 40, line 19, at line 19 you

15 say that every effort was taken to avoid the development of
,

L
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Qu) 8 1 superficial plans that might meet NRC regulations, but which

2 could not be properly implemented by the local response agencier
[}

3 involved. What efforts did you specifically undertake to

(]) 4 achieve that?

5 A We looked at the way things were done normally by

6 each of the jurisdictions, and of course they are done different ly

7 in each jurisdiction -- done somewhat differently in each juris-

8 diction in the country.

9 Based on our determination of how things were done,

10 we developed the plans to meet with those normal day-to-day

11 methods of operation.

12 For an example I could cite is, one of the evalua-

13 tion criteria applied to the local plans would have the local
bg

14 agency contact the federal government directly for assistance

15 if need be,

16 Now normally agencies don't do things that way.

17 The local agencies contact the county agency, who in turn would,

i

18 contact the state OES who, in turn, would contact the federal

19 agencies, and if this is the way they have done business for

20 years and they all know these procedures very well, it would net

21 behoove us to put in a requirement for them to contact the

'

22 federal agency directly and bypass the things they have been

O
23 doing for years and years. That is the kind of thing I was

24 talking about.

15 Q I guess my concern, when I think of how a plan coulc

|

|
1



7962hp 9 1 be superficial, or would not do what it was supposed to do, was

({} 2 more in regard to personnel to implement and equipment to im-

3 plement it.

({) 4 What, if anything, could you do to help jurisdictior.s

5 meet that challenge?

6 A I am not sure I understand the question.

| 7 0 You said every effort was tuken to avoid the de-

8 velopment of superficial plans that might meet NRC regulations

9 but which could not be properly implemented by the local respons e
.

10 agencies. involved.

11 What comes to mind are paper plans that look as

12 though, they could be implemented, but if you talked to people

13 in the jurisdiction and asked how many people they had workingl

{)
14 on various response capacities or how much equipment they had

15 dedicated to a particular use where it would be available

16 readily, you find out that it is on paper.

17 What, if anything, has NUS done to help meet that

18 problem? Have you made suggestions to local jurisdictions on

19 how to meet this problem?

20 A We wrote the plans around the capabilities that they

21 had, around the resources they had. There is nothing in the plc n

22 that addresses a resource that is not in existence.

23 The plan doesn't say that they has2 more people thar.

i 24 they really have. It doesn't say they have more equipment than

()
25 they really have. The plan says what they have.

1
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1thp 10 Q So what you are saying is, there are no instances

2(]) where the local jurisdictions are not going to be unable to

3 implement the plan due to lack of resources or personnel?

() 4 A Yes, that is true. If they don't have -- if the

5 local jurisdiction does not have all the capabilities and re-
i

6 sources on their own to respond to any kind of emergency, it is

7 readily available to them through mutual aid agreements with

8 surrounding jurisdictions as well as the state and federal

9' government.

10 Each local jurisdiction has essentially unlimited

11 resources based on those agreements.

12

''()
14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21
4

3)~~

C)
23

()
15
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;

|
|

1 Q When you began working with the local jurisdic-

()T12kl
,

; 2 tions to help them in yoar planning, how did you identify
|

3 yourselves to them?

( 4 A We went to each of them with representatives of
I

:

5 Applicants who have known them for years --
-

1
,

6 Q Were there letters of introduction or --

7 A No.
|

| 8 Q -- agreement?
)

i

) .9 A No.

10 Q Because I have been around this case for a long
:

11 time and I never heard of you before this hearing.

12 A No, we were taken around and introduced to the |

13 key individuals with whom we would be working, and got to

i (]) 14 work.

15 Q Page 43, line three, it says as the second and

16 in some cases third draft were being prepared, it became

17 evident that a joint implementing procedure was needed to

18 meet various coordination problems, et cetera. I am inter-

19 ested in knowing which jurisdictions had a third draft.

20 A San Clemente had a third draft and Orange County

21 had a third draft, I believe.

22 Q Okay. And on page 44 at line eight.-- line

23 seven, all plans were adopted and approved by mid 'ebruary,

24 1980, subject to ongoing review and revision. My question

25 is how were they adopted?

O
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j k2 1 A They were adopted by the various boards of county

O
2 supersisors, city councils, and whichever authority was

3 responsible for adopting them and approving them as their
T

4 accepted plans..

5 O Did NUS consider having any kinds of acceptance
~

6 criteria for adoption? By that I mean did you suggest a

7 method to adopt them so that there wouldn't be controversy

'

8 about how they were adopted?

.9 A I think we took care of all of these things in

10 the reviews of the various drafts. These answers -- or these

11 questions were all answered prior to that time by the key

12 emergency response individuals.

13 Q Okay, turning to page 48, line 11, again, back-

({} 14 ing up a little to line nine, you said you believed that

15 adequate coordination of the plans exists, and you based

16 it on the following factors. The involved parties have

17 continuing communications, both verbal and written, with
|

| 13 each other. I guess I wonder about the quality of the

19 communication. One can have communication without having

|
' 20 agreement.

21 MR. CASEY: Is there a question?

22 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

23 C And I wondered about what kind of communication.

t 24 Was it reciprocal, voluntary?-

25 A It is almost day to day conversation,

!

()
|
|

|
'
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k3 1 communications that these people have developed, particular-
O 2 ly since the May 13th exercise. They have been working --

3 excuse me -- very closely with each other and together for

( 4 the further improvement of their plans and overall program.

5 0 Okay, page 48, line 14, you say that schedules -

6 for ongoing periodic testing, exercising and revising of

7 emergency planning have been developed in each of the plans.

! 8 Who has developed the schedules?

9 A The schedules are specified in each of the in-

10 dividual jurisdiction plans.

11 Q- M-hmm. And they are mutually arrived at sched-

12 ules?

13 MR. CASEY: What do you mean by mutually arrived

({} 14 at?

15 MS. GALLAGHER: Well, as between the; jurisdiction

16 and NUS, or does NUS present you with.the schedule and say

17 here is the schedule?

18 WITNESS MURRI: It certainly was a mutually

19 agreeable schedule. There are also regulatory requirements

20 for the scheduling of exercises, drills, which are incorpor-

21 ated into the plans, and it beco.nes part of the plan.

22 BY MS. GALLAGHER:
l

23 Q All right. On page 51 at line nine -- well,

, 24 just backing up a little bit, page 49, would you please
l

25 identify for me the manual of emergency events that line
i

O

._ - - - . _ _ _
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; k4 1 12, page 49?

() 2 A It wasn't this exhibit HBR-5? What was the

3 Applicants' Exhibit Number on that please?

4 MR. CASEY: Let me get out the --

5 MS. GALLAGHER: That is good enough. That is
~

1

6 good enough. I just -- I want to know when it was written
;

i 7 and basically what it is about.

8 MR. CASEY: That would be Applicants' Exhibit

9 Number 103. Is that your --

10 KITNESS MURRI: That manual has been in use for

11 about a year.

12 BY MS. GALLAGUER:

13 Q Okay. Going back to page 51, line nine, and we

14 are on the subject of assecsing the implementation capabili-()
15 ty of offsite organizations. You say that in order to as-

16 sess the capability of the organizations to implement plans,

17 you would use the following factors in assessing such capa-

18 bility. At line 11 you say previous major emergencies, par-;

|
19 ticularly a radiological emergencies, how they dealth with

20 emergencies, was response complete and timely. Please

21 describe how you would do a comprehensive review of each of

22 these factors.

23 A This is primarily in discussions with the key

24 emergency response personnel in each of the jurisdictions.

25 Recognize that each of these jurisdictions may not have had

O
.

O
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k5 1 significant experience with major emergencies, certainly

2 none in question at this point have dealt with any major

3 radiological emergencies, but these are things that you

O wou1d consider in the overe11 eseessment ce the ceveh111ev4

5 of the organization. -

6 Q So are you saying that you use historical data

7 more or less?

A Uh-huh. Yes.8

9 Q IIave you considered drills?

A We look at previous exercise results too, yes.
10

Q When you are looking at general previous major;y ,

mergencies, whether or not radiological, how do you deter-
12

mine whether they are cimely responded too? What criteria
y3

do you use for determining timeliness?Q 14

A In the professional opinion of the key emergency
15

response personnel who are involved in those emergencies.16

17 Q But they must consider some factors, such as

lives lost that could have been saved, or you know --
18

A I am sure if that were the case they would, yes.
j9

Q Okay. All right, at page 16, line one -- we20

were talking about offsite dose assessments being made by
21

Mr. Barr's monitoring teams. My question is, in the event
22

f disruption of communications and transportation so that
23

SONGS is isolated from offsite jurisdictions, who would per-
240 fr m d se assessments and moniForing in a radiological
25

O

. . . .
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i

k6 1 emergency?

Q<

2 A The first response to that would be through the

3 use of the in plant instrumentation to project the doses.
,

() 4 If you could find no means to go offsite and confirm those

5 projected doses, then you would take actions based on your

6 dose projections.

| 7 Q I understand. And you have someone onsite who

8 is competent to do dose projections, but my question is what

9 if SONGS is isolated because its ccmmunications break down

10 and disruption of transportion -- how would the local juris-

11 dictions who, as you note in your report, are not very adept

12 at those calculations and monitoring, going to get that in-

! 13 formation?

14 MR. CASEY: The question -- ask Mr. Murri if he(}
15 knows that they are "very inept." I don't think --

16 MS. GALLAGHER: No, I didn't say inept.

17 MR. CASEY: I don't think there is any foundatior ,

'
18 for that.

19 MS. GALLAGHER: I said adept. That they are

20 not very adept.

21 MR. CASEY: Well, I am sorry. It is still char-

22 acterized as something that I don't think is in the evidence

23 yet, so --

24 MS. GALLAGHER: Well, I will withdraw that.

( |
25 ///

O
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Ik7 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

2 Q How will the local jurisdictions have the bene-

3 fit of the superior technology that SONGS has for doing

() 4 these things?

5 A In my opinion, it is impossible to lose all

6 communication between SONGS and onsite. There are enough

7 redundant communication systems including radio that you ,

8 could get in contact with someone offsite. Once you have

9 made contact with someone offsite, your communication is

10 reestablished.
,

11 Q Okay. At page 62, line two, the question, again,

12 to go back, was whether the state and local response agencies
13 currently have the capability to conduct of fsite dose assess-

() 14 ments in a manner adequate to protect the public health and

15 safety. If so, upon what existing planning and other factors

16 do you base this opinion? And you said that yca thought

17 they were adequate in terms of dose projection. And ray

18 question -- I guess you have answered it already. I must

19 have asked it twice, about what if they had no information.

20 I am not asking you a question.i

21 All right. Page 70, line 25, you say that each

22 of the response organizations has sufficient equipment and

23 personnel, as well as access to additional equipment and
24 personnel from the larger federal state and local jurisdic-
25 tions. And then you again point to mutual aid agreements.

>

,

!
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k8 1 Just to raise the question of buses, in case we needed buses

O
2 to evacuation people who had no personal means of evacuation,

3 how many buses are available from the orange County Transit

( 4 District?

5 A That number is given in the direct testimony of -

6 Mr. Brothers.

7 0 It is something like 200, is it, or 400?

8 A It is my recollection it is of that order, yes.

9 C I guess my question is, if you have to go out-

10 side to get equipment like that, isn't it going to take a

11 lot of time to get it into the jurisdiction, and does that

12 constitute a suff.;iency?

13 A Again, I defer the specific question to

14 Mr. Brothers. However, it is my understanding that those
(])

15 factors were taken into consideration in the development

16 of the evacuation time estimates.

17 Q Okay. And turning to page 80, at line nine,

the discussion in the testimony is in regard to the public13

l
information and education program that is required by 10l 19

20 CFR Section 50.47B7, and in your testimony you say that the

primary purpose of the public information and education21

22 Program is to inform the public of protective measures, and

23 it is not the purpose of the public information and education

24 program to noticably improve the time that is required for
s

j

25 evacuation or other protective measures. What is the pointl
'

!

O
:

i
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|
!

k9 1 of that disclaimer?

O-

2 A I don't feel it is a disclaimer. It is maybe a
i

3 bit of education, that the public information program really

4 is not going to increase noticably the time required to

5 evacuate the area. The public information program, I feel,
*

'

6 is extremely important in that people understard what they

7 were to do should they -- should an alert be sounded on the
1

8 sirens, for example, that they would know not to go jump in

9 the car and drive away, but they should turn on the radio

10 or television and await further instructions, and to know

11 that there is some other mechanism other than evacuation to

12 protect them.

13

O '4

15

16

17

| 18

19

20
:

!
l 21
I
: 22

23

24

25

0
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i |
I

T13 kl 1 0 Turning back for a moment to page 55, it is in

O
,

| 2 regard to the May 13th exercise, you mentioned that problems ,
,

3 and events that would best test the capabilities of the
| (*)
l v 4 jurisdictions to respond to a realistic emergency at SONGS

5 were developed, can you give me an example of how they were
t

6 developed?

7 A Yes. Again, working with representatives of

'
8 each of the local jurisdictions, we wrote into the scenario

9 some little quirks in thcir phase of the operation that woult
,

10 further test their emergency response capabilities, such as

11 throwing in a bus crash on the freeway, throwing in a lost

12 child in the State Parks. Just things like that that helped

13 to make the overall emergency response exercise more realis-

(]) 14 tic to the individual agencies.

15 Q Was thera otherwise a kind of standard scenario

16 that was just kind of the accident itself?

17 A I don't know that there was a standard scenario,

18 but the scenario involved starting off with a relativelv
|

| 19 minor event at the plant and then allowing it to escalate j

20 over a protracted time frame into a major general emergency

21 and simulated the situation of requiring shelter out to a

22 given area for a while and evacuation for -1 couple of miles

23 and expanded the sesarity of the exercise. That is a fair-

24 ly general manner to go about doing an exercise, but the

1
25 specifics related to the scenario or substantially varied.

O
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i

k2 1 Q Which ' logs are included in your exhibit of this
( 2 drill? Are these just the principle recponse organizations'

3 logs? ;

() 4 A Yes, they are.

5 0 Okay. Can you explain how you decide who is a -

;

6 principle response agency? Is that defined somewherc?

I 7 A Yes, it is. It is defined in my testimony, and - -

!

8 0 I know who they are, but how do you arrive at1

| 9 that designation?

! 10 A Their level of involvement and responsibilities
1

11 in performing the emergency response functions. I am look-

12 ing at the log that you requested.

13 0 The log is ELM-6, tab 6?
1

14 A Yeah. The onsite events were from the logs of
(]}

j 15 about three onsite facilities combined, the technical sup-

16 port center, the emergency support center, and some items

17 from the control room. Then the Marine Corps Base, the
.

18 Emergency Operation Center, State Parks kept a log, Orange

19 County kept a log, the Interim Emergency Operations facility,

20 which is a combined facility offsite that will be discussed

21 by Mr. Pilmer in detail, the City of San Clemente and Sen

12 Diego County.

23 Q Okay, Your exhibit also includes a commentary

24 on the FEMA rap comment on the May 13 exercise. I would
,

i

25 like to turn to that please. It is at ELM-9, tab nine.

f

*
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|

MR. CASEY: That would be Applicants' Exhibitk3 y
!O 113. I

| 2

BY MS. GALLAGHER: i
3

4 Q Okay. The general thrust of this is that you

have disagreed with FEMA's assessment of the state of pre- .

,

y
I |

! 6 paredness, is that correct? '

!

I A I disagreed with some elements that were identi-7

fied, as pointed out by an item by item, finding by finding i

|
8

| discussion. For the most part, the findings will be cor-
9

r cted by the development of additional Sops and training
10

thereon. In a number of the cases the findings would not Ij yy

! have been made had the existing SOPS been made a part of theg

review. |

"*"* '"""" " "" *" ***"'*" " "' '"" '*"" ' '"0 i4

drill?
15

I A Yes, there were.
16'

Q Why weren't they used?
37

A I am not sure I can answer that. I know thatgg
I

the time that was allowed to conduct the review was not
19

lengthy, and I am not sure that FEMA really had time to dig
20

in and review all of the SOPS or any of them that were thereg

They were looking mostly at the plans and the exercises.g
'

i MR. CASEY: I think there might be some -- to

I

larify Ms. Gallagher's question had to do with why -- if
24O standard operating procedures were used during the exercise,
25

O

____
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k4 1 and I think Mr. Murri thought she was -- I just -- the --

O 2 MS. GALLAGHER: Yes, that was what I meant.

3 MR. CASEY: And Mr. Murri's question wasn't
'

4 responsive.

5 WITNESS MURRI: Oh, I am sorry. I thought you
~

6 meant were they involved in the review.

7 JUDGE KELLEY: I appreciate your clarification.

8 WITNESS MURRI: Me too.

9 MS. GALLAGHER: Thank you.

10 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

11 Q Were there standard operating procedures in ex-

12 istence for the eight -- the various response agencies?

13 A Yes, there were.

() 14 Q There were. And again, were they used?

15 A Yes, the were used in the exercise by the agen-

16 cies.

17 Q Okay. Now, I thought one of FEMA's criticisms

13 was that there should be standard operating -- SOPS?

19 A There should be some add #.lonal SOPS was the

20 thrust --

21 Q I see. Okay. Let's just go over some cf the

12 criticisms that FEMA made and that you have responded to,

23 and find out if they have been remedied.

24 JUDGE KELLEY: You want Exhibit 9 now?

O
25 MS. GALLAGHER: Yes.

O



.

7977

Ik5 BY MS. GALLAGHER:
O 2 Q And the page is page one of the Orange County,

I Plan in Exhibit nine, and the NUREG 0654 criteria is AlB.

( 4 Okay, at that time FEMA said no designation exists regarding
~

5 the composition, operation or manpower of mobile monitoring
6 teams. That was a kind of a request for some action, I guess .

| 7 And your response to that was that you could develop a stan-

8 dardized operating procedure for tha t in about three days.
9 Has that been developed?

10 A That particular SOP has been developed in draft

II form and reviewed for submittal -- or submitted for review
12 by the agency.

13 Q Okay, turning to page two --

() 14 JUDGE KELLEY: Subn A ted to FEMA?

15 WITNESS MURRI: No, to the local jurisdiction --

16 MS. GALLAGHER: It was Orange County.

17 JUDGE KELLEY: Thank you.

18 BY MS. GALLAGHER:|

19 Q Page two of the Orange County plan, the FEMA rap

20 comment was no identification cf radiological laboratories

21 and their capability. This criteria applies to local juris-

22 dictions in light of assumed monitoring duties, and your
23 comment was that NUREG 0654 didn't require local jurisdic-

|

24 tions to identify radiological laboratories and their capa-
25 bility, but that you had made some arrangements with UC

()
,

__

l

i
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k6 1 Irvine to perform laboratory analysis for ingestion, pathway

O,

2 sample --
,

3 MR. CASEY: I think that is a slight mischarac-

4 tcrization with use of the word you for Mr. Murri. We are

5 talking about the Orange County plan.
-

6 MS. GALLAGHER: Excuse me.

7 BY MS. GALLAGHER: '

8 Q Has Orange County, UC Irvine, arrived at an agree

9 ment for a radiological sampling analysis?

10 A Yes, they had arrived at that agreement much

11 prior to the exercise.

12 Q So that it is no longer true that samples have

13 to be flown up to Richmond?

() 14 A Certainly not from Orange County.|

15 MR. CASEY: Just to clarify the record, I think

16 the samples that are being referred to by 12. Gallagher re-

17 fers to the arrangement that Applicants have to have samples
1

18 onsite evaluated in Richmond, California.
i

19 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

20 Q Okay, on page three, again, of the Orange County

21 plan, at that time there was no sheltering information re-

22 lating to potassium iodide, and your comment very much

23 agrees with your testimony this morning that you don't really

24 favor the use of potassium iodide publicly. Is that a kind
)

25 of stalemate that you have as far as -- does FEMA generally

O
_
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k'/ 1 support the use of potassium iodide? Is this a difference

O 2 of opinion?'

3 A It is -- I think a difference of interpretation

4 of the evaluation criteria as stated in NUREG o654. It is

5 not a requirement in 0654. It says that it should be con-

6 sidered.

7 Q Uh-huh. I think that is about it, Mr. Murri.

8 Thank you very much.

9 MR. PIGOTT: Mr. Chairman, before passing on to

10 Staff, I was out of the room, but I understand that

11 Mrs. Gallagher had a question with respcet to -- I don't

12 know what the question was exactly, but with respect to

13 assuming overpasses being down --

(]) 14 MS. GALLAGHER: I withdrew it.

15 MR. PIGOTT: All right. If you withdrew the

16 question, what I want to be clear on is that you are with-

17 drawing any objection to questioning concerning earthquakes

18 at or below the DBE level?

19 MS. GALLAGHER: I also reminded the people as-

20 sembled here that we had stipulated that any mention of

1

21 earthquake would mean safe shutdown earthquake.

22 MR. PIGOTT: I am only worried about the record

23 and the due process aspects.

24 JUDGE KELLEY: I stepped into that discussion

25 and it just seemed to me that in view of the way the question
.

.

.
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k8 1 was phrased and the references to a dropped overpass -- par-

O
2 don me, I said it sounded like a Board's issue to me, and

3 that therefore wasn't proper here. But I did not mean to

4 imply that earthquakes below that were at all improper in

5 this part, given that they were otherwise relevant.

6 MR. PIGOTT: Well, okay, again I would point out

7 to the Board that it is only a statement of counsel, but

8 things such as earthquakes -- or things such as overpass

9 failures happen at levels well below the DBE. We have got

10 a .67G design basis earthquake and these overpasses can go,

11 I understand, as lov as .2G, so I don't think it is necessary

12 to equate an overpass being down with the SSE at all.

13 JUDGE KELLEY: Very interesting.
|

14 MS. GALLAGHER: I think I converted the earth-()
15 quake to some other disaster.

16 JUDGE KELLEY: Right, right. You did.

17 MR. PIGOTT: Just so long as the Intervenors do

18 not feel they have been deprived for some procedural --

19 MS. GALLAGHER: We must have our disasters.
:

| 20 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay, why don't we take a ten
l
1

21 minute or so break and then --

12 MR. HOEFLING: Mr. Chairman?

23 JUDGE KELLEY: Yes.

24 MR. HOEFLING: Just for clarity, when

i 25 Mrs. Gallagher refers to a stipulation that earthquake

A
U

- - .. _ - _ - - - -.
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k9 1 question, the Staff was not a part of that.

O 2 JUDGE KELLEY. It was not a stipulation. It was

3 a Board -- in effect the Board ruled.

4 MR. HOEFLING: Right.

5 JUDGE KELLEY: Off the record.
~

t

6 (Whereupon, a brief recess was taken.)

7

8

9

10
,

11

12

13

O '4

15

16

17

18

19

20'

21

22

23

25

25

O
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. ape 14 1 JUDGE KELELI: We are back on the record. I am

() 2 going to ask for Staff's cross examination of Mr. Murri.

3 MR. HOEFLING: Ye s , Mr . Chairman, Mr. Perry is goinc

() 4 to cross examine Mr. Murri.

5 JUDGE KELLEY: Let me just ask a question or two.

6 Easically it is fine with the Board for Mr. Perry to cross

7 examine the witness, but I do just want to raise a point. We

8 have had some rather abstract debate here over whether FEMA is

9 a party to the case or whether they are not.

10 My understanding was that for most purp ses, at leas t,

11 it is a sort of common understanding that they were not and I

12 thought that what Mr. Hoefling said; is that correct?

13 MR. HOEFLING: That is correct, Mr. Chairman.
)

14 JUDGE KELLEY: Now if Mr. Perry cross examines, he '

15 is cross examining on behalf of FEMA and not the NRC; is that

16 correct?

,
17 MR. HOEFLING: That is correct.

,

18 JUDGE KELLEY: What I was thinking of -- again I

19 don't really have a prcblem with this within reasonable bounds,

20 but there is 2.715 which talks about participation by a perscn

21 who is not a party and it enumerates some things not included

22 in cross exaraination, and then it says he may not otherwise

23 participate.

24 I am not familiar with friends of the court coming,

25 in to cross examine. Maybe you would like to comment on that,
1

|

|

- - . . - _ . _ _ - - , _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ . -__ ___. _ _ _ - - --.
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ghp 2 1 Mr. Perry or Mr. Hoefling.

(} 2 MR. HOEFLING: I think that the relationship we

3 have here is a little bit unique to say the least, in that we

(]) 4 have two federal agencies that are providing the Board with --

5 rather the Staff of the NRC and FEMA -- providing the Board with

6 expert opinion and evidence on the issue in controversy.

i 7 The Board is correct that it is the Staff's view

8 that FEMA is not a party, but under the memorandum of under-

9 standing executed between the two agencies, the role of FEMA in

10 the NRC proceedings is, I think, clearly defined to be a specia:

11 role and deserves some consideration.

12 I think also that there has been some precedent for

L3 the type of an approach that is being taken here with respect

14 to the presentation of evidence in the TMI proceeding by both

15 counsel for Staff and FEMA.

16 It fundamentally worked in a cooperative and close

17 fashion in presenting evidence and in examining witnesses.

18 JUDGE KELLEY: Thank you. Mr. Pigott, any objection

19 to Mr. Perry's cross examining the witness?

| 20 MR. PIGOTT: If I were to look at it simply as a

21 matter of hearing practicality and expediting the cross exami-

22 nation, I would have absolutely no problem.p)\_
23 When I look at it from the institutional standpoint ,

24 it is my feeling that Mr. Perry is appropriately a part of the()I
25 proceeding and he is representing a FEMA employee who is on the

1
|

|

|

_ . _ _ . _ -
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;hp 3 1 stand. I don't think anything in the regulations states that a

(]) 2 non-party may participate in the manner that is proposed here

3 and I fear that Mr. Perry's participation may be construed as

({} 4 a de facto recognition that they are parties to this proceeding

5 and the legal ramifidations of that, I don't know,

6 So I think I am forced, simply on the basis of the
i

7 unknown possibilities from this kind of a participation in this

8 proceeding, and given the fact that Intervenors have raised the

9 question with respect to discovery, conversations and other

10 things, I simply am forced into the position where I have to

11 object to his participation in this fashion.

12 JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. McClung, would you be the one

| 13 to speak to this?

| 14 MR. MC CLUNG: I am not going to object to his par-

15 ticipation here, but I express the same reservations that

16 Mr. Pigott expressed. We don't know really what the status of

17 FEMA is right now. The fact that they want to cross examine

18 in this proceeding, I think, will produce a better record and
1

19 a more complete record, so I am very happy to have them ask

20 questions at this point, but without prejudice to whatever

21 finding may be made later in this proceeding as to their ac-
|

22 tual legal status.

13 JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Perry, did you want to say

24 something on your own behalf?

25 MR. PERRY: Well, as counsel for Staff and Company

.
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hp ,4 1 and Intervenor have all pointed out, we have kind of a tertium

2 quid position here.
/}

3 JUDGE KELLEY: What is that?

f) 4 MR. PERRY: A third thing. It is a political term

5 that dates from Jefferson's time. Neither fish, nor fowl, nor

6 good red herring, is what it means in literal translation, and

7 I appreciate everybody's awkwardness. I appreciate the com-

8 pany's concern and I appreciate your concern for the long-term

9 problems.

10 I think that the reason -- the very practical

11 reason -- that we have arrived at this particular division of

12 labor, is that Mr. Murri has chosen to involve himself, in his

13 tastimony, with FEMA's findings and FEMA's views somewhat mcre

14 directly than most of the other witnesses, and I feel that there
,

,

15 was some feeling on our parts that I had more of the institu-

16 tional background than the other two attorneys who are with the

17 Staff / FEMA table.

18 There is nothing in my cross examination that could

19 not be done by another attorney. Indeed we have discussed the

20 cross and the course it should take at some length. I don't

21 know that it can be done this afternoon. I would think that we

|
22 would have to have a period of time to prepare for it, but I am

f

| 23 entirely at the pleasure of the Board on this matter.

If I 'ight comment, the Applicant's24 MR. PIGOTT: m

O
15 feel that they are at the discretion, really, of the Intervenors .

. _ _ _ _

_ _ , . g 9 --- p - . , * -- -m.-.
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2 cross examine and that it not reflect in any way, shape or form{}
3 on the questions of FEMA's participation in this proceeding

(~) 4 from an institutional or legal standpoint, we would not have
V

5 an objection, but we cannot risk that it be used in some way to

6 further their arguments vis-a-vis FEMA's participation as a
!

j 7 party or an agent of the NRC.

8 MR. MC CLUNG: I think I already said that on the

9 record that I would so stipulate, Mr. Pigott, and I would like

10 to have them do their cross examination for purposes of the

11 record and we would not use that against the Applicant in this

12 proceeding.

es 13 JUDGE KELLEY: I think that is helpful. I think I

U
14 indicated at the outset that I thought it would be useful to

| 15 hear from Mr. Perry, but we found a rule that seemed to say
|

16 otherwise.

| 17 Let me just say without prejudice to any particular
i
|

18 application of the concept, the Board is of the general view that'

19 as a general matter FEMA is not a party to this case and with

20 respect to cross examination, we will rule that they are not a

21 party for those purposes, but we are persuaded by the arguments

1

22 that these are really rather exceptional circumstances and it'

23 would be a rather wooden application of the rule to bar cross

24 on these facts.

(/~
25 So with the understanding reached by the Applicants

.
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hp 6 I and Intervenors and having.said what I have said, go ahead,

I 2 Mr. PC.rry.

3 MR. PERRY : Thank you, sir.

4 FURTHER CROSS EXAMINATION

5 gy gg, peggy:

6 Q Mr. Murri, my name is Spence Perry. I am assistant

7
i general counsel for the Federal Emergency Management Agency in
|

8 Washington and I do have a few questions-for you this afternoon,

9 sir.

10 First I would like to turn to that portion of your

11 testimony which deals with your credentials and qualifications.

12 I believe that is the first part of the testimony.

13 A correct.^

b
14 Q Looking at page 3 of your testimony, sir, I believe

| 15 you indicate that you attended Vanderbilt University and re-

| 16 ceived a master of science degree in 1961; is that correct?

17 A correct.

18 Q Is t hat the termination point of your fcrmal aca-

19 demic training?

20 A Yes, it is.

21 Q You have no doctorate's degree in your field?

22 No, I do not.^

23 Q Okay, turning to the kinds of planning you have done ,

24 I gather from the generel summary of the planning work that you

25 have done, it has been radiological almost excl'1sively in its
____

|

|

.
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IJhp 7 orientation; is that right, sir?

O 2 x my pe,sem,1 p1,mmimg s,, seem ,1me,, exc1m,1 e1,

3 radiological, correct.

4 Q Have you done any planning that would relate to

5 recovery or response from natural disaster, such as earthquakes

6 or tidal waves?

7 A I have not personally, although . member 3 of my staff

8 have.

9 Q Have you don't any palnning that would have to do

10 with continuity of government in times of emergencies and con-

11 tinued provision of governmental services?

12 A No, I have not.

13 0 okay, sir, I believe you indicate, beginning again

! 14 on page 3 and perhaps running over a bit, a couple of periods

15 in which you were essentially operational in your activities,

16 the first being in connection with tre stationary low-power

17 reactor, SL-1, in 1961?
_

18 A Yes, sir.

19 Q That is 20 years ago, and the second being in con-

20 nection with the incident at Three Mile Island.

21 A That is correct.

22 Q Are those the only two operational experiences youp)s
23 have had in your career in terms of nuclear radiological emer-

24 gency response?s
i

I s

25 A The only major ones. I have been involved in a-

|
,

, - - w w y
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;ln) 8 1 number of minor radiological emergencies such as minor injuries

2 involving contamination and that sort of thing.
[}

3 Q How long were you in an operational mode, if you

(]} 4 will, during the SL-1 activities in 1961?

5 A I was involved in the immediate recovery -- the

6 immediately response -- the morning following the accident and

7 remained in the emergency recovery mode for approximately the

8 first month following the accident.

9 Q How long were you in an operational mode following

10 Three Mile Island?

11 A For approximately two-and-a-half weeks following

12 the accident I was assigned as a health physics -- I believe

13 the word is in my testimony -- health physics emergency ~o-
)

14 ordinator was the title, for about the next two months.

15 In that capacity, as I stated in my testimony, I

16 was involved in the coordination of activities such as onsite

17 and offsite monitoring,. planning personnel re-entries, estab-

18 lishing radiation exposure records and control, procuring emer-

19 gency equipment and supplies, developing emergency worker

20 training program and developing health physics support plans

21 for the long-range recovery operation.

22 Then in the long-range recovery operation for the

13 next two months, I served.as an onsite health physics technical

24 advisors to the GPU management and Jupervision.

O
15 0 And of the minor emergencies in which you have been

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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Idy) 9 operationally involved, how much time could you say that took

(]) in the aggregate?

3 A In actually dealing with those things?

() Q That is right, sir.

5
A They are very short-lived and I probably dealt with

6
a half a dozen of them, what, a day each?

| 7
I Q So would it be fair to say that in the 20 years

8
since 1961 whan you were first involved in the SL-1 incident,

9
you have had, what, six months of actual operational involvement

10 in recovery from radiological emergencies?

11 A That is about right.

12
Q Now I gather from what you sta te in your credentials

13 that the vast bulk of you time has been spent in the planning

| 14 processes, planning for responses to radiological emergencies?

| 15 A That is correct, sir.

16
Q Who have you done this planning for, by and large?

17 A As listed in my testimony on page 5, I or my staff
|
-

18
directly under my supervision, nave had the responsibility for

19 the NUS involvement in nine emergency plans for commercial

20 nuclear power plants.

II They are the Susquehannah plant, South Texas project ,

,,

r~ Beaver Valley, Fitzpatrick, Nine Mile Point, SONGS 1, Fermi 2,"

()g
13 SONGS 2 and 3 and Allen's Creek.

'4 In addition to that I have had the primary respon--

15 sibility fcr the development of emergency plans and emercency

- _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ .
-_. ,
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Jhp 10 1 implementing procedures fc r five of those named projects, plus

2 two additional ones -- Waterford 3 and Shoreham.

3 I have also had primary responsibility for the de-

(} 4 velopment of 14 local agency radiological emernency plans which

5 are, Lucerne, Columbia and Beaver counties in Pennsylvania,

6 Orange and San Diego counties in California, Columbiana County

7 in Ohio, Hancock County in West Virginia, Matagorda County in

8 Texas, Calloway, Montgomery, Osage and Gastcanade counties

9 in Missouri and the cities of San Clemente and San Juan Capis-

10 trano, California.

11 Q Now when you did the governmental plans, who paid

12 your fees for those plans?

<- 13 A In each of those cases the fees were paid by the

(_)
14 utility or the licensee of the plant for which the plans were

15 necessary.

16 Q So then, sir, would it be fair to say that your

17 planning activit.es have largely been paid for by companiest

,

18 attempting to bring on line nuclear power plants?

19 A That is correct.

20 Fm. CASEY: I object to the questions and move to

21 strike the answer. I don't think that who pays for NUS' ser-

22 vices has any relevance in this proceeding.

23 JUDGE KELLEY: Overruled. Similar questioning has

24 been put throughout this case and allowed properly on the

O
25 question of bias.

.
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tp415-1 1 BY MR. PERRY:

O
2 Q Very well, sir. Could we turn for a moment now

3 from your credentials and go to your testimony in chief, I

4 believe to about page 84. And looking at the question that

5 begins at line 4, sir, you refer to a document I believe

6 entitled " Interim Findings and Determination Relating to

7 the Status of State and Local Emergency Preparedness for the

8 San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station, Units 2 & 3", is that

9 correct?

10 A That's correct.

11 C Do you intend to submit that document as an

12 exhibit in this proceeding, sir?

13 A I had not intended to.

(]) 14 0 Well, the reason I ask that question, sir, and I

15 get to my next one, is I believe you quote beginning at line

16 23 a number of paragraphs labe' A through F running over

17 onto page 85. Do these paragraphs come from that document,

18 sir?

19 A No, these do not. These come from the June

20 3 letter I believe was the date on it.
|

! 21 Q The June 3 letter?

12 A Yes.

23 Q And can you describe that letter a little more?

24 Is this the Dickey findings letter or just what is this

! 25 letter? I'm trying to determine this because I have some

O
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2 1 difficultv.

O
~

2 A I'm having a difficulty recalling exactly what

3 the title of the letter was, as well. It was subsequent

O 4 to what we refer to as the FEMA findings letter, the interim

5 findings. But it was a letter to Applicants from FEMA.

6 MR. PERRY: Well, forgive me, Mr. Chairman. I

7 must ask counsel ' e Staff to the extent that you under--'
.

!

8 stand this documcit is it a part of the record in this

- 9 proceeding?

10 MR. HOEFLING: Not to my knowledge.

11 JUDGE KELLEY: I believe those documents have

12 all been served on the parties, but I don't believe they

13 have been introduced into evidence. The only one who has

() 14 introduced anything so far is the Applicant, and they
_

15 haven't introduced it.

16 MR. PIGOTT: From Applicants' standpoint, I don't

17 think it is a document we would properly want to sponsor.

18 It is a question that has certainly been a part of the

19 regulatory review process, but if we are going to deal in

20 realities and not bounce around on whether or not something

21 is in or out of the record right now there is no question

12 that these documents are familiar to every person who has

23 been involved with this case from June 3 onward.

~% 24 JUDGE KELLEY: I think that's true. I think we(J
25 do need a little clarity. Frankly, I don't recall which

_ _ .- _ _ __ .
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3 1 letter exactly is being referred to here. I have no doubt

O
2 I've got it somewhere, but if we could tie that down.

3 M t. PERRY: Perhaps we could take a moment and

4 the witness could produce the document he is quoting from.

5 JUDGE KELLEY: Short two-minute stretch break.

6 (A brief recess)

7 JUDGE KELLEY: On the record.

8 BY MR. PERRY:

9 Q Mr. Murri, I have in front of me and I assume

10 you have in front of you, based on our conversations at the

11 break, a document with a over letter on it under your cover

12 there dated May 29, 1981, is that correct?

13 A That's correct.

() 14 Q And it is signed or purports to be signed by

15 Francis M. Manda, Acting Regional Counsel, is that correct?

16 A That's correct.

17 2 And it consists of a report with an executivei

!

i; summary on the front and then sections 1 and 2 and a number
,

19 of subparts and it is styled in the cover letter as the

20 Federal Emergency Management Agency Region IX Evaluation

1 21 Findings of the Exercise of the San Onofre Off-Site Emergency

22 Response Plans Conducted on May 13, 1981, is that a fair

23 characterization?

24 A Yes.

25 Q Okay, sir. Now once again turning to your

|
'

([)
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4 1 testimony at line 23, where you begin citing specific findings

O
2 and recommendations, those are taken, am I to understand,

3 from this document we have before us now?

4 A Yes, they were.

5 Q I see. Did you select these findings and

6 recommendations? Are they the only findings and recommenda-

7 tions in the document?

8 A No, they were not the only ones. And yes, we

9 did select them to point out the what appeared to be overall

10 evaluations of demonstrated acceptability of the agencies.

ti Q But you did not -- well, let me ask you this.

12 In your reading of the document which you cite did you find

13 paragraphs that did not indicate overall acceptability or

,( ) 14 shortcomings, either in planning or implementation?

15 A Yes, we did. And those are contained in my

'
16 exhibit, ELM-9.

17 Q Well, would it be fair to say that the paragraphs

18 you have selected here are positive in nature?

19 A Yes, they are.

20 Q And you did not select any of the negative

21 paragraphs for presentation in your testimony?
|

22 MP. PIGOTT: Objection. Asked and answered.

| 23 He's already stated that the criticisms are found in ELM-9.

24 JUDGE KELLEY: Sustained.
[}

25

() .
,

_ _ . . _ - . , . . . _ - . . _ _ _ _ . . . _ . . _ . . _ . , _ _ _ - _ . _ _ _ . - - _ . , . . _ . , _ _ ._ _ . _ , -_ ,
-
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5 i BY MR. PERRY:

2 Q Okay, sir. Turning to page 86, your answer

3 beginning at line 22, sir. "In my professional opinion",

4 beginning there. Sir, I believe you state here that FEMA,
,

5 in your opinion, FEMA reviewers did not have sufficient time

6 or information, given their limited staffing and limited

7 direct contact with the primary response organizations,

8 to fully acquaint themselves with existing SOP's and the

9 overall implementation capabilities of these organizations

10 prior to issuing the FEMA findings. How did you obtain your

y; impression of FEMA staffings?

A Their involvement was less than a week of the12

13 agency's, as compared to our involvement with them over

. 14 several mcnths. And during the period of our involvement'(])
15 we came to have a great deal of confidence in the capabilities

16 of these e.gencies and learned that they had a great deal

17 more written procedures than were reviewed by the FEMA team.

18 Q Did you interrelate with anyone from FEMA during

39 this pariod?

20 A No.

21 Q Did you --

22 A Excuse me. Except during the actual exercise

23 and a couple of meetings prior to that.

24 Q Did you inquire about the adequacy of FEMA

25 staff during these meetings?

O
-

_ _ . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ . - _ _ _ _ _ - -
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6 1 A We were told during the course of the exercise

) 2 that the FEMA staff was limited and that they were borrowing
i
'

3 outside people f rom other agencies to act as observers for

() 4 the exercise because of the lack of FEMA staff.

|
5 Q Where did this information come from, sir?

I

6 A It came from the representative from FEMA.

7 Mr. Nauman, I belicve, was the gentleman who relayed this

i 8 information.

! 9 Q I see. Have you talked with anyone at FEMA's

10 national office in Washington about staffing?

11 A' No, I have not.

12 Q I see. So you have not talked with, for example,

13 Mr. Dickey, who at the ti 1 of this 2xercise was the Acting

14 Director?

15 MR. PIGOTT: Asked and answered. He said he
1

16 didn't talk to any national representatives.

17 MR. PERRY: Withdraw the question.

'

13 BY MR. PERRY:

19 Q So your impression of FEMA staf fing and its

20 adequacy is based on a casual conversation, sir?

21 A I believe this was more than a casual conversa-

22 tion. It was a statement in an open meeting made by Mr.

| 23 Nauman for the observers and controllers.
l

24 Q And you have no other basis for your understandin J7,
1 %-)

25 of staffing levels and adequacy?

O

- --. - .. - - . - _ -- -- -
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7 1 A No, I don't.

O
2 MR. PERRY: Mr. Chairman, I have no further

3 questions of this witness. I'm sure this is going to open

O 4 up the problem once again. The Staff has two or three

5 clarification questions that are strictly technical in

6 nature that they wish to ask. I am perfectly willing to

7 ask them in conformance to our one attorney - one witness

8 rule. It might involve some education for me, as they are

9 NRC-oriented questions. And I have indicated that whatever

10 the Board's pleasure is, whether it is Mr. Hassell or myself,

11 I will be glad to carry on.

12 JUDGE KELLEY: Do you have a pleasure, Mr.

13 Hoefling?

() 14 MR. HOEFLING: Yes, Mr. Chairman. I'd like Mr.

15 Hassell to ask the questions.

16 MR. PIGOTT: Applicants have absolutely no

17 objection.

18 JUDGE KELLEY: Go ahead, Mr. Hassell.

19 CROSS EXAMINATION

20 BY MR. HASSELL:

21 Q Mr. Murri, could you turn to page 66 of your

22 testimony, please? I direct your attention to lines 21

2 23 through 26. More specifically, see line 24, where you .y

24 "In a few cases, failure to consider a particular evaluation
[}

25 criteria is significant but is easily remedied by provisions

()'

,

i . j
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8 1 -- I'm turning over to page 67 now -- set forth in the

O
2 related SOP's already in existence or currently being

3 developed by the involved off-site agency with assistance

4 from NUS." My question is what are the cases you refer to

5 where the applicable NUREG criteria you deem significant

6 were not considered?

7 A I'd like to turn to my exhibit ELM-9 and I think

8 I can thumb through and identify some cases where -- the

9 first one I come to is page 48 of that exhibit -- excuse me,

10 that's a general comment. Let me find a specific one.

11 Q No problem.

12 A Okay. Try page 40. For the City of San Clemente

13 Plan?

'( ) 14 0 Yes.

15 A It's NUREG 0654 Evaluation Criteria J-12, the

16 FEMA finding was that whatever it was was not shown or

17 referenced to a description of the support capability as

18 necessary. And our conclusion is that an SOP should be
i

l
19 developed for the operation of relocation centers to include

20 the methods of registering and monitoring of evacuees.

21 This can be accomplished in about three days and the SOP

22 should be incorporated into the training program. Once the

| 23 SOB has been developed, then the training should be provided

24 to the agency personnel on that SOP -- that's just one of

25 several examples.

I

C)
'

__ .- -. - - .- _. ._ .
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9 1 Q Okr I'm just trying to seek some clarification

2 as to those < .teria that you deem significant that you refer

3 to in your .cstimony. Presumably not all of these, in your

O 4 opinion, are considered significant.

5 A I guess that's a fair statement. Not all of them

6 I would consider failure to address totally would be of a

7 significant nature. It would not distract from the capability

8 of the agency to respond to an emergency.

9 0 That's fine. But I'm just trying to get you to

10 help me identify the ones you do consider significant that

11 have not been considered. You gave me J-12.

12 A You want more examples?
~

13 Q I'd like you to --

() 14 MR. PIC'TT: Do you want an exhaustive list?

15 MR. HASSELL: Of those that he deemed significant

16 that were not considered I would liketo know which ones they

17 are.

18 MR. PIGOTT: Do you want him to do that on the

19 stand? I think that the testimony does not go into terms of

20 examples and I'm sure he could come up with a list if you
'

21 wanted, but on the stand is rather difficult.

12 MR. HASSELL: I can get it later. That's fine.

23 WITNESS MURRI: I think, if you will, the point

24 that I'm attempting to make in my testimony is that we agreed()
25 with FEMA findings in many cases wherein there was some sig-

O.,

1
_ _- -
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i

I 10 1 nificance to not the agency plan for SOP's not addressing

O'

2 that specific issue, that criteria. And in each case where

3 we've done that I've identified it in the ELM-9, okay, we

O 4 agree this would be a significant deficiency if there was not

5 something done about it. And I have identified diat we

6 thought should be done about it to correct it.

7 ///j

8
,

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

,

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

0
.

I
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1

.

Another one, for example, is on page 37 of City of
1

() San Clemente criteria, page 10, provisions to check inventory
l

3i

and operationally check emergency equipment -- instruments --

() at least once each calendar quarter and after each use is not

5 shown in the plan. We agree. It should be shown in the plan.

BY MR. HASSELL:

7
Q Let me ask fou, how difficult would it be for you

8 to run quickly down and see which ones of the NUREG criteria,

9 in your view, are significant that weren't considered? Can you

10 just check them off for me and we can go through this ELM-9?

II A After the cross? It would take probably an hour to

l' be sure I looked through and had them all.

13,(]) Q There is no need to do it now, but I would like you

14
to do it.

15
MR. PIGOTT: We have a problem, then. When do we

i 16
| have it back on the record? Maybe it is a sense of tradition,
l

17'

but we have nct seen two hours of additional Staff cross pre-

II
,

viously.
|

19 MR. HASSELL: That is not what I am trying to ac-

'O complish. My point is this. He has rendered an opinion as to~

|

I which items in the NUREG criteria are significant that were not
!

,,
considered.{} ""

23 MR. FIGOTT: I understand and I a;a not objecting to

'4

{
the question. I am wanting to know how you contemplate getting

~

15
back on the record. Does he go back to the hotel room tonicht



000)

1
and makes the list and he is off the stand and he gets on an

() airpin.ne and goes back to Washington tomorrow? It is of no

3
value.

() I am asking, are you contemplating a recall, or are

5
you going to have him on long enough that he is still going to

6 be on tomorrow or --

7 JUDGE KELLEY: Or would it be satisfactory to simply

8 supply the list for the record without further cross?

9 MR. HASSELL: That would be fine.

10
MR. PTGOTT: That would be fine with me.

11 WITNESS MURRI: We can do that.

12 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.

() BY MR. HASSELL:

14
Q Would you please turn to page 80 of your testimony

15 please, line 7 through 10? You state, beginning on line 7, it

16 is not the purpose of the publ'ic information and education pro-
.

17 gram to r.oticeably improve upon the time that is needed fcr

II evacuation or other protective actions.

19 I cuess -- what my question to you is, what is the

'O basis of your statement, given that the language of Section"

*l' 50.47 (b) (7) specifically refers to a protective action as an

,s
initial action that a member of the public might take?**

(~)T%
23 A I don't believe I understand the latter part of

24 your question.
'

25 o okay, let me back up a little bit and give vou some
|

|
|

t

._ . _ . - . .- . - _ _ - ._ .- , - _ . . - _ - . - - -
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1 background. Section 50.4 7 (b) (71 --

2 MR. PIGOTT: Excuse me, let me get my copy.()
3 MR. HASSELL: Fine.

() 4 (Document is procured.)

5 BY MR. HASSELL:

6 Q Section 50.47 (b) (7) provides in part: Information

7 is made available to the public on a periodic basis and what

8 their initial action should be in an emergency. Then it says,

9 for example, remaining indoors.

10 Question. Do you consider remaining indoors to be

11 sheltering?

12 A Yes.

13 Q Is sheltering a protective action?

14 A Yes, it is.

15 Q Then my question to you is, what is the basis of

16 your statement that the purpose of the public information and

17 education program is not to provide any time to take other pro-
t

I

t 18 tective actions?
|

19 A I think the statement in my testimony, now that you

|
20 call it out, is slightly misleading. It really should have

21 stopped with the word, evacuation.

22 Q Thank you, I was just seeking to clarify it.

23 A The whole point in that statement is that the public

24 information that you disseminate is not going to noticeablys.

,.]

15 going to increase your evacuation time. That is all that it

,
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1
was meant to say.

O' 2
MR. HASSELL: Thank you, I have no further questions .

3
JUDGE KELLEY: Fine.

( 4
JUDGE JOHNSON: Mr. Murri, I am intrigued by a small

5
point in your testimony, pages 3 and 4, I believe. Let's go

6
to page 4 first, lines 9 through 13. You indicate that from

7
1964 to 1971 you were employed as an applied experimental

8
physicist at National Reactor Testing Station. Who was your

9
employer then?

'
10

WITNESS MURRI: Russell Heath.
11

CUDGE JOHNSON: I am sorry,rnot person but organi-

12
zation.

() WITNESS MURRI: I am sorry, it changed three times

14
during that pe.iod.

15
JUDGE JOHNSON: That is a good reason for not havinc

16
it here. Now who were they?

17
WITNESS MURRI: It was initially Phillips Petroleum

18
Company. Somewhere in between they changed the contract and it

19
was taken over by a group formed for that purpose, which was

20
Idaho Nuclear Company. It then changed again just shortly before

21
|

I left and became Aerojet Nuclear.

() JUDGE JOHNSON: Now the other point is minor, but ort

23
page 3 you indicate that you were a part of the health physicist

'4

({) training progra a at vanderbilt, getting your degree in 1961?
~

| WITNESS MURRI: Yec.
<

. . , - - - . - - , , . - - ---. ,,, .------n -
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1 JUDGE JOHNSON: When did you finish your course work

({} 2 for that? Were you in school in 1961, is the more direct ques-

3 tion?

() 4 WITNESS MURRI: No, ma'am, my course work was the

5 school term of '59 '60 and then I did my Master's thesis on an

6 extension of that fellowship at the National Reactor Testing

7 Station in Idaho and subsequently got my degree in '61.

8 JUDGE JOHNSON: Then I am intrigued by your presence

9 in Idaho on the day after SL-1 happened, I . believe if my n emory

10 serves me correctly, on an off-shift?

11 WITNESS MURRI: Yes, it was.

12 JUDGE JOHNSON: In 1961?

13 WITNESS MURRI: Yes, I was at the NRTS under the{}
14 auspices of the health physics fellowship of NRC, or AEC at that

15 time. As such I was reporting directly to the manager of the

16 site survey branch and they were the group who had primary

17 responsibilities for responding to emergencies anywhere on the

18 site.

19 The action occurred about 9:00 o' clock on the evening

20 of January 3rd. Immediately upon arriving there the next mor-

21 ning I was dispatched to the scene and I spent the next month

22 there.

23 JUDGE JOHNSON: I fail to find in the words here

24 where were you between 1961 and 1964, except for a month in
7g
V

25 Idaho. That is what was intriguing me. So you effectively did

. _ - - - . __ _ ._. - _ - . _ _ - __. _ _ _ _ ._ . . _ . _ _ - .
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1
your field health physics training at the test station as a

() part o f your --

3
WITNESS MURRI: No, I was only at the test station

through January 1961, whereupon I accepted employment with

5
Consumers Power Company and was there between 1961 and 1964,

6
JUDGE JOHNSON: Thank you, sir. These were small

|

' 7 points but I was intrigued.

8 WITNESS MURRI: I am glad to be of help.

9 JUDGE RAND: Mr. Murri, just one quite simple ques-

10 tion but it is rather tantalizing. You have given us pages of

II very positive testimony about emergency planning and this is a

12 subject that you have been involved with for some time.

13() on page 8, the next-to-the-last of the items that

14 you have listed as papers written or presented and so forth, at

15 the top of the page is a title and it is a title that I fcund

16
interesting, The Emergency Planning Quandary: A Consultant's

17 view.

II
Could you tell me specifically what the quandary

,

19 is or was?

O' WITNESS MURRI: Yes, sir. At the time of that pape r

' l' the industry was in the throes of attempting to catch up to the

,,

[}
rapidly forming regulations that were being distributed almost--

13 daily by the various regulatory agents and the emergency rianne r

I ,4

[ was truly in a quandary in that we were trying to develop emer-
~

'

15
gency plans that would meet the requirements and the next day

1

|
'

|,

Il

l i
L |
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1 the requirements would change.

i

O 2 This went on for severa1 months unt11 geog 1e ree117

3 got their feet on the ground and we wound up with the current

O 4 see cf regu12eions.

5 '
JUDGE HAND: Fine, that is very helpful. I just

6 wanted to reassure myself that the quandary wasn't some very

7 broad philosophical thing that was still sitting here and was

8 causing emergency planners a great deal of problems, but you

9 have given it a good response. It was a time related thing

10 which I gather has largely passed?

11 WITNESS MURRI: Yes, it has.

U JUDGE HAND: Thank you.

13 JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Murri, I believe in your tes-

14 timony you have some discussion of re-entry and recovery and

15 without citing particular pages, I think you say that time is

16 not of the essence when people are evacuated and one has time

17 to assess and think. You are not really that pressed.

18 Do you have any estimate as to how long people might
!

19 remain evacuated, on the basis of what you regard as a credible

20 accident?

21 WITNESS MURRI: A credible accident?

22 JUDGE KELLEY: That mighc requa.re evacuation or

l 23 where evacuation might be prudent. You might indicate what such

24 an accident would be and then whether they are out for a day

25 or a week or whr'

i 1

L
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1

WITNESS MURRI: I would envision that if an evacua-

() tion were to take place because of an actual release of credible

3
magnitude, that people would be gone, really, only until such

() times that the release were terminated and we were assured that

5
the plant was in a stable condition and that tne release would

6
not recur, and this would certainly be not more than a few days .

7 JUDGE KELLEY: What about the state of contaminatic n

8 of property? Would that be a significant factor in such cases:

9 WITNESS MURRI: Not in a credible accident, no , sir .

10 JUDGE KELLEY: I think you mentioned this morning

II in your testimony -- I don't know that it is in your direct

l*' testimony, but in the course of testifying -- that you had fac-

13

(]} tored so-called Class 9 accidents in your planning. In what

14 ways was that done?

15 WITNESS MURRI: The basis for the 10-mile emergency

16 planning zone is, indeed, consideration of the Class 9 accident s.

17 JUDGE KELLEY: On a generic basis?

18 WITNESS MURRI: On a generic basis.

JUDGE KELLEY. Oh , I misunderstood. I understood

'O you as saying there were some particular aspects of the San-

'l C..ofre plans specifically designed for that kind of an accident"
.

sn
** This is not what you meant?

WITNESS MURRI: No, that is not what I meant, It

24 is a generic consideration of Class 9 accident which makes the

2s current emergency planning requirements what they are.

1-



i
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l 1
| JUDGE KELLEY: You testified at various points

about evacuation and the choice between evacuation and taking

3
shelter, let'.s say. Am I correct in understanding that those

( -) 4
choices are keyed largely to these protective action guides-

5
and the level of radiation that. is involved in a particular

6'

accident?

7
WITNESS MURRI: They should be, sir. In reality,

8
I think in every case, what would happen would be the recon-

9
mendation for taking protective action far below even those

10
low protective action guides.

11
JUDGE KELLEY: And those recommendations are in

12
the plans or are you saying that the officials at the plant

() would passibly make a decision to evacuate before the PAG was

14
reached?

15
NITNESS MURRI: That is exactly what would happen.

16
The plans identify the PAG's that are set forth 'ay the Environ -

17
mental Protection Agency and, in this case, the State of

18
California.

19 JUDGE KELLEY: Are they are the sap.2, the two?

'O"
WITNESS MURRI: There is a slight difference in the

,

I

! 91~

recommended level for protective action on whoJe body dose,
,,

() The EPA recommendation fcr mandatory protective action is
~~

| 13 5,000 milliren. The State of California has a level of

(]) 500 millirem, a factor of 10 lower.

25
JUDGE KELLEY: The State of Califorr ia wou'd
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purport to require evacuation at one-tenth what the EPA says?

2 NITNESS MURRI: Yes, evacuation or protective

3 action appropriate.

O 4 auDcE xEttEY: where I em ree11v comins from is
5 evacuation. Let me just fill it out a little bit more for you .

6 Ne all heard this from Dr. Linnemann the other day and were

7 struck about his testimony concerning expected injury and how

I much it takes to do any real harm and began to wonder, well,

9 why are we talking about evacuation at all.

10 Evacuation strikes me as a fairly major steps in

11 a populatu'. area, putting people and kids and the dog in a

( I2 pick-up and leaving. But still, one doesn't do that lightly.
1

13Q If, in fact, there really isn't that much to be concerned

14 about short of a Class 9, let's say, it dces make me wonder

15 and want to ask a few questions of a person like yourself,

16 whether this seems -- whether these standards for evacuation
17 seem very sensible.

18 Would you say that the trigger points -- the

19 mimlirem figures that you quoted from the EPA and the State

20 of California -- would you characterize them as conservative?

2I WITNESS MURRI: Yes, I would. I would characterize

,,
the EPA numbers as quite conservative and, of course, the-

23 State of California factor of 10 less on the whole body more

24 conse native.

25 ///

.
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tpsl7-1 1 JUDGE KELLEY: Extremely conservative?

2 WITNESS MURRI: Yes, sir.

3 JUDGE KELLEY: Do you think it makes any sense?

( 4 In your professional opinion as a health physicist to order!

5 evacuation at that level?

6 WITNESS MURRI: I have to answer that with a

7 little bit of qualification, sir. I don't think it's wrong

8 to have some fairly low limits on which you will take action.

9 One can argue whether it should be 5000 millirem or 10,000.
|

10 But somewhere in there I would suggest that you not allow

11 large numbers of people to receive any more than that kind

12 of exposure. The qualification is that for any credible

13 type of accident youare not going to have doses that large
|

[} 14 resulting.

15 The case of TMI, for example --

| 16 JUDGE KELLEY: Can I just stop you there. When
i

17 you refer to your view of a credible accident, what kind of

18 doses do you think we would have?

19 WITNESS MURRI: Let me cite you the example from

i 20 '".ree Mile Island. There was a credible accident. The

21 actual doses off-site were really minimal. The most that

| 22 anyone could have received standing in the worst place for

23 the total duration of the accident was of the order of 70

24 to 80 millirem.

25 JUDGE KELLEY: And again, the EPA standard is
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; 2 1 5,000?

2 WITNESS MURRI: Yes.

3 JUDGE KELLEY: And that, then, builds in quite a

O 4 bit of conservatism?

5 WITNESS MURRI: Yes, it does.

6 JUDGE KELLEY: You have some personal knowledge

7 about Three Mile Island, correct? |
'

8 WITNESS MURRI- Yes, I do.

9 JUDGE KELLEY: Do you know why that evacuation

10 order as to pregnant women and children was issued?

11 WITNESS MURRI: I'm not sure that I understand

12 all of the reasoning that went behind it.

13 JUDGE KELLEY: Had you been in thatposition as a

() 14 health physicist, do you think it was a sensible order?

15 WITNESS MURRI: No. Not based on the radiation

16 dose. However, tnere was one other consideration that was

17 taken into account, and that was the at that time believed

18 to be significant potential release. You remember the hydro-

19 gen bubble?

20 JUDGE KELLEY: Yes. That's a little different.

21 But based on the radiation levels that existed.

12 WITNESS MURRI: Based on those radiation levels
I

! 23 that existed and the projected doses, without the hydrogen

[}
24 bubble, yes, it was a premature evacuation.

25 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. You will forgive me. I

O

,

i
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3 1 don't have a cross examination plan.

2 (Laughter)

3 JUDGE KELLEY: On page 46 there's a Q&A about

O 4 the State of California and its not being the primary or

5 lead response agency and you say that you don't think that's

6 a critical deficiency and proceed with an answer about how

' -he local jurisdictions would act. Is there anybody in a

8 situation where you have a major emergency, let's say an

9 evacuation order affecting several jurisdictions, is there

10 anybody who is really in charge? Who is the boss? Or is it

11 whatever happens in local jurisdictions happens in accordance

; 12 with their plans?

13 WITNESS MURRI: It does happen according to the

() 14 individual jurisdiction plans; however, the jurisdictions

15 have recognized the potential for a problem in this area and

16 that was the birth of the interagency evacuation assistance

17 plan -- I've forgotten the exact name of it -- IAEP. This

18
| is a procedure that's in the hands of all the jurisdictions

19 and it describes to each one of them what the other one is

20 going to be doing in the event of an evacuation. Now

21 hopefully --

12 JUDGE KELLEY: Now is that based on coordinated

'
23 action, not on somebody assuming charge?

24 WITNESS MURRI: Yes.
[}

I 25 JUDGE KELLEY: I gather the State of California

!

'

|
,

I

'
__-
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l
|

4 1 d7es not. That's what comes to mind in a state, that somehow|

(
2 the state government would step in and call the shots.

3 WITNESS MURRI: In the State of California that

O 4 responsibility is delegated to the local jurisdictions. We

5 feel that the coortination of this will come through the

6 liaison of each of the off-site jurisdictions at the EOF,
1

7 the emergency operations fa'llity, where everyone should have

8 a representative and be in communications with their

9 individual EOC's so that everyone will know what everyone

10 else is doing.

11 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. Just one more question,

12 on page 83, a small point. Line 6. And this has to do with

13 the location of the EPZ boundary. You say at line 6 because

() 14 of political considerations it was decided that sirens would

15 be placed within the ten-mile EPZ, ad so on. What sort of-

16 political considerations were involved?

17 WITNESS MURRI: I think that's referring more

| 18 to the political boundaries more than the political political ,

l

19 Yeah.

20 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. That clarifies it in my

21 mind.

22 Mr. Pigott?

23 MR. PIGOTT: If you are asking for redirect,

24 given the Staff's request for the listing, to which we wart{}
25 to be responsive, I would ask if we could hold Mr. Murri's

O

,
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5 1 redirect over the evening recess, with the hope that we could

2 put together the listing requested and provide that and

3 whatever redirect is necessary at the morning session.

O 4 JUDGE KELLEY: Fine. ''t's do that.

5 (The witness was excused.)

6 JUDGE KELLEY: Will that bring us then to your
'

7 next witness?

8 MR. PIGOTT: It certainly does.
,

9 JUDGE KELLEY: Let's take a short break. We took

10 a short one a while ago, so let's really make this ten minutes

11 and not twenty.

12 MR. PERRY: Mr. Chairman, excuse me. I am

13 prepared to give you at least initial responses to your

() 14 seven questions of yesterday.|

15 JUDGE KELLEY: How about after the break, okay?

16 MR. PERRY: Fine.

17 JUDGE KELLEY: That's fine.

18 (A brief recess)
|

19 JUDGE KELLEY: Let's go back on the record.'

20 Mr. Perry, I cut you off. Please go ahead.

21 MR. PERRY: Not at all, sir. I indicated to you

12 just prior to the break that I have been in touch with FEPX

23 national office in Washington and I do have some answers

(]) for you to your seven questions which you raised with us24

23 yesterday afternoon. I do want to begin with a caveat that

(1)
,

,

- --+-.w n- ,,--+--..,,.--..-,.~,-..-,--,7 _-,__-,,_,__,.-------_,-.,v.,_.._.c . , , , , , . , , . , _ , . , , . , ---------------.----.----y -- -- - -



8017

6 1 these answers are oral, they are the result of telephone

O
2 communicaticos. I have requested that a letter be forwarded'

3 to you by the Acting Director of the Radiological Emergency

O 4 Preparedness Division in formal response to your queries

5 and, in case of any divergence between accounts, of course,

6 his account will govern.

7 With that understanding, your first question --

8 and I am going to paraphrase here and i ? I mischaracterize

9 please let me know -- I believe your first question ran to

10 what further steps does FEMA plan to take in evaluating the

11 off-site emergency plans. The response I have to that ques-

12 tion is that the July 14, 1981 Jaskey memo committed FEMA's

13 Region IX to monitor Southern California Edison's progress

() 14 on the implementation capability haprovements. That moni-

15 toring is going on, there are monthly reports. These are

16 being forwarded and will be looked at. I can give you
!

l 17 further on that as we move down through the questions. There

13 is further to that.
i

19 All right. Your second question was whether or

20 not the last sentence in the Hoefling transmittal letter of--

21 JUDGE KELLEY: If I can just interrupt. If the

12 question is what further are you going to do and you are

23 saying monitoring and monthly reports, is that it?
|

24 MR. PERRY: No, sir. In answer to one of your
[}

25 further questions -- what I'm saying is --

O



.

8018

7 1 JUDGE KELLEY: All right.

O
2 MR. PERRY: I took this down in a certain way

3 and if I get too far away we're going to -- it's going to

4 look Greek.'

5 JUDGE KELLEY: And the questions were redundant

6 in the first place and that's part of the problem. Sc go

7 ahead.
.

8 MR. PERRY: Your question with regard to the last

9 sentence of the transmittal letter signed by NRC Staff

10 Counsel Mr. Hoefling which forwarded the Nauman testimony

11 as to whether cr not that sentence indicates a further

12 review is forthcoming, I want to indicate that sentence does

13 not. That sentence was intended primarily to indic. e an

(]) 14 attitude of continuing cooperation and willingness to supply -
,

15 the Board with whatever it might require that was within our

16 power to supply. It did not indicate some major new work

17 was about to emerge.

18 Question 3, as to what is the precise status of

19 the Nauman testimony, should it be characterized as a

20 national view or a regional view, I can tell you th;. the

21 Nauman testimony speaks for a regional, not a national view;

22 however, it should be understood that the views Nuuman

23 reflects in his testimony are being forwarded to the national

24 office and will take a part in the national office's final

25 evaluation of the status of the off-site preparedness and

O

- - - . .- . . . -. . .- . - . - __ -. ..
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9 1 implementation capabilities in the San Onofre matter. So it

O
2 is a recional view but it does become, if you will, part of

3 a national process.

( 4 Your fourth question, as to whether the memoran-

5 dum of July 14, 1981, signed by Mr. Jaskey, is still an

6 accurate reflection of FEMA's proposed actions and timing,

7 I can tell you yes, it is still an accurate characterization.

8 Your fifth question, as to whether the Nauman

9 testimony, to the extent it differs from interim findings,

10 supercedes the findings of FEMA on June 3, 1981, I can tell
P

11 you that it does not. These are not new findings. They are

12 new factual reports as to what has been done since the June

13 3 findings. They are not new FEMA findings which can come

(]) 14 only at the national level. And given the present delegation s

15 of authority, only from the Acting Director of the Radio-

16 logical Emergency Preparedness Division, who signed the

17 first letter of findings, Mr. Dickey, who was in that post

l
i 18 at that time.
|

| 19 Question 6, you note that the Jaskey memorandum,

20 again, of July 14, 1981, sets November 1, 1981, as a target

21 date and you asked whether this target date was the result

22 of external activities by the company or internal limitations

23 on FEMA as a result of staffing and other priorities and

24 that sort of thing. I can say that the indication I had
,

|

25 this morning is that we were given an October 15 date by the

,

I

|

|

, _
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9 1 company, as I understand it, for completion of various im-

O
2 provement activities with relation to the plans and the^

3 capabilities. We intended to look at these again. We

( 4 factored in about two weeks for the final report on the'

5 various improvement actions to be collated, if you will, at

6 the regional level, forwarded to the national level and

7 evaluated, and we are shooting for a November 1 target date.

'

8 So I guess the answer to your question is it's probably a

9 combination of what is going on external to FEMA and when

10 that is completed what has to happen within FEMA, our part

11 of that internally being aoout a two-week period.
.

12 JUDGE KELLEY: I think there's another aspect

13 of that question. What you've said is helpful, but I believe,

j ({} 14 we asked whether it was FEMA's view that at this time, given

15 the fact that some activities are still taking place, it was

16 premature to attempt to evaluate the state of readiness in

17 these plants.

18 MR. PERRY: I did not, in all honesty, catch

19 that aspect of your question. I will be glad to raise it and

20 get back to you on it.
!

21 JUDGE KELLEY: Thank you.,

|

| 22 MR. PERRY: Your final question, Question 7, you

23 asked if the June 3 findings were to be superceded by FEMA

24 in whole or in part. There is an anticipation that around

25 November 1 FEMA will come out with new findings. That is not

O

t
,-. . - _ _ .. m .-,. _ . . _ _ , _ . - _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ . , _ , __ __ .__ __ _ _ _ .____



. -

|

|

8021 |
|

10 1 to say, you know, we can't make a judgment at this time as to

O
2 whether they will be superceded in whole or in part. But as

3 a result of the review that I understand is to go on at the

( 4 end of October, there is a high likelihood that there will be

5 further findings.

6 JUDGE KELLEY: That is very helpful. I appreicate

7 that, Mr. Perry. We will look forward to getting the letter

| 8 as well. Are you going to be here next week, too?

9 MR. FERRY: At least for a part of the week, sir.

10 I will be here Monday and Tuesday. I had originally,

11 depending on the course of events, planned to possibly head

12 back early next week to begin work on Susquehannah.

13 ///

(_ ) 14

15

| 16

1 17

1 18

| 19

20

21

22

23

(T)
24

25
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i

TlS kl i MR. PIGOTT: Mr. Chairman?!

pi

'

\/ 2 JUDGE KELLEY: Yes.

3 MR. PIGOTT: Maybe I was under a misconception,

4 but it was my impression that the Board had asked whether

5 we were going to see another FEMA witness, whether it be

6 regional or national in this proceeding. Just to clarify

7 whether or not that was a question -- for some reason --

g JUDGE KELLEY: That I put yesterday?

9 MR. PIGOTT: Yes.

JUDGE KELLEY: I don't remember that.
10

MR. PIGOTT: Okay.
gi

JUDGE KELLEY: I don't recall asking about a
12

witness. I am not positive that I didn't.
13

MR. PIGOTT: Maybe I was just hoping that would
14

be a question.
15

JUDCE KELLEY: Well, I don't think we need to
16

take too much longer on this right now. Obviously the pur-
17

pose of asking FEMA these questions goes to section 50.47218

which says that the NRC will base its finding on a review19

of the Federal Emergency Management Agency findings and de-20

terminations as to whether the state and local emergency
! 21

plans are adequately capable of being implemented, and so on.22

We are in the -- I don't know if it is unusual23

p sition, but the position that doesn't fit in the regulation24

O perhaps too neatly, whereby we have received some interim25

| 0

.
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k2 1 findings and determinations which in a number of respects

('

2 were unfavorable. We also know, however, that the Applicants
i

3 have made efforts to meet a number of those criticisms and
|

|
' 4 we would like to look at the world as it really is now, and

5 ideally would like to have in hand a more current FEMA set

6 of determinations and findings.

7 It now appears that findings in that sense, in;

8 the sense of -- maybe I am begging the legal question. One

9 can argue that findings in that sense are the kind of thing

10 St . Perry is referring to as coming up in November or there-

11 abouts, and that does not fit with this hearing schedule

12 as presently established.

i 13 So I think the question or questions here are

14 Pretty clear to counsel. Having received what we have just
(])

15 received from Mr. Perry, you might consider -- I would ask!

16 you to consider as I am sure you already have to some extent,

i 17 the issues it raises. Are we in a position to go forward,

13 one. Okay? Are we to accord a rebuttable presumption to

| 19 the June 3 findings?
|

20 Those are the questions that frankly trouble us

21 now, and you are not going to find any case in the NRC di-

22 gest telling you the answer. So se are just going to have

23 to figure out what the answers are a; best we can.

24 Now, I will stop at this point. But you have

25 heard from Mr. Perry. Would you consider what he has to say ,

:

. - -- - ---
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k3 1 consider the guestions that are posed in the light of the

O 2 portion of the regulation I referre d to, and we may have

3 some debate -- not debate -- comment or discucsion on that

( 4 come the fi st part of the week.
t

5 Our next witness, Mr. Brothers, is that correct?

6 WITNESS BROTHERS: Yes, it is.

7 Whereupon,

8 BRYANT T. BROTHERS

9 having been first duly sworn by the Chairman, was called as

10 a witness herein and was examined and testified as follows.

11 DIRECT EXAMINATION

12 BY MR. CASEY:

13 Q Mr. Brothers, could you please state your full

14 name and current business address for the record?(}
15 A My full name is Bryant Terry Brothers. My

16 business address is Wilbur Smith and Associates, 5900 Wilshire ,

17 Boulevard, Suite 1260, Los Angeles, California, zip is 90036

18 Q Have you previously prepared your direct testi-

19 mony in a document consisting of 65 pages entitled Applicants'

20 Direct Testirony of Bryant T. Brothers?

| 21 A Yes, I have.
l

22 Q Have you brought that testimony with you today?

23 A Yes.

24 Q And have you reviewed that testimony since it
O

25 was first served on the parties in this proceeding?

)'

,

t

-
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k4 1 A Yes, I have. .

2 Q Do you have any revisions or additic.s to make

3 to that testimony?

O 4 ^ ves- rhere ere two chenees which shou 1d he

5 made to the testimony. Both revisions are on page 51. The

6 first revision would be line 16 of that page. After the

7 words evacuation routes on line 16, add a comma, then add

3 the words with the exception of e.a approximate one and one

9 quarter mile segment of Camino Capistrano --

10 Q Mr. Brothers, could you slow that down? I am

;y sure all the parties are trying to write this in.

A Okay. After the words evacuation routes, add12

13 a comma, then add the words, with the exception of an approx-

14 imate one and one quarter mile segment of Camino Capistrano'

15 in the City of San Juan Capistrano, comma, which varies

16 between two and four lanes, comma. And the rest of the

17 sentence would continue as it now reads.

18 The second revision, again page 51, line 19,
i
'

the word actual on that line should be replaced by the word19

20 arterial, a-r-t-e-r-i-a-l.

21 Q Does that complete your corrections to this

22 tes'imony?

A Yes.23

24 Q As corrected, if you ware asked the questions in

O
| 25 the testimony today, would you respond to the answers set

O

_ - -
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k5 1 forth in your testimony?

2 A Yes, I would.

'

3 MR. CASEY: Your Honor, I would move admission

() 4 of the direct testimony of Bryant Terrace Brothers.
,

S MS. GALLAGHER: Excuse me. May I just have the

6 second page of the correction? I missed it.

7 WITNESS BROTHERS: They were both on page 51.

8 MS. GALLAGHER: What line please?

9 WITNESS BROTHERS: The second one was line 19.

10 MR. CASEY: I still move.

11 JUDGE KELLEY: So ordered.

12 BY MR. CASEY:

13 Q Mr. Brothers, have you previously prepared a

14 set of exhibits which were identified in your testimony as
O'

l 15 exhibits BTB-1 through BTB-5 which have also been identified

16 in this proceeding as Applicants' Exhibits 114 through 118,

17 and I might add as a caveat, that Exhibit 114 has also been

18 identified as Applicants' Exhibit 59?

19 A Yes.

20 Q Have you brought that set of exhibits with you

21 today?
,

i

12 A Yes, I have.

23 Q Have you reviewed these exhibits since they

24 were served on the parties in this proceeding?

O
25 A Yes.

|

.

(
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1

k6 1 Q Do you have any corrections to make to these

2 exhibits?

3 A No.

4 Q And were these exhibits prepared under yor.1

5 direct supervision and control? .

6 A Yes, they were.

7 MR. CASEY: Your Honor, I would move fer the

admission of these exhibits BTB-1 through BTB-5, also iden-
8

9 tified as Applicants' Exhibits 114 through 118.

MS. GALLAGHER: No objection,
10'

JUDGE KELLEY: So ordered.gg

(Whereupon, the documents
12

previously marked for identi-
13

fication as Applicants' Exhi-
| fD 14

u)
bits Numbers 114 through 118

( 15

were received in evidence.)
16

BY MR. CASEY:
17

i

| gg Q Mr. Brothers, have you prepared an overview or

a summary of your testimony that you are to give today?
| g9

A Yes, I have.
20

Q Could you please present that summary?
21

A Okay. The overview of the testimony which I
22

have submitted outlines essentially the process which has
23

been undertaken in developing the evacuation plans and the
24

i O evacuation time estimates for the SONGS offs.Lte areas.25

O
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k7 1 Essentially these involve three different in-

O
2 terrelated efforts. The first was an initial evacuation

3 time estimate study done in early 1980. This study identi-

( fies the evacuation routes, the traffic control requirements4

5 and the resultant evacuation time estimates.

6 The study used a manual computatien process and

7 was conducted in accordance with the then stated NRC require-

8 ments.

9 The second element was initiated in August of

10 1980 when we were retained by the Applicants to assist the

11 planning agencies representing the counties of Orange, of

12 San Diego, and the cities of San Clemente and San Juan

13 Capistrano.

14 The effort was to assist in the revision or(]),

15 development of their emergency evacuation plans to comply

16 with the NRC regulations and the guidance of NUREG o654.

17
The third element was initiated at the beginning

|

18 of this year when we conducted a second evacuation time

19 estimate study. This study was conducted to conform with

the revised criteria set forth in NUREG 0564, Appendix four.20

The second time estimate reflected the informa-21

12 tion contained in the evacuation plans, and was developed

23 using an evacuation traffic simulation model. I would like

24 to note that the evacuation plan and the time estimates were

25 developed both for the EPZ and also what we have identified
|

|
1

,

!
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k8 1 in our documents as the extended EPZ.

O
2 The extended EPZ differs from the EPZ in that it

3 includes the entire city of San Juan Capistrano, and includes

( 4 the community of Dana Point.

5 I would like to relate several points concerning -

6 the evacuation plan. First the evacuation plan was developec.

| 7 as a single overall plan for the extended EPZ. After devel-

! 8 OPment of the overall plan, the plan elements appropriate to

9 each local jurisdiction were then included within each

10 emergency response plan, and the coordinating actions with

11 the adjacent jurisdictions were noted. The overall evacua-

12 tion plan and coordinating actions have been documented

13 within the interagency agreement in evacuation procedure.

14 Secondly, I would like to note that we attempted({},

15 to work closely with each jurisdiction and implementing

16 agency in the development of the evacuation plans.

17 Meetings were held with the individual jurisdic-

18 tions and response agencies. These were held to retain

19 cach's input regarding their resources, responsibilities and

20 their procedures, and for a review of plan elements them-

21 selves.

22 We tried to work very closely with each of these,

23 and for a period of several weeks we actually based our

Staff in the San Clemente Civic Center to facilitate.the24O
25 communication with the local agencies.

O

.- - .- - - - - .
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i

1 I would like to also note that the plan largely

) k9'

2 reflects previcusly existing responsibilities and procedures

3 that these agencies use in responding to non-radiological

O 4 emergencies.

5 The activities which would be taken by most of -

6 these response agencies such as the California Highway

7 Patrol, Caltrans, Red Cross, the local law enforcement agen-

8 cies, are presently undertaken on a recurring basis for

9 other types of emergencies.

10 The evacuation plan itself identifies the follow--

11 ing elements. It identifies responsibilities and location

12 for traffic diversion around and security of the extended

13 EPZ. It identifies the population which would be evacuating

14 the area of the extended EPZ, and I might note that these()
15 population estimates include the resident population, workers,

16 recreational area users, school children, and other special

( 17 institutions.

18 It identifies the reception centers which would

19 be used by the resident and transient population from each

20 area within the EPZ. It identifies the evacuati' routes

21 to be used by each jurisdiction and populated area. It

12 notes the traffic control locations to be established along

the evacuation routes where such would facilitate evacuation23

fq 24 traffic flow, It also notes the procedures and resources

V
25 to assist those persons who may not have personal

O

. -- - -. -- - . . . -- . . .
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kl0 1 transportation available at the time of evacuation.

O 2 These groups in the area include, or potentially'

) 3 'nclude individuals residing in households without an auto-

() 4 mobile, house alds where an automobile is out of the area

5 or otherwise unavailable at the time of evacuation, public

6 and private schools, hospitals, nursing homes, non-institu-
,

i

7 tionalized transportation, dysfunctional individuals, and

8 transients within the area.

9 I might note that the plan also identifies the

to available emergency public assistance which could be called

11 upon in the event that the evacuation routes are affected

12 by adverse weather or by major blockages.

13 Addressing the second evacuation time estimate

14 study, this was conducted to provide information in assist-
[}

15 ing the emergency planning officials to select protective

16 actions to be recommended to the population.

17 The time estimated was prepared using an evacua-

. 18 tion traffic simul' tion model, and I would like to note that
i

19 this computer model procedure has been used by the firm

20 previously for ten other nuclear power plants, and determin-
|

21 ing their individual evacuation times.'

12 Separate time estimates are presented for those

23 using personal automobiles, and those requiring public

24 transportation assistance.-

25 The evacuation time estimates include both the

O

:
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k12 1 time the population would require to respond to the warning,

O
,

2 and the actual travel time once the evacuation ic underway
,

i

3 by each individual.

4 The population response times were determined

| 5 to reflect the actual conditions within the area. The mobil-
-

6 ization times for public transportation vehicles were in-

7 cluded in the time estimates to evacuate the persons not

8 having access to a personal vehicle.

9 These times were estimated by the local agencies

10 providing these vehicles in each case,

11 Based upon the evacuation route assignments

12 stated in the evacuation plan, we estimated the time to
!

13 evacuate the resident and transient populations within the

14 extended EPZ ranges from approximately four and three quar-(])
15 ter hours to six and one quarter hours for the various popu-

16 lation conditions.

17 For the adverse weather condition, assuming the
1

18 maximum population condition within the EPZ, the evacuation

19 time estimate is seven and one quarter hours.

20
!
|

21

22

|
| 23

()
25

k
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hp 1 1 I might note in conclusion that the evacuation

(]) 2 plans, due to changes in the most recent census data, result,

3 in an imbalance in the assignment of populations to the two

() 4 primary evacuation routes in the north sector, that being

5 Interstate 5 and PCH.

6 If the population is balanced between these two
;

5 routes, the evacuation time for the extended EPZ would be re-

8 duced from six-and-one-quarter hours to three-and-three-quarteps
';
.

j9 hours and the time estimates for the other sectors within the

10 five and ten-elle sectors within the north sector would be

11 similarly reduced.

12 Q Does that conclude your statement, Mr. Brothers?

13 A Yes, it does.()
14 MR. CASEY: Your Honor, before I tender the witnesh

15 for cross examination, I think for clarity of the record andi

I

'
16 the ease of that cross exanination, we should now mark for

17 identification the document which we handed out to the parties

18 and the Board yesterday.

|
1 19 JUDGE KELLEY: Is that the: study? .

l
t

20 MR. CASEY: Yes, and let me just do that formally

21 right now. Your Honcr, I would like to mark for identification
i
i

22 and move for admission into evidence a document entitled,

23 Analysis of Time Required to Evacuate Transient and Permanent |
|

24 Population from Various Areas within the Plume Exposure Pathway

25 Emergency Planning Zone, SanOnofreNuclearGeneratingStation{

-
-
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I'p 2 Revision 2. I would ask that this document, in keeping with our

() . program for identifying exhibits, be identified as BTB-6 and

3 Applicant's Exhibit No. 132.

() 4
(The document referred to was

5
marked for identification as

0
j Applicant's Exhibit No. 132.)

| 7 To perfectly clarify this record, Applicants have'

8 submitted Revision 1 to this study that I have just identified

9 as Appendix E to Applicant's Exhibit No. 51.

10 JUDGE KELLEY: That is already in?

11 MR. CASEY: Which is already in, and this document

12 which is admitted now is really, for most intents and purposes,

13
(]) :he same document with certain revisions, but it is appropriate

14 :o have a d:.fferent exhibit so that we can refer to it separately .

15 JUDGE KELLEY: Are you just asking for marking or are

16 you moving it into evidence?
'

17
| MR. CASEY: I am now moving for its admission.
t

j 18 MS. GALLAGHER: No objection.

19 MR. HOEFLING: We would reserve objection on that

'O document, Mr. Chairman.-

'l JUDGE KELLEY: You reserve objection?

33
MR. HOEFLING: Yes, I haven't had my people examine

[}
~~

13 it.

4 JUDGE KELLEY: All right, subject to te possibility

15
1 of your objection, we will order it admitted.
1 --

. _ _ _ _
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hp 3 1 (The document identified as

(} 2 Applicant's Exhibit No. 132 was

3 received into evidence.)

() 4 MR. CASEY: Thank you, Your Honor. Unless the Board

5 has furtner questions of the witness at this time, I would ten-

6 der Mr. Brothers for cross examination.

| 7 JUDGE KELLEY: Excuse me, Dr. Hand is calling my

8 attention to something I didn't pick up on. Mr. McClung, did

9 you object to this exhibit?

10 MR. MC CLUNG: No, I did not object.

11 JUDGE KELLEY: All right, a misunderstanding. It

12 is admitted subject to the Staff's possible objection.
,

13 CROSS EXAMINATICN

14 BY MS. GALLAGHER:
I

'
15 Q Mr. Brothers, referring to your opening remarks

16 about the balancing of the roadways, would you please clarify'

17 that for me?

18 A Yes, I would.

19 JUDGE KELLEY: Excuse me, I think there was some

20 confusion. We were given another copy of the Murri plan.

21 MS. GALLAGHER: Oh, I am sorry.

22 (Document proffered to Judge Kelley.).

(
23 WITNESS BROTHERS: Would you repeat the question,

24 please?

O
25 ///

-
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Ihp 4 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

2
O Yes, we talked about the impact of the 1980 census

3 figures on your study and some mention was made of balancing

'O ene soeu1atioa betweea the two roeaweve- woe 1a vou e1eese o1eri ev

5 that for me?

0 A Yes, I would. Essentially what happened is the

evacuation routes were based on time entimates in the initial

I study. That study was based upon census data.

9 The second time estimate, we used the same evacuation

10 route assignments that we had developed earlier and we also

11 used the updated 1980 data at that time.
'

12 The City of San Juan Capistrano takes issue with

13 the 1980 census data and the changes are essentially that they

14 removed approximately 5 or 6 thousand people from their city

15 and those people are essentially relocated into the area that

16 we have identified as Dana Point.

17 Once that happens that additional population --

18 Dana Point is assigned to Pacific Coast Highway. San Juan

19 Capistrano is assigned to use Interstate 5, so that shift creates

20 an imbalance between the two routes which were previously

II balanced under the initial study.

n,
So our second study run on those particular assign-~~

23 raents results in a situation where PCH -- Pc.:ific Coast Highway <--

24 clears of traffic approximately three hours after Interstate 5

25 aould clear of traffic.
_
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hp 5 1 So realistically that would not occur and we have

[]} 2 reassessed the reassignment of Sectors 2-I5 and those revisions

3 are recommended in the Revision 2.

() 4 Q What exactly do you mean by balancing the traf fic?

! A Essenti?.11y making the time at which traffic is

6 estimated to clear both Interstate 5 and Pacific Coast Highway

7 approximately equivalent.

8 Q In your study, in chapter 3 of general assumptions - -

9 I am referring now to Applicant's Exhibit No, 132 -- on page 13

10 you say that the moet significant of the assumptions were in-

11 cluded in your analysis. Can you tell me why you didn' t state

12 all of your assumptions, since that is the guidance that is

13 offered in the regulations?
)

14 A The other assumptions are stated in the report.

15 They are stated at other locations in the report where a spe-

16 cific topic is being discussed, rather than having all of the

17 assumptions listed in Chapter 3,

18 Certain central ones which apply throughout were

19 stated in Chapter 3 and those that essentially addressed a very

20 finite issue were discussed where that issue was discussed.

21 Q Going to questions of your preparation for the pro-

22 fession, have you had coursework in psychology? Do you have a

23 degree in psychology or any course work?

24 A No, I don't.
OV

25 Q How about human factors types of things, any course

I



r

ihp 6 1 preparation?

() 2 A No, I have not had any course work in human factors.
'

3 Q Have you had any course work in biological sciences?

() 4 A Yes, I have.

5 Q Can you please tell me what that is?

4

! 6 A As an undergraduate I had courses in genetics.
,

7 Q Have you had any course work specifically related

3 to radiation, health physics?

9 A No, I haven't.

1

10 Q On page 2 of your study you describe how you develop ed '
,

11 your EPZ. Could you please describe how in your development you

12 accounted for swimmers and surferF?

13 A How we accounted -- would you please restate the
[)

14 question?
,

15 Q How did you account for swimmers and surfers within

16 the EPZ?

17 A I am not sure I understand the specific question,

13 Do you mean, how did we estimate the number of swimmers and

19 surfers?

20 Q Yes.

I

21 A Those were obtained through the meetings with the

22 State Parks representatives and with the City of San Clemente,

23 the Marine Safety,

24 Q How did you factor in the swimmers and surfers into

25 the evacuation time estimates?

l
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'hp 7 1 A The evacuation time estimates essentially include
t

[}
2 the time that those persons would need to return to their ve-

3 hicles, the time they would need to vacate the parking lots
!

() 4 that they would be parked in, and access the major evacuation

5 routes and exit the area or return to their homes, if they are

6 residents within the EPZ.

7 C I believe you just stated three general categories

8 of actions that they would take. _For each of those, can you
|

9 give me an approximate time?

10 A No, it would vary for each one of the beaches.

11 The time would depend on essentially the capacity of the parkinc

12 lot exits ;to handle the volume of vehicles parked in each par-

|
13 king lot and the distance that those facilities would be from

14 the major evacuation routes.

15 Q Supposing I give you Trestles Beach. Can you pro-

16 vide me with the time estimates for the swimmers and surfers

17 from those beaches?

18 A Not at the moment. I would have to go back to re-

19 search the computer analysis to give you that information.

20 0 Where in your document has there been an accounting

| 21 fcr sailing boats and motor boats that may be within the 10-milc

22 EPZ?

23 A Our document essentially addresses the land-side

24 evacua t. ion.

25 Q May I ask why it doesn't address the whole EPZ?

|

|
l

l
_ _ _
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hp 8 1 A Essentially the most critical and time consuming

[]} 2 one would expect to be the land-side evacuation and essentially

3 that was t' aspect that we were asked to evaluate.

() 4 Q Jre you saying that the Applicant didn't ask you

| 5 to per e boat traffic?

6 A That was not specifically requested.

7 MR. CASEY: Your Honor, to clarify the record,

8 Mr. Pilmer will describe steps taken by Applicants offshore.
I

9 JUDGE KELLEY: Very well.

10 MS. GALLAGHER: If I may just pursue that a little

i

11 bit with the Board's approval?

12 JUDGE KELLEY: I am not sure. Hasn'.txtbis witness

13 said that the over-the-water area was not his concern?O .

|
| 14 MS. GALLAGHER: I wanted to ask what impact he

15 thought that would have on time estimates, since people in boats
i

| 16 generally have cars as well.
,

17 JUDGE KELLEY: All right.

18 BY MS, GALLAGHER:

19 O Since fishing boats and pleasure boats that are

20 likely to be out in the Dana Point Harbor and beyond within the

21 10-mile EPZ probably have cars on shore, did you take into ac-

12 count the time that it would take for these boaters to get to

13 thier cars and get to the evacuation routes?

24 A Several -- let me preface my responce, first, by

15 saying that Dana Point. is on the edge of the extended EPZ that
!

. , _ _ . _ _ _ . _ - -_ _



8041
hp 9 1 we have identified and, therefore, would have the least travel

2 time once they have returned to actually evacuate the area.

3 We have identified a response time that would es-

4 sentially apply in general, but not specifically, to that group
(}

5 of individuals who would be returning from sailing or motor-

6 boating.

7 The response time covers a period of several hours

8 and one would assume that the individuals who would be reaching

9 their cc s and actually initiating the evacuation of a vehicle,

10 toward the end, would be those'who would be returning from

11 boating, would be included in that number.

El ///

'

(2)
14
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20
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I tpd20-1 1 Q On page 4 of your testimony you mention the

2 qualitative factor of human behavior. That is at page 4,

3 line 13 of your prepared testimony. My question is how

()'

4 did you account in your study for human factors, qualitative

5 factors of human behavior?

6 A One primary way, I guess, that I would respond to

7 that is that essentially we assign capacities to evacuation

8 routes and those capacities were assigned essentially to

9 reflect conditions less than optimum. That would be one way

10 in which we reflected the qualitative f actor in human behavio::.

11 This is something that normally occurs in traffic engineering

12 for any situation, be it normal traffic conditions or an

13 evacuation.

() 14 O Let me try to understand that. Is that like

15 assigning a handicap?

16 A It's using less than the maximum capacity for

17 efficient use of the facility.

18 Q Some kind of factor of --

19 A Yes.

20 Q -- impeding factor?

21 A Yes.

12 Q How much less efficient, you know, what is the

23 magnitude of this factor?

(} 24 A For the analysia tint we conducted we used a
,

25 factor that was approximately 25 percent to 33 percent lower

,

O
1

- _- - . _.
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2 1 than the optimum, the most efficient.

O 2 0 Okay. And where did you get that particular

3 percentage?

( 4 A Essentially it was a judgment on our part, as

5 transFortation planners, to account for a number of different

I 6 circumstances which would also include essentially friction

7 with the activities at the side of the street, such as

8 traffic entering the evacuation que, t.1ose types of concerns.

9 Q So the human factor isn' t necessarily just some

10 kind of psychological measurement. It's physical --

11 A It's expressed in physical terms. Yes.

12 Q But I mean it applies to anything that would

13 impede efficiency on the roadway. It's a factor that

[]} 14 generally covers all types of impeding --

15 A You are asking is there such a factor that

16 generally addresses this impedence from human behavior?

17 Q Yes.

18 A No.

19 Q Okay. When you had different kinds of evacuation

20 scenarios did you use similar human factor numbers for

21 evacuation analysis?

22 A For each of the scenarios, you are referring to?

23 0 Yes.

24 A The summer weekend, summer weekday?s

25 Q Yes.

O

_.- _ - - - - - _ _ ___ _ - _.
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3 1 A The similar capacities and other aspects of that

G
2 were used consistently, exceot for the adverse weather.

3 For adverse weather we reduced the capacity. of the highway

4 facilities, both freeway and arterial streets, by 15 percent

5 to account for slightly less efficient. People tend to

6 not drive as closely together in wet weather or visibility

7 impaired conditions.

8 Q Okay. This percentage that yoa used, is that

9 kind of a convention in traffic engineering?

10 A Fifteen percent?

11 Q Well, the percentage that you said you used. I

12 believe you said you used 25 percent.

13 A Well, okay. The last number I used was 15 per-

(]) 14 cent to express the reduced capacity of a highway facility --

15 Q For rain.

16 A -- under adverse conditions.

17 MR. CASEY: Maybe we could let the witness answer

18 the question.

19 MS. GALLAGPER: Excuse me.

( 20 WITNESS BROTHERS: I guess I was asking a question

21 back as to was that the factor you were asking about?

22 BY MS. GPLLAGHER:

23 Q Actually, I was asking about the original one,

I
' 24 the 25 to 30 percent one which you mentioned first. I wanted

25 to know is that a conventional tool, a conventional measure-
l |

O
i

.
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4 1 ment in traffic --

O
2 A That is what I thought had answered earlier when

3 I said that no, it was not an industry standard tool.

4 Q It is not an industry standard tool?

5 A No.

6 Q It is a matter of engineering judgment?

7 A Yes, it is.

8 Q Okay. How do yor distinguish between evacuations

9 for natural disasters, so-called meteorological disasters,

10 and radiological emergency evacuations? Is your planning

11 basis the same or is it different?

12 A The planning basis would be quite similar. I

13 cannot think of any significant differences. When you say

() 14 planning, let me ask you to identify the word " planning'' .

1

| 15 Q Well, do you use different factors -- do you use

{
16 your engineering judgment to arrive at larger numbers fori

17 one kind of accident than for another? For exaraple. I'm

i 18 perhaps not being clear. But you said you used a 25 percent

19 reduction of efficiency in this study. Would that be i2

1 20 your engineering judgment -- would you use the same amount
i

21 of loss of efficiency if you were evacuating for a hurricane?

| 22 A The loss of efficiency in that situation might

i
l 23 result from the other factor I mentioned, which is the ad-
|

24 verse weather factor. So it would ;ompound.

25 Q Okay. Let me try to use one, then, that doesn't

O
|

_ . _ - _ . _ , . _ . . . _ _ _ , . _ _ _ _ - - . _ . . - _ _ . _ _ _ . _ ,_ , - _ . - _ - - - - - - - - ----
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5 1 have as much of a physical impact, such as maybe a threatened

O
2 gas leak, where evacuation is a precautionary procedure and

3 where there is not any actual leak on-going, there is no

4 release of gas. Would you use the same 25 percent in that

5 kind of evacuation planning, do you think, or would it be

6 higher, would it be lower?

7 A The factor would depend upon the more detailed

8 assessment of the actual conditions of the incidant you are

9 referring to. I cannot respond that there would be a general

5 10 difference in the factor. It would depend upon many other

11 things than just the nature of the incident yourself.

12 Q If you assumed one of your scenarios such as the

13 summer afternoon -- was that --

() 14 A Summer weekday, summer weekend.

15 Q Summer weekday scenario and, instead of having'

16 a radiological accident you are now having a threatened gas

17 icak. Would the factor remain the same?

18 A I believe I would use the same factor, yes.

19 Q When you use a 25 percent factor to reduce

20 the efficiency how does that affect the time estimate?

21 A Essentially what you're doing is you are reducing

22 the capacity of the roadway facility to accomodate traffic

23 volumes. So it would result in a similar increase in the

24 evacuation time, given that your traffic loading on the
[)

25 facility is sufficient to use the capacity of the facility

O

-
-_- .
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6 1 and exceed the facility. If the actual number of vehicles

O 2 on the facility is less than the capacity then there would

3 be no effect.

( 4 Q Okay. ?! hat if you used a 50 percent factor in

5 your time estimates? How would that affect the evacuation

6 time estimates? You said you cut off with -- what -- six

5

7 hours and 15 minutes?

8 A Tnat was for the Dnbalanced traffic condition.

9 It's three hours and three-quarters for the balanced. If

to the factor were changed to 50 percent?

11 0 To 50 percent.

12 A I would have to do a little more assessment than

13 I can do sitting here to determine the -- it would depend

1(]) 14 on exactly the constraining points determining that evacua-

15 tion time.

1 16 Q You have to go back to your computer?
:

17 A Or go back to an analysis of the computer results .

18 The computer is only a tool that essentially does the calcu-

'

19 lations and enables the engineer to use a much more sophis-

'

20 ticated process.

21 Q I wasn't trying to give the computer the credit.

12 Do you have any empirical data of large scale radiological

23 emergency evacuations?

24 A Pardon?

25 0 Are you familiar with empirical data and did you

O
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7 1 use empirical data in your modeling for large scale radio--

2 logical emergency evacuations?

3 MR. CASEY: Are you referring to any particular

(
4 radiological emergency evacuation?

5 MS. GALLAGHER: No. I just want to know if it's

6 real life rather than just pure hypothetical models.

7 WITNESS BROTHERS: We reviewed literature avail-

i 8 able on different types of evacuations for all types,

9 radiological, chemical, weather related. Those were all

10 assessed and were actually used to define some of the factors

11 in the model.

12 ///

13
,

.

I4

15

16

17

18

19

20

| 21

22

23

(1)
24

'

25

| )
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T21 kl 1; Q Did you enlist the date from TMI?

O 2 A What data would you be referring to?

3 Q Oh, releases and --

( 4 A Well, this type of information doesn't really

5 fit into the modeling process. The model has a number of
-

6 pieces of data that have to be input to it to reflect the

7 nature of the instance you are referring to.

8 Some of these are response related. That would

9 differ with the type of area primarily. And others would

10 relate back to the nature of the roadway facilities that

11 would be used. Essentially, the information that we reviewec
i
'

12 was used to develop those factors, but I cannot say specific-

13 ally the information from TMI was used to adjust these fac-

14 tors.
| [}

15 Q Okay. I take it that your particular job has

16 nothing to do really with assessing what the risks are in

17 terms of release? Your are only giving times --

13 A Right. We only provide the information regardinc

19 the time it would take to evacuate.

20 Q Yes. Okay. Well, then what about other kinds

21 of data from TMI, such as -- there have been some articles

12 by -- which I referenced this morning and which I promised
,

23 to Provide to the Board and whichever parties was cross-

24 examining at the time. There was an article -- a study by

I ()
25 a -- several geographers who studied the patterns of

: C)

;

I

L
-
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i

k2 1 evacuation, both spontaneous and d' ected at TMI. Are you

p
V 2 familiar with that article?

3 A No, I am not.

() 4 Q Okay. Do you feel that given -- well, I can't

i 5 say given because you haven't read the study. Assume that

6 people who evacuate from around a nuclear power plant when

7 there is an impending accident react somewhat differently

8 than people who are evacuating from a fire, and that could
.

9 be -- you can factor it either way you want. They may be

10 either more calm or less calm.

11 MR. CASEY: Object, Your Honor. That is vague.

12 React somewhat differently. Can't get a handle on that.

| 13 JUDGE KELLEY: I don't -- have we heard the

14 whole question?
[}

15 MS. GALLAGHER: No.

16 MR. CASEY: Excuse me, Your Honor, for butting ir ..

17 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

13 Q For purposes of this question, assume that peo-

19 ple evacuating from around a nuclear power plant are under

20 a great deal of stress and frightened. You know, whether it

| 21 is justified or not -- if that assumption were factored into

22 your study, would your results be the same?

23 A I believe they would not vary substantially from

24 what is indicated in our time study.

O
25 Q Do you have an opinion how they would vary?

|

-. _.
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!

k3 1 A Essentially we have -- I would say they would4

O
2 vary little, if any, because we have used very conservative

3 assumptions in our study.
,

4 Q Okay. I have a series of actions that are to

5 be taken in the event of a nuclear accident, and I would ask

i

6 you if you would please state times assumed for each of the

7 following. There is an accident, initiation of an accident,

8 an announcement. How long would it take for recognition of

9 tha accident mode?

10 A By whom?

11 Q By the watch officer at the plant.

12 MR. CASEY: That is beyond the scope of

13 Mr. 3rothers' direct testimony.

() 14 MS. GALLAGHER: Oh, excuse me. i

15 MR. CASEY: Objection.

16 BY MS. GALLAGHER: i

,

17 Q Is it not in your study? Don't you take into

18 account times in making your total assessment? Don't you

19 also factor in --

20 A No. To clarify that point, the time that we

21 take into account is from the time the public officials

22 decide to recommend an evacuation and initiate the warning

23 process.

24 Q So your study is totally separate then from any

25 of the other constraints on time that go on before people

O

- - - - - - - - . . .. - _
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I k4 1 actually enter the exit route? i

2 MR. CASEY: I don't think that is what he said.

3 BY MS. GALLAGHER:
,

) 4 Q Well, when -- tell me again when you start your - -

J

5 A Okay, the --

\
6 0 -- plan assessment?1

7 A The time estimate is based on the time from when

8 the warning is initiated to the public until the time that

9 all of the population has cleared the extended EPZ.

10 JUDGE KELLEY: Excuse me, Mrs. Gallagher. I am

'

11 not clear. I am having trouble finding you on your outline.

12 Can you tell me where you are?

13 MS. GALLAGHER: I was on -- basically on assump-
|

14 tions.
)

15 JUDGE KELLEY: Under 2(a)?'

|

16 MS. GALLAGHER: Yes.

i 17 JUDGE KELLEY: I might just say that this out-

18 line here is so cryptic that it is not very helpful. The

19 one you had this morning where you referenced pages of testi+

20 many and lines was more useful, and 1 would appreciate it if
I

21 you would bear that in mind as we go ahead.

22 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

23 Q Okay, Mr. Brothers, directing your attention to

24 page 19 of your written testimony -- okay, you developed
O 25 your plan for emergency traffic diversion and extended EPZ

O
,

.
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k5 1 security. In this section you have dealt with traffic

C:) 2 diversion measures outside the EPZ perimeter. Is it correct

3 that you have allowed 30 minutes to accomplish full diversior t

(D
U 4 in your evacuation study?

5 A Pardon? -

6 Q Have you allowed 30 minutes to accomplish full

! 7 diversion in your evacuation study?

8 A Have we allowed?

9 Q Well, have you factored in 30 minutes?

10 A We have not directly allowed -- well, the plan

11 itself or the time estimate itself does take into account

12 the time that it does take to initiate the action and physi-

13 cally close off entrance into the area, yes.

14 Q On what evidence do you base your assumption
({}

15 that it would take 30 minutes to achieve that rate of diver-
1 16 sion?

17 MR. CASEY: I lost where we were referring in

18 the testimony. I am sorry. What line are we on?

19 MS. GALLAGHER: Well, we are talking about the

20 initial traffic diversion method on line 25.

21 JUDGE KELLEY: On page 19?

12 MS. GALLAGHER: Page 19.

23 MR. PIGOTT: Excuse me, Mr. Chairman, but I

24 would ask if the Witness is being distracted by the rather --

O
25 at least from where we are sitting -- rather loud noises|

|
.

-- . _. _ _ - _ _ _ __ - . .
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k6 1 coming from the next room? This is a sensitive portion of

O 2 the case and if he is not able to conces.trate, I really

3 wonder if it is worth continuing. But I leave it to the

! 4 questioner and the answerer.

5 JUDGE KELLEY: Let's go to Mr. Brothers. How'

1

6 are you doing?

7 WITNESS BROTHERS: Fine. I have no difficulty

8 with the noise in the next room.

9 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. It sounds like a cocktail

10 party.

11 WITNESS BROTHERS: Yes. They seem to be having

12 alot of fun up there.

13 JUDGE KELLEY: Yeah, maybe we could all go in

(} 14 there. Well --

15 MS. GALLAGHER: Mr. Chairman, I would not mind

'6 stopping at this point.

|

17 MR. CASEY: Those are our excused witnesses,

18 Your Honor.

19 JUDGE KELLEY: Excuse me?

20 MR. CASEY: Our excused witnesses.

21 (_Laughtcr . )

22 JUDGE KELLEY: It is Friday.

!

I 23 MS. GALLAGHER: Yeah, we are coming back tomor-

24 row.

! O
| 25 JUDGE KELLEY: What do you think?

O
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,

k7 1 MR. CASEY: We would just as soon press on,

O
2 Your Honor, as long as the Witness is okay,

i 3 JUDGE KELLEY: Oh, another 15, 20 minutes and we
1

4 can quit then. A little more.

5 WITNESS BROTHERS: What was the questiori again? -

6 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

7 Q I forgot if you answered it or not. What evi-

8 dence do you have to support the 30 minute time estimate for

9 diversion of the traffic, initial diversion?

10 MR. CASEY: Where is the 30 minutes? I can't

11 find it in the testimony.

12 MS. GALLAGHER: It is in the study.

n JUDGE KELLEY: Where is it in the study?

14 MS. GALLAGHER: One moment and I will find it.(])
15 Okay, it is in chapter three. Okay. On page 14, number

16 four. It says, it has been assumed that the traffic network

17 within the EPZ has been isolated from external traffic.

| 13 Diversion of through traffic around the affected area is

19 assumed to begin within 30 minutes after the evacuation

20 warning has been issued.
|

! 21 WITNESS BROTHERS: Yes, this estimate came out
[

| of our discussions with the California Highway Patrol, and22
|

|

| 23 they indicated that it would be -- most likely be substan-

24 tially less than that to effect closure of the highways,

25 Interstate 5 coming into the area from the north and from

the south.

O

.

i
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hp 11 3 I Q Did you discuss with them how this would be ac-

2 complished?

3 A Yes, we did. This is a routine matter that the

4 Highway Patrol does virtually daily in the Los Angeles or,

5 Southern California region. Essentially the Highway Patrol
i

6 has units throughout this area, throughout the bay, in the,

7 evening and once there is an evacuation, those units would be

i 3 dispatched to the locatico which has been designated.

9 They will essentially slow traffic down, bring

10 traffic to a complete halt and set out a flare pattern until

11 Caltrans would arrive with permanent barricades to stop traffic

12 from proceeding on.

13 Q About how many points would they have to control?

14 A Essentially there are three outlying points. That

15 would be Interstate 5 to the south and Interstate 5 and Inter-

16 state 405 to the north.

17 If you would like, I have an exhibit which shows

18 which traffic would be stopped entering the area.

19 Q Sure that would be helpful,

20 (Document is proffered to Ms. Gallagher.)

21 JUDGE KELLEY: Is that a blow-up of something that

22 is in evidence?

O
23 WITNESS BRCfrHERS - I believe that it is.

24 MR. CASEY: It is in evidence as exhibits in the

O 25 IAp.

. . - - _
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bp 2 1| JUDGE KELLEY: Okay, if you could just identify

2 what you are talking about then?

3 MR. CASP.Y: Yes.

4 WITNESS BROTHERS: This figure is the same as
[}

i

5 Figure 2-4 in the Applicant's Exhibit No. 53. I think I am

6 going to be blocking someone's view wherever I stand. |

7 JUDGE KELLEY: That is okay. Where you are is okay .

3 WT'iESS BRUTHERS: Essentially the points which

9 are indicated in the plan for control of access into the area

10 a.e the most outlying points to the north, or on Interstate 405

11 and Interstate 5, at Route 133.

12 Essentially there would be diversionary signs es-

13 tablished on those two freeways just north of Interstate 55

14 to alert traf fic that was attempting to go through the area to

1
'

15 reroute to Interstate 15 to access San Diego County.

16 Essentially that traffic which was in this area

17 before the diversionary signs to the north were posted would bd
;

18 turned around and turned back to the north on -- Interatate 5

( l

19 traffic would be returned on Interstate 405 and 405 would be ii

!
,

20 returned on 5. |
|
| 21 Local traffic would likely exit on the ramos in th

22 area and travel to their destination on surface streets.

()
,

23 There would also be a point to the south in Oceansyde

24 that would be at the interchs.nge providing access into Camp !

25 Pendleton. That would be established to prevent traffic going

.
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hp 3 northbound beyond that point from San Diego County.

() There would be secondary points within the area

3
set up at Avery Parkway and on Pacific Coast Highway to stop

() southbound traf fic on Pacific Coast Highway and there would be
,

5
a point set up at approximately Cristianitos to prevent access

6
from the south Orange County area toward the plant itself.

7
BY MS. GALLAGHER:

8
Q Thank you, *4r . Brothers. You mentioned that the

9
primary diversion points, there would be signs. I would assume

10 that Caltrans would get large signs and put them up?

11
A Caltrans has what they refer to as an incident

l~'
response team. This tear, is deployed regularly and essentially

(]) they respond to any incident in which there is a blockage of

14
a portion of all of the freeway.

15
They have changeable message signs, they have

16
fabric signs and essentially they work with the California

17
Highway Patrol in each incident.

18 The incident response team from Caltrans provides

19 the traffic management aspects. The California Highway Patrol

'O provides the actual onsite control of traffic. Those teamr.~

'I would be essentially dispatched to the -- the incident response~

,,

teams with the message teams would be dispatched to 5 and 405' ~~

|
[

23 north of Route 55 to essentially alert traffic to the blockage

and to deter any traffic from going any further and building
CJ)

25
up a queue from the point at which the interstate freewavs are

closed.
i

_ -_ .- . - - , , , , , . _ . . . . . . , . . _ - . _ . _ . . . - - - - - _,. - - . - . -- - . -
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hp 1 1 Q How many teams would that require at the primary

{) 2 diversion sites?

3 A Pardon?

() 4 Q How many teams would it require to dispatch the

5 signs at the primary diversion sites?

6 A There would be a number of units within the team

7 and those units would be established at the designated points.

8 Q Do you have any idea, are we talking about Highway

9 Patrol cars or.are we talking abcut Caltrans trucks?

10 A It would be a combination.

11 Q Do you have any idea of how many vehicles would be

12 dispatched to the primary diversion sites?

! 13 A How many vehicles to dispatch the signs?

14 Q Yes.

15 A I have that information, but it is in written form .

16 I don't have the actual knowledge.

!
'

17 MR. CASEY: Applicant's subpoenad witnesses, I

18 think a couple of witnesses will be able to help us out in tha :

19 regard.

20 BY MS. GALLAGHER:

I 21 Q Than in addition to the primary diversion points,

|
22 you noted some secondary diversion points. Will signs be dis-

bv
23 patched to those points that are similar to the primary signs?

|

24 A Yes, the message signs will be established at di-

25 versionary points to indicate the nature of the situation and
,

!

|

.
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8060hp 2 1 to indicate to the traffic, that if they are going through

2 San Diego, to use Route 55 and Route 15.-

3 Q Do you know if, in addition to the signs, there will

4 be other means of road closures, such as barricades?

5 A There will be physical road closures, yes.

6 Q In your development of your time estimate, did you

7 take into consideration that some of the population might try

8 to breach the closure and come back in?

9 A Essentially our time estimate assumes that -- as I

10 mentioned we have used a number of conservatisms and it assumes

11 that everyone is in the area, although that is not likely. It

12 assumes that. It assumes the maximum population possible,

j 13 Q But you don't assume that there is.anybody on the

!
(2)1

14 outside wanting to get in, for example, to seek their children?
;

15 A There would be individuals that would be outside

16 the diversion that would attempt to get into the area and that

17 would essentially, you would have to direct that question to the

18 individual agencies as to how they would handle a person who

19 resides within the area and tries to return.

20 2 For your purposes, I am really only interested in
i
i

21 whether you considered it as a factor in the time estimate.
1

l 22 A It is considered in the time estinate, yes.

()
I 13 Q Is that in your overall conservatism or is it given

24 a special --

O\J 25 A It is essentially in two places. one, it is reflected

- _ , .. - _- - . - - - . - __- -
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1 in the response time. We have a time to travel home in the0,:

2 response time as;a response time component and some of the

3 response time, the distribution of the time to return home

O 4
does include some individuals from outside the area.

5 Again, the actual number of vehicles that we are

6 assuming to exit the area assumes that all the vehicles are

7 able to get in and exit with the evacuation queues.

8 Q In your study, in returning to your response time

9 table -- let's turn to that table. It is in Chapter 6,

?
10 Figure 6.

II A Figure 5 is the daytime response and Figure 6 is

12 the nighttime response.

13 Q When you figured return home time, were you

:O'

' i4
figuring school children into that in any sense? Ii

15 A No.

16 Q What about children who are enroute home from
l

17 school in the event of an emergency? Does your time estimate
i

l 18 take into account the time difficulties that might create

19 both with the school and with the family in determining where

20 that child is at any given time?

21 A We discussed the arrangements that would be used

22
for school children in the event of an evacuation with the

23
school authorities of the Capistrano Unified School District

O and they had indicated that they would retain the school
2*

25 children at the schools and they would be evacuated by public

O

_-___ __ _ ____ . _.
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1 transportation.

O Q I know that is in the plan. I guess what I was
2

3 asking was, what if the accident happened sometime after

4 school dismissal but before the child arrived at home. In

5 your judgement, might that impact the time that people actual]y'
6 leave?

7 A That time, I believe, would fall within the range

8 that we have indicated fcr the return home time distribution

9 in our daytime curve.

10 Q You think it would be absorbed in the general

11 assessment?

A Yes.12

JUDGE KELLEY: We would like to wrap it up in the33

() 14 next few minutes, if you see a good spot.

15 MS. GALLAGHER: I am ready to wrap it up now. I

| 16 would be happy to take this up again in t he morning.

17 JUDGE KELLEY: That is fine.

18 MR. PIGOTT: I did have a request before we
|

19 broke, if I could. We received the other day the testimony of
i

20 the Intervenor's proposed witness, Sheldon C. Plotkin. |
.

II We note that in a couple of instances there is
|

| 22 reference to studies and there is reference toc.a list and
i

23 future exhibits, apparently contemplating exhibits at the

24 time, probably, of actual appearance,
s/

25 Could we get a stipulation without need of a

|

()
i

|
- _ _ _ _ _ , . _ - -
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I
subpoena that these studies and any analyses actually done

2 by the witness be turned over to Applicants prior to the ti.ne

3 that he takes the stand, including any proposed exhibits,O 4 in order that we might be in a better position to cross
i

5 examine?
t

6
,

MS. GALLAGHER: You will have them by Monday.
l

'' ///

8

9

10

11

12

13

O a

| 15

|
| 16

17

18

19

20

21

1 22
1

23
1

24

25

O

_ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ .
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tpd24-1 1 MR. PIGOTT: Thank you very much. That includes

2 the studies that he is relying on.?
,

.
3 MS. GALLAGHER: Yes.

( 4 MR. PIGOTT: Thanks.

5 MR. HOEFLING: Mr. Chairman, I'd just like to

6 raise one point for the Board's consideration with espect

7 to the EPZ contention. We still don't have a filing date

8 set for that and we had spoken of September 14, based on

9 Mr. Pigott's representations that he is going to be discussin g

to a September 18 date for the filing of testimony with respect

i 11 to the issue of low power. The Staff would suggest that we

12 also consider setting that date for the EPZ testimony and

13 kind of have one date to get the rest of the testimony in.

(]) 14 JUDGE KELLEY: Yes. We've got -- we haven't

l 15 forgotten about these date questions. I thought we might

16 set them tomorrow or Monday. We need to set them soon.
;

17 There is the EPZ testimony and you already filed yours. It

is is a question of the other parties.

19 MR. PIGOTT: That's correct.

t

| 20 JUDGE KELLEY: There is a question of earthquake

21 testimony by all parties. Now tell me again, the low power,

22 that's yet a third piece?

23 MR. PIGOTT: Well, all right. My present inten-
i

|
'

24 tion with respect to low power is that Monday or Tuesday,

25 just as soon as possible, we will provide the Board with the
1

|

'

<
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2 1 written motions for low power license, which is required under

2 the regulations.

3 JUDGE KELLEY: Right.
'

4 MR. PIGOTT: At the same time, we will file a

5 procedural motion in writing proposing the procedural steps

6 leading to hearing on whatever issue is necessary, if in fact

7 there is necessary to have an issue. I would expect to sub-

8 mit that also Monday or Tuesday. So we will have a basis for

9 'anning this.

10 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.

11 MR. PIGOTT: I would request that the --

12 JUDGE KELLEY: So that means possibly yet a third

13 piece of testimony.

() 14 MR. PIGOTT: If you count EPZ as one.

15 JUDGE KELLEY: Earthquakes as two and low power
,

16 testimony maybe as three.

17 MR. DIGOTT: That's correct.

18 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. Well, we do have those in

19 mind and we will try to button that down shortly. We will
|

20 await your filing, of course, as to the third one.
'

21 MR. PIGOTT: Yes.

22 MR. MC CLUNG: I'd like to give you my form

23 subgenas, too.

(]) 24 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. Why don't you do that.

25 Let me say this. I may have a couple questions

O
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3 1 or so I want to ask you, but let's do it in the morning,

O
2 about these various subgenaed witnesses. But if you've

3 got the forms there why don't you hand them out.

O 4 MR. MC CLUNG: Okay. I also have another

5 application for one other subpena which I neglected to put

6 in the other one.

7 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. So Mr. McClung is going to

8 hand out the paper but otherwise I think we're through for

9 the day and will be back here tomorrow morning at 9:00 a.m.

10 (Thereupon, at 5 : 25 p.m. , the hearing was

11 adjourned, to reconvene at 9:00 a.m. Saturday, August 29,

12 1981.)
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